CASE No. 4990 Application, Trans cripts, Small EKhibts

PAGE 2 1 BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION 2 MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO \$.÷ June 20, 1973 5 IN THE MATTER OF: б dearnley, meier & associates The hearing called by the Oil 7 Conservation Commission of New Mexico upon its own motion to consider the application of 8 Thriftway Company, operator of a petroleum refinery in 9 Bloomfield, New Mexico, for Case No. 4990 certification to the Commissioner 10 of Public Lands as a small business enterprise within the state not having an adequate supply of charge stocks and eligible to be granted a 11 12 preference, pursuant to Chapter 34, New Mexico Laws of 1967, for MEXICO 7/103 13 the purchase of state royalty oil. 1.1 14 NEW سة عاة فن BEFORE : I • ALBUQUERQUE. 15 ₽: 4. State Geologist, A. L. Porter, Jr., 1.24 16 Secretary-Director A. fame 17 Ralph Trujillo, • Member EASTOALI 243-669 •14 18 3. P.O. BOX 1092 PHONE National Bank Blog. 19 20 21 SIMI IS BLDG. P.O. 1216 FIRST NATION TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING 22 $\mathbf{23}$ 24 200 25

and the second s

MR. PORTER: The hearing will come to order, please. Before we get to the matters on the docket, I would like to introduce a new member of the Commission, appointed May lst to serve in place of the Governor.

3

Š.

б

7.

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

41CO 87103

NEW MEX

1092 . PHONE

BOX ALB

SIMMS BLDG.4 P.O. 1216 FIRST NATION

209

dearnley, meier & associates

PAGE 3

He is the only member of the Commission who has the authority to appoint someone to serve in his stead. It is contemplated that this will not be on a one-shot basis, but for the duration of the Governor's term.

Ralph comes to us, of course, fully qualified to serve as a member of the Commission. In fact, I don't know of anybody else who would be better qualified. He served with the Oil Conservation Commission in an administrative position for some twenty-two years. He also had a few years, at the beginning and at the end of his tenure, with the State Land Office, so he is also familiar with the operations of that office.

Ralph, we are certainly happy to have you with us this morning, and we will recognize anything you would like to say or not say, as you choose.

MR. TRUJILLO: Since I was afforded the opportunity of choosing whether I had words to say or whether I chose not to say anything, I believe I won't say anything. I know most of the people in the oil and gas industry that have been attending these hearings these good many years, so we hope that we can be of some service to the people of New Mexico, to the Governor, and to the oil and gas industry.
Thank you.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Armijo asked me to claim his absence, particularly from the first application on the docket. Commissioner Armijo asked me to explain his absence with particular reference to Case 4990, because in that case, both the Oil Conservation Commission and the Land Commission have a role, and of course, the Land Commissioner is a member of our Commission.

This is one of those jobs that the Commission didn't ask for in the first place, because we felt it was wholly a Land Commission matter, because it dealt with state royalty oil, but the Legislature ruled otherwise, and so we are involved.

We have never had a hearing on this particular subject before. The Commission has only certified one refinery for royalty oil, and at that time, we advertised the matter in the paper, and allowed some ten or fifteen days for objections to be filed. Since there were none, and the Commission was satisfied with the efforts made to obtain oil, we went ahead and certified the application to the Land Office for royalty oil.

Now, since we have not had a case for hearing before, and the reason we are having the hearing this morning, is that we followed exactly the same procedure

dearnley, meier & associates BLDG, EAST ALE BLDC. • P.O. BOX 1092 • PHONE 243-669 Irst national bank blog. East-ai 3

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

PAGE 4

PAGE 5 in the application of Thriftway, and we did have objection, so the matter was advertised for hearing, and here we are. 2 Since we have not had a hearing on this, I would 3 like to make a few comments concerning the matters that the 4 Commission will consider this morning. 5 This is a summary of the Oil Conservation Commission 6 dearnley, meier & associates statutory authority in determining eligibility for preference * 7 in the purchase of royalty oil, requirements described in 8 New Mexico Statute 7-11-61. Application for preference 9 in sale of royalty oil, requirements: 10 A petroleum refinery within the state unable to 11 purchase in the open market at prevailing prices an adequate 12 supply of refinery charge stocks of a quality to meet the 13 needs of its existing petroleum refinery capacity may file ີພິເວ ຊິບ 14 an application and supporting documents with the Oil 15 Conservation Commission. Such application shall be filed 16 in triplicate and must be accompanied by a detailed statement 17 containing the following information: 18 full name and address of applicant, 1. 19 location of refinery, 2. 1092 A N K 20 complete disclosure of applicant's affiliation or BOX A L 21 3. BLDG. P.O. association with any other petroleum refiner, 22 4. reason applicant believes that it is entitled to the 23 51MM5 1216.F preference, 24 209 a full showing of efforts made to purchase refinery 5. 25

_{page} 6 charge stocks in open market, capacity of refinery to be supplied and amount required, 6. source and grade of all refinery charge stocks currently 7. 3 available to applicant by purchase, minimum amount and grade of additional refinery charge dearnley, meier & associates 5 8. stocks needed to meet existing refinery commitments 6 or existing refinery capacity, 7 fields applicants believe offer a potential source of 9. 8 refinery charge stocks supply because of proximity to 9 its refinery, 10 10. the available transportation facilities which the 11 refiner proposes to utilize. 12 The Commission is charged with the responsibility 13 of determining if the application is adequate and satisfactory. 14 When the Commission is satisfied that the applicant is 15 qualified for the preference within the intent of the law, 16 it shall notify the Commissioner of Public Lands in writing 17 that the applicant is eligible to be granted a preference 18 under this act. 19 Now, the hearing will be conducted within these 092 • 20 BOX A L B guidelines that have been outlined here by our attorney, 21 BLDG. . P.O. B who has made a research of the law. 22 Incidentally -- off the record. 23 SIMM5 (Whereupon an off the record discussion was held.) 24 (Hearing continues.) 25

1.48

41.19

PAGE 7 MR. PORTER: First, I would like to ask for appearances in Case 4990. 2 MR. GRAHAM: Members of the Commission, my name 3 is Robert Graham, attorney from Farmington, New Mexico, and I represent the Applicant in this matter, Thriftway 5 Company. dearnley, meier & associates Mr. Porter, may I ask you what you mean by 7 appearances? Do you mean the witnesses who will appear? 8 MR. PORTER: No, just the name of the firm, and 9 the name of the attorneys representing that firm. 10 MR. GRAHAM: Very well. 11 MR. PORTER: Are there other appearances? 12 NEW MEXICO 67103 MEXICO 87108 MR. COHEN: Yes, Mr. Porter. Saul Cohen, of 13 Olmsted and Cohen, Santa Fe, appearing on behalf of the 14 Objector, Famariss Oil Corporation. 15 MR. COOLEY: William Cooley, of the firm of 16 Burr and Cooley, Farmington, appearing on behalf of Plateau 17 Inc. Our position in this case is that we neither support 18 nor protest the application, but due to certain state 19 reports that are available to us, we feel that there is BLDG. . P.O. BOX 1092 20 RST NATIONAL BANK a discrepancy with respect to certain representations of 21 the Applicant, and those reports deal with the actual 22 capacity and charge stocks as they have taken place 23 historically in the past. 24 80 Secondly, with respect to state royalty oil. 25

PAGE 8 If there be any available, I am sure this Commission is well aware that Plateau Inc., like the Applicant here, is 2 also an independent refiner within the State of New Mexico, 3 and likewise qualifies for a preference. 4 And if there be less than sufficient royalty oil 5 to supply all the needs of all the independent refiners, 6 dearnley, meier & associates we take the position that although the statute is silent 7 on the matter, that it is incumbent to prorate that which 8 is available among the various independent refiners in 9 proportion to their respective charge stocks. 10 MR. COHEN: Before we get into the question of 11 whether or not the application is meritorious, we will have 12 an objection going toward the question of whether or not 13 NEX: the hearing should be held today. 14 MR. PORTER: At this time, I would like all of 15 BUGUERQUE. NEV the witnesses to stand and be sworn. 16 MR. CARR: The Oil Commission may have a witness 17 1092 • PHONE 243-669 Ank Bldg. East • Al they would like to put on later in the proceeding. 18 (Whereupon the witnesses were sworn en masse by 19 Mr. Porter.) BANK 20 B A L X MR. PORTER: Mr. Cohen, since you have raised 21 BLDG. P.O. the issue as to whether or not the hearing should go on 22 this morning, perhaps you should come forward and make SIMMS B 1216 F'IF 23 your argument. 24 50 MR. COHEN: Thank you, Mr. Porter. Please let 25

c ~\$

-

1

PAGE 8 If there be any available, I am sure this Commission is 1 well aware that Plateau Inc., like the Applicant here, is 2 also an independent refiner within the State of New Mexico, 3 and likewise qualifies for a preference. 4 And if there be less than sufficient royalty oil 5 to supply all the needs of all the independent refiners, 6 dearnley, meier & associates we take the position that although the statute is silent 7 on the matter, that it is incumbent to prorate that which 8 is available among the various independent refiners in 9 proportion to their respective charge stocks. 10 MR. COHEN: Before we get into the question of 11 whether or not the application is meritorious, we will have 12 an objection going toward the question of whether or not NEW MEXICO 13 the hearing should be held today. 14 MR. PORTER: At this time, I would like all of 15 K 1092 «PHONE 243-6621 « ALBUQUERQUE) BANK BLDG, EAST « ALBUQUERQUE) NEW the witnesses to stand and be sworn. 16 MR. CARR: The Oil Commission may have a witness 17 they would like to put on later in the proceeding. 18 (Whereupon the witnesses were sworn en masse by 19 (# | | Mr. Porter.) 20 MR. PORTER: Mr. Cohen, since you have raised SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BOX 1216 FIRST NATIONAL E 21 the issue as to whether or not the hearing should go on 22 this morning, perhaps you should come forward and make 5.4 23 . Itacal your argument. 24 208 ≥ 1 MR. COHEN: Thank you, Mr. Porter. Please let 25

5.1

PAGE 9 me know if you can't hear me up there. We feel that this matter should not be heard by 2 the Commission at this time, simply because the raw material 3 upon which the Commission must base its decision, and upon 4 which other interested parties must determine what course 5 of action they are going to take is not before the Commission. б I have reference to the refiners monthly reports 7 which refiners are required to file. I realize it's a 8 matter of administrative convenience, and that generally 9 these reports are not closely perused when they are filed--10 MR. PORTER: They have been lately. 11 MR. COHEN: Thank you. --As a result of that fact, 12 the Applicant here has been sorely delinquent in the 13 reports it has filed without any question but that they 14 were incomplete, and that they were inconsistent. So as 15 a result of our protest, it is my understanding that 16 revised reports have now been filed with the Commission. 17 The problem is that those revised reports are inconsistent, 18 they are inconsistent with themselves. That is, they have 19 internal inconsistencies. The revised reports are 20 inconsistent with the original reports previously filed 21 with the Commission, and the revised reports are inconsistent 22 with information given to other agencies, Federal agencies 23 for example. 24 I don't purport to take the Commission's time

dearnley, meier & associates

MMS BLDG. P.O. BOX 1092 PHONE 243-9691 ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO 4 10 First national Bank Bldg. East-Alfuquerque, new Mexico 57105

PAGE 10 in going over the details of each refinery report filed, but I would like to call to the Commission's attention 2 just some examples of the kind of thing I am referring to. 3 If you look at the October, 1972 report under Items Distilled, it's zero. Yet if you add the other 5 figures in the horizontal column and do these necessary 6 additions and subtractions, you come out with a figure of 7 some 23,210 barrels. 8 If you look at the vertical column, you come out 9 with a figure of 20,108 barrels. 10 So that one report has within itself three 11 separate figures purported to answer one question. That 12 is an improper report, and is not a report upon which any 13 intelligent action can be taken by the Committee. 14 In addition to these internal inconsistencies 15 PHONE 243-6691 • ALBUQUERQUE, BLDG. EAST • ALBUQUERQUE, NEW within the reports themselves, you also have conflicts and 16 inconsistencies between the original reports and the 17 revised reports which were filed at the request of the 18 Commission. Again, I will mention just a couple of examples. 19 If you look at the December original report, 20 End of Month Inventory, that seems like a fairly simple SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BO 21 figure, 4,161 barrels. In the revised report, the End of 22 Month Inventory was 2,771 barrels. 23 Which report is correct? Or is either figure 24

dearnley, meier & associates

1092 .

X O G

209

25

correct?

The January report shows an End of Month Inventory of 5,059 barrels, and if you look at the revised report, the figure has been changed to 4,178 barrels. which is the correct figure?

1

2

3

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

1092 • PHONE 243-669 ANK BLDG. EAST + AI

XOG

BLOG. + P.O. BO

SIMMS 1216 F1

603

14

dearnley, meier & associates

PAGE 11

You can go on to the February and March reports, and again, you not only have internal inconsistencies within the reports; but you again have inconsistencies between the original reports filed and the revised reports filed.

If you look then at the third category in between the original reports and the revised reports, you will come to reports submitted to other governmental agencies. Just one example is the April, 1972 report, which says that input is 177811 barrels, but in the report to the Department of Interior; in March of this year, they said that April input is 30,000 barrels, a discrepancy of some 13,000 barrels.

I would like also to point out that no revised forms C-112s were filed by the Applicant with the revised refinery report. So the Commission has the unfortunate situation of having had filed with it reports which are internally inconsistent, which are inconsistent with each other, and which are inconsistent with other reports submitted to governmental agencies.

I submit that this Commission cannot and should not proceed with the hearing in this matter until proper reports have been filed in compliance with the law, and

until all of the discrepancies and conflicts have been explained, and some accurate information is before the Commission, and before all of the other interested parties. Thank you.

PAGE 12

MR. PORTER: Mr. Graham?

2

3

5

б

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

NEW MEXICO 87103 MEXICO 87108

PHONE, 243-6691. ALBUQUERQUE. BLDG. KAST ALBUQUERQUE, NEW

SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BOX 1092 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK

508

dearnley, meier & associates

أخبر

1-1

MR. GRAHAM: Mr. Commissioner, on behalf of Thriftway, we certainly oppose Mr. Cohen's motion to postpone the hearing. It has been published, and we have gone to great expense to get witnesses here, to come here ourselves:

The matter in issue are those amounts of actual charge stocks run through the refinery which are available at the current time in accordance with the docket of the regular hearing which was issued in this case, and which states that the Commission will consider the capacity of the refinery, the source and grade of all refinery charge stocks currently available to the Applicant.

Now, as to these reports which Mr. Cohen referred to, we will readily admit that perhaps in 1972, Thriftway Company did have some difficulty in filling out the state reports. Thereafter, with the assistance of the O.C.C., it has attempted to file revised reports for 1972, and to the best of its knowledge and belief, those reports have been substantially accurate in all respects. I believe the Commission should proceed with

CORA

C				
_				PAGE 13
a a a a a a a a a a a a a a a a a a a			1	the hearing today, rather than postponing it to a later
- T-			2	date on this basis.
_			3	(Whereupon the Commission conferred with its
r F	ریا کی در این		4	counsel.)
	ang taon ang taon ang taon ang tao taon ang taon		5	MR. PORTER: The Commission will overrule the
•	S		6	objection, and proceed with the hearing. Mainly the basic
	iate		7	point of the hearing is what the capacity is for the
	associates		8	refinery, and whether or not they have been able to obtain
	& as		9	sufficient stock sufficient oil to operate the refinery
			10	to capacity. So we will proceed with the testimony.
	learnley, meier		11	Mr. Graham, would you like to call your first
	nley		12	witness?
, L	dear	7108	13	MR. COHEN: May we take our seats at the front
(NEW MEXICO (MEXICO 67108	14	so we can hear the witnesses?
			15	MR. PORTER: Surely.
-		CERCE COERCE	16	MR. GRAHAM: The first witness we call will be
-		**************************************	17	Mr. Jack Redd.
		E 243-6691 • E Ast • AL	18	$\mathbf{x} = \mathbf{x}$
، : مت			19	JOHN P. REDD,
		092 • PHONE NK 8 L DC.	20	was called as a witness, and having been already duly sworn
		÷ ₹ Ω Ω ↓ 20 ₹ 7	21	according to law, testified as follows:
			22	DIRECT EXAMINATION
		SIMMS BLDG. + P.O. BOX 1082 1210 FIRST NATIONAL BANK	23	BY MR. GRAHAM:
~		209 SIMN 1210	24	Q Mr. Redd, for the record, would you state your name,
		τ ν	25	please?

ł

			PAGE 14
	1	A	John P. Redd is the proper terminology.
	2	Q	Mr. Redd, where do you reside?
	3	A	Salt Lake City, Utah.
	4	Q	And by what firm are you employed?
	5	A	I am employed by Redd and Redd Consulting Engineers.
S.	6	Q	Mr. Redd, what type of education do you have?
associates	7	A	I have a bachelor of science degree in chemical
	8		engineering.
8 S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S	9	Q	Where did you obtain that degree, and when?
	10	A	From the University of Utah in 1959.
Ĕ,	11	Q	Would you briefly outline your work experience for
Jearney, meler	12		the Commission?
0031	13	А	I was employed by Standard Oil of California in their
N で で で の の の の の の の の の の の の の	14		process design division, and later became their chief
	15		engineer in that division. After that, I went into
2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	16		business as a partner in Redd and Redd Consulting
• A L BU B U Q U E	17		Engineers.
43-6601 ST • AL	18	Q	And this has all been since your graduation from
• PHONE 243-3661 • BLDG, EAST • ALB	19		college in 1959 as an engineer?
1092 • PHONE	20	A	Yes.
N DO X	21	Q	How long have you been in private practice as a
BLDG, P.O. Irst nation	22		professional engineer?
SIMMS BLDG. 0. BOX 1092. 1210 FIRST NATIONAL BANK	23	A	About eleven years.
209 SIMMS	24	Q	And may I ask how many states you are licensed in to
	25		practice engineering?

Ł,

ľ

PAGE 15

	1	A	Eleven.
	2	Q	Does this include New Mexico?
	3	А	Yes, it does.
	4	Q	Mr. Redd, is your practice limited to any particular
	5		phase of professional engineering?
	6	A	My personal practice, not the firm's practice, has been
ate	7	-	quite closely alligned with the petroleum processing
associates	8		industry.
	9	Q	Are you commonly, in the ordinary course of your work,
er e	10		engaged in petroleum refinery process design?
dearnley, meier	11	A	Yes.
ley,	12		And have you been in this field basically since you
Barn Sarn		¥	graduated from school in 1959?
	13	a di	
N EX N	14	A	Yes.
RQUE. E. NEW	15	Q	Now, have you had occasion to make on-the-site examination
3 NO 23	16		of Thriftway Company's refinery located near Bloomfield,
NBUN •	17	· ···	New Mexico?
243-6691	18	А	Yes. I was invited down in the middle part of March
ON MAN	19		of this year.
002 • PH NK BLI	20	Q	About when?
80X 1(1AL BA	21	A	In the middle of March.
P.O.	22	Q	About the middle of March?
200 SIMMS BLDG.0 P.O. BOX 1092.0PHONE 243-40 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EASTO	23	A	Yes.
9 SIMMS	24	Q	Did you make an engineering study of that refinery?
50	24	A	Yes, we did.
	23		

			PAGE 16
j J at at st	1	Q	Now, according to your study, did you make any
2.	2	-	calculations concerning the capacity of that refinery?
and The State The State	3	A	Yes, we did.
α το		Q	Will you tell the Commission in your own words what
n general National National	5		your study of the capacity of this refinery revealed?
S.	6	A	Based on existing equipment, the refinery at seventy-two
iate	7		degrees A.P.I. will flow 2,779 barrels a day.
SSOC	8	Ω,	Does this apply to any particular grade or A.P.I.
a a a	9		gravity of hydrocarbons?
dearnley, meier & associates	10	A	Yes. That's with input of about 650 degrees, ninety-four
۳. ۲	11		percent with an inpoint of 400 degrees or less.
ne	12	Q	Do you recall approximately what A.P.I. gravity this
	13		would be equal to?
N R & MEX	14	A	About seventy, seventy-one, seventy-two.
	15	Q	Then it's your testimony that the plant, at the time
20 се 20	16		you examined it in March, in the middle of March,
2 8	17		was capable of handling 2,779 barrels per day liquid
243-6691 • . 45 T • A L 8	18		hydrocarbons at approximately seventy-two degrees
	19		A.P.I. of gravity?
1092 e Pi Ank Bl	20	A	Yes.
B N A C N A C N A	21	Q	Did you make any study, Mr. Redd, as to what the
0.9 0.7 × 2.0	22		capacity of that refinery would be were it handling
SIMMS BLDGP.O. BOX 1092.PHONE 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. E	23		what I will call a heavier grade of liquid hydrocarbon?
209 SIM	24	A	Yes, we did.
	25	Q	And do you recall what your figures were on the

ĺ

<u> </u>			
			PAGE 17
	1		capacity of the refinery with, say, approximately
-	2		forty gravity crude?
	3	A	Yes. Assuming the forty gravity crude is fifty-five
			to sixty-five percent, 400 degree inpoint, you can
	5		actually put in the neighborhood of 4,000 barrels a
Second Se	6		day through.
associates	7	Q	Four thousand barrels per day?
001	8	A	Yes, sir.
		Q ·	Now, these figures you have been quoting, Mr. Redd,
dearnley, meier &	9	X	you stated previously you had substantial experience
mei	11		in petroleum process design. Are these designed
lley,	12		capacities?
	· 13	A	Yes, they are designed capacities based on superficial
	5 0 2 14		power velocity, bubble cap spacing, and so on.
	15 2 2	Q	In your experience, do refineries ever exceed their
			designed capacity?
	17 17	A	In our experience, yes.
	- 18	Q	Do they frequently do this?
		A	I can only speak for the refineries which I am familiar,
092	а Ул 20 С		and frequently with the ones I am familiar with, they
	D 21	×	exceed their design capacity. As an example, we did
	22		a process study for a major oil company located in
BL B SWS BLD			Roosevelt, Utah, and this refinery was putting nine
SWW BOARD			to ten thousand barrels a day through their column
toni	25		on a consistent day-in and day-out basis. This was
	L		

- 5 - 6 - -

17

1

			PAGE -18
i Santa Maria	1		not a short time thing.
	2	Q	Now; did you make any study on this Thriftway refinery
an an an An an an An an An	3		as to the heating capacity?
	4	A	Yes, we did.
δ	5	Q	Did you find the heating capacity to be greatly in
6	6		excess of the tower vessel capacity?
ate:	7	А	Yes. To run the design light stock, we found about
associates	8		three times the heating capacity there, you know, three
	9		times more than was actually required. There were
er &	10	•	four heaters available.
dearnley, meier	11	Q	Then the essence of your testimony is the absolute
, ele	12		minimum capacity of this Thriftway plant using
lear l			approximately seventy to seventy-two gravity liquid
MEXIC	14		hydrocarbons would be 2,779 barrels a day?
2 X 2 Z 2 X 2 X	1	A	Yes.
2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	16	Q	And as the A.P.I. gravity was reduced, the plant's
10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1		- -	capacity would increase, so that at approximately
001 0 001 0 001 0	17 18		forty A.P.I. gravity liquid hydrocarbon capacity would
2 2 4 3 - 5 4 5 - 5 4 5 -	10		be around 4,000 barrels a day?
001 0101 0 8 00	19	•	Yes.
2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	20	A	MR. GRAHAM: I believe that's all the questions
9 0 4 0 1 1	21	т	have. Your witness.
₹ 2000 281	22	I	MR. PORTER: Mr. Cohen?
200 SIMMS BLDG.• P.O. BOX 1092•PHONE 243-6661•AL 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST •ALBUG	23		
800	24		
	25		

1100 C

**

		* PAGE 19
		CROSS EXAMINATION
2	BYN	AR. COHEN:
3	Q	Mr. Redd, do you recall sending a telegram to Thriftway
	•	concerning their capacity?
	A .	Yes.
ć	Q	Do you remember what figure you gave as their refinery
1 . 7		capacity in that telegram?
8	A	Yes. I said, as I recall, that after the on-the-site
9		investigation, and after looking at the heat exchanges,
10		the pipe, the pumps, that the refinery will flow a
11		minimum of 2,000 barrels a day.
12	Q	Can you explain the discrepancy between that figure
13		of 2,000 and the figure you have given today of 2,779?
14	A	Yes. The figure today was arrived at after a month's
15	2	time in an engineering office calculating the heat
16	e l	exchange, the surface area required, the heating
17		capacity in the furnaces required, the column capacities
18		based upon the bubble caps, the pipe sizings, and
19		other detailed engineering studies.
20	Q	I take it that it is a rather complicated process to
21		determine refinery capacity?
22	A	Yes. I tell all my clients that.
23	Q	The more complicated, the lower the fee, isn't that
24		right?
25		How much time did you spend out at the Bloomfield

: م.د.

-

PAGE 20 refinery when you made the on-the-site inspection in 2 March? I spent two days. 3 A The figures that you have testified to today, I take 4 Q it that they are then theoretical figures, and not 5 based on any working familiarity with the operations 6 on a day-to-day basis of the refinery? 7 That's right. Α 8 Do you happen to know what in fact the through-put Q 9 of the refinery has been during any month of this year? 10 I was told by one of the gentleman at the table that 11 Α they ran about sixty thousand barrels through in the 12 NEW MEXICO 87103 MEXICO 87108 month of April. Now, this may conflict with some of 13 the reports, I don't know, and this might be 14 considered hearsay evidence. 15 • ALBUQUERQUE. • AL BUQUERQUE, Do you remember who told you that? Q. 16 I believe it was Mr. Clayton. A 17 • PHONE 243-0691 BLDG. EAST • AL MR. PORTER: Mr. Graham, do you have a witness 18 who will testify on that point? 19 MR. CLAYTON: Approximately 60,000 barrels--X 1092 20 SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BOX MR. PORTER: Do you have a witness who will testify 21 to that point later? 22 MR. GRAHAM: Yes, Mr. Porter. We have figures 23 which we believe to be substantially accurate for the 24 200 months of May, April, and March. 25

-£5≹

¥2:4

dearnley, meier & associates

PAGE 21 MR. PORTER: You can put that information in when you have your witness on the stand. Actually, the Commission 2 is not interested in what somebody told this witness the 3 capacity was, and that's why I asked if you would develop 4 that later. 5 MR. GRAHAM: Yes. 6 clearnley, meier & associates (By Mr. Cohen) Mr. Redd, I'm not an engineer, and I 7 Q am not terribly familiar with the oil or gas business. 8 So if I ask you any questions that seem to be foolish 9 or don't make sense, I hope you bear with me, and try 10 to educate me. 11 In connection with what they do refine, the reports 12 they have submitted indicate a category of crude oil, 13 NEW MEXICO and there's also a category of casinghead gasoline. 14 They refer to casinghead gasoline in some of their 15 reports, and they refer to natural gasoline in others. 16 Are those two products the same? 17 In my opinion, yes. There may be a minor distinction, 18 Α but ordinarily, they are pretty much the same. 1092 . PHONE 19 Now, in calculating the through-put of the refinery, Q SIMMS BLDG ... P.O. BOX 1092 20 and just answer if you would things that you know of 21 your own knowledge, do you know whether the 60,000 22 barrels that were referred to were crude oil or did 23 that include casinghead gas or some other product ? 24 I wasn't privy to that information. Ά 25

1.4

1.2

			PAGE 22
	:	1 Q	You mentioned that there were four heaters on the
	:	2	premises when you examined them. Were they all in
		3	operation?
	1	A	No. Three of them were in operation.
Ê.	!	5 Q	Three were in operation?
S		5 A	Yes.
iate	. 1	Q	In making your calculations, did you include the fourth
associates	8	5	heater?
	S	A	No. The three will carry the flows indicated.
dearnley, meier &	10	Q	Are there other parts of the refinery plant which were
, me	11	:	not in operation at the time that you examined the
nley	g 12		premises?
lear	NEW MEXICC 87108 MEXICO 87108		Not to my knowledge. They had a lead plant, and I
	N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N		don't know whether it was operating or not.
	2 x 2 x 4 0 15	Q	Didn't they have several towers, two or three towers?
	15 15 15 15 15 15 15 16	A	Yes, they have two towers.
	6 <u>5</u>	Q	Were they both in operation?
. '		A	Yes, sir.
		Q	Did you examine their condition?
•		A	Externally.
		Q	You did not make an internal examination?
	0.0 1.⊢ 1.∀ 1.2 22	A	No.
	200 SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BOX 1002 PHONE 249-6691 AL 1210 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. RAST ALBUG	Q	And both of those towers were operating at the time
	200 SIMA	•	you examined the plant?
	~ 25	A	Yes.

i test

		×	PAGE 23
	алан 1997 — Пор <mark>і</mark> т	Q	Do you know what production was, what they were
	2		producing, at that time?
	3	A	Motor fuel primarily.
	4	Q	Had you ever examined the refinery prior to your visit
en en Serie Serie Serie Serie	5		in March of this year?
S	6	A	No.
iate	7	Q	Has the Applicant called upon you for assistance in
SOC	8		connection with obtaining refinery charge stock?
dearnley, meier & associates	9	A	No, he has called upon me to come down and look at the
Sier	10		refinery to see what could be done to, you know,
۲ m	11		economize the thing.
nley	. 12	Q	Were you aware that a statement had been filed by your
dear	001 13		client to the effect that the refinery's capacity was
	N NON 14		1,200 barrels per day?
	z z 3 15	A	No, I wasn't aware of that.
	и и лоти ок 16	Q	At the time you examined the refinery, did it have
2	2 B 2 C 2 C 2 C 2 C 2 C 2 C 2 C 2 C 2 C 2 C		any new equipment?
	18	A	I couldn't say really about new equipment. It was
	₩ 2 0 19		operating, and looked like it had been in use for a
	10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1		while.
	x ^m o y v 21	Q	By new, I mean new to this refinery. I don't
	• · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		necessarily mean newly manufactured. You did not make
	1210 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST-ALBUQUERQUI		a determination whether any facility had been recently
	NIS 602		added to the refinery?
	25	A	No, I didn't inquire.

.....

Last the first

(The second sec

131 1

3

13

1:2

1. 2. - 1.

	-			
··· _			54	pagè 24
		1	ູ	Apart from the calculations which you made back in
		2		your office based on pipe sizes and whatever, were
		3		you able to make any on-site determination as to what
		4		the actual day-to-day output of the refinery was during
		5	• • • •	the period that you were there?
S		6	A	I looked at a couple of daily processing things, that
ate		7		was all.
soci		8	Q	Do you recall what the figures were?
z as		9	A	Well, I don't know. This would be from memory, but
ier a	1	10		I think around 1,700 barrels a day. But like I said,
dearnley, meier & associates	1	11		I'm not sure.
rnley	6	12	Q	Was this some kind of internal report they made for
dea	87100 87	13	ran oo taa ayaa	their own purposes?
	U O	14	A	Yes.
	± .	15	Q	Was there any way you could tell when the 1,700 barrels
	8 8 0 0 0	16		is there any way you could tell whether that was run
n an	ວີຟ ຄ.ວິ ຟ.ດີ ຟ.ດີ ຟ.ດີ	17		at full capacity or not?
н 1. 1. 2. 2.	SIMMS BLDG.• P.O. BOX 1092.• PHONE 243-6691.• ALBUQ 1210 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. KAST • ALBUQUER	18	A	Judging from pressure drops through the system. I could
	N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N	19		pretty well say it wasn't running to full capacity.
	1092.0P	20		MR. COHEN: I have thing further.
	0. BOX	21		MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have any questions
	C. NATIC	22	of	the witness?
	MS BLE 6 FIRS1	23		(No response)
	209 SIMMS 1216 F	24		* * * *
		25		

يمت. رج

197**1**

5		PAGE 25
	1	CROSS EXAMINATION
	2	BY MR. PORTER:
	3	Q On that capacity of 2,779 barrels per day, would that
	4	make any difference whether it was casinghead or whether
	- 5	it was crude oil?
	6	A Yes, it makes a difference.
	7	Q In other words, would you refine more of the casinghead
n tin L	8	would the capacity be greater for casinghead gasoline
	9	than it would for crude oil?
	10	A If the crude oil was a heavy crude oil, it would refine
	11	more of the heavy.
P. O	12	MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have any questions
100 001	13	of the witness?
X WEXI	14	
	15	CROSS EXAMINATION
10 4 8 10 10 4 8 10	16	BY MR. NUTTER:
	17	Q Mr. Redd, I think you left one point uncovered. You
3-6601 - 57 • AL	18	mentioned that this refinery in Utah was running
ONE 24	19	9,000 barrels per day, but you didn't say what the
NK BL	20	calculated capacity of the column was.
2 4 1 2 4 1 4 1 4 1 4 1 4 1 4 1 4 1 4 1 4 1 4 1	21	A I haven't calculated the theoretical capacity.
0. 9 . 0 N A 110	22	Q Or the designed capacity?
45 BLD	23	A I am not familiar with it, but I could give you the
209 SIMA	24	figure if I were given the charge stock.
	25	Q You indicated that it was running 9,000 barrels a day
	209 SIMMS BLDG.P.O. BOX 1002.8PHONE 243.6501.8ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 57103 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 57105	20 31MMS BLDG. P.O. BOX 1032 • PHONE 233-6601 • AL BUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 9103 1316 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST • AL BUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 9103 1316 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST • AL BUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 9103 1316 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST • AL BUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 9103 1316 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST • AL BUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 9103 1316 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST • AL BUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 9103 1316 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST • AL BUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 9103 13176 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST • AL BUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 9103 13176 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST • AL BUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 9103 1318 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST • AL BUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 9103 13217 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST • AL BUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 9103 13217 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST • AL BUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 9103 13217 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST • AL BUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 9103 13217 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST • AL BUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 9103 13217 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST • AL BUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 9103 13217 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST • AL BUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 9103 13217 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST • AL BUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 9103 13217 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST • AL BUQUERQUE NEW MEXICO 9103 13217 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST • AL BUQUERQUE NEW MEXICO 9103 13217 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST • AL BUQUERQUE NEW MEXICO 9103 13217 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST • AL BUQUERQUE NEW MEXICO 9103 13217 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST • AL BUQUERQUE NEW MEXICO 9103 13217 FIRST • AL BUQUERQUE VIEW • AL BUQUERQUE NEW MEXICO 9103 13217 FIRST • AL BUQUERQUE VIEW • AL BUQUERQUERQUE VIEW • AL BUQUERQUERQUERQUERQUERQUERQUERQUERQUERQUE

10 and 1 and 1 and	diana - Jara Kanadara na Maka -	PAGE 26
±	:	above the designed capacity, and I was wondering
	:	A Historically a three-foot column would process from
	į	800 to 1,000 barrels a day. This is net overhead, and
		at 10,000 barrels a day, it was doing two and a half
		times this.
	Ċ	Q Thank you.
ates	7	MR. PORTER: Are there any other questions of the
:0CI		
ass	9	(No recoonse)
dearnley, meier & associates	10	MR. PORTER: The witness may be excused.
mei	11	(Witness excused.)
ley,		MR. PORTER: Call your next witness, Mr. Graham.
än	5 12	MR. GRAHAM: Jerry Clayton.
	001 13	
	¥0 3×14 2×	
5	15 17 17 15	
		testified as follows:
		DIRECT EXAMINATION
		BY MR. GRAHAM:
	- 200 X08 JV 20	Q Would you state your name, please?
		A Jerry Clayton.
	•.7 22	Q What position do you hold with Thriftway, Mr. Clayton?
0	210 FIRST	A I am President and owner.
	0121 24	Q How long has this refinery been in operation?
	25	A Since approximately November of 1971.

ر. د

2

123

			PAGE 27
	1	0	And it is located near Bloomfield, New Mexico?
	2	A	Yes.
	3	Q	And what is the address of the refinery?
	4	A	It's three miles southwest of Bloomfield, New Mexico.
	5	n Na Q na	Where does it receive its mail?
S.	6	A	Post Office Box 1367, Farmington, New Mexico.
iate	7	20	Is this refinery affiliated with any other refinery
associates	8		anywhere?
& a	9	A	None whatsoever.
dearnley, meier &	10	Q	Mr. Clayton, when you filed the application for
۲ m	11		preference under this State Royalty Oil Act, you attached
rnle) "	12	н С.М.	numerous letters to the application showing efforts
deal	13		to purchase oil. Do you also recall prior to the time
N R W WEX	14	-	the application was made, had you contacted Bailey
Z X .3 W N .2	15		Developing Company?
0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	16	A	Yes, sir.
8 0 0 1 0 1 0	17	Q	I show you a copy of a letter addressed to Mr. John
143-6691 157 • AL	18		T. Hampton of Bailey Developing Company. Was that the
еРНОМЕ.243-66916 А Всос. Казтеась	19		letter sent by Thriftway?
1092.0 P Ank Bl	20	A	Yes.
o. ao x on a c x	21	Q	What is the date of that letter?
06.● P.6	22	A	February 26th, 1973.
209 SIMMS BLDG P.O. BOX 1092. 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK	23	Q	What, in essence, does it ask Bailey Developing Company?
209 5IM	24	A	It just offers to buy Bailey Developing Company
	25		condensate or crude.

679

|___

1 1 151

1.1 1 1

KALANA ANA

ł

PAGE 27 And it is located near Bloomfield, New Mexico? Q Yes. 2 A And what is the address of the refinery? 3 Q It's three miles southwest of Bloomfield, New Mexico. 4 Α Where does it receive its mail? 5 Q Post Office Box 1367, Farmington, New Mexico. 6 A dearnley, meier & associates 7 Is this refinery affiliated with any other refinery Q anywhere? 8 None whatsoever. A 9 Mr. Clayton, when you filed the application for Q 10 preference under this State Royalty Oil Act, you attached 11 numerous letters to the application showing efforts 12 NEW MEXICO 67103 MEXICO 87108 to purchase oil. Do you also recall prior to the time 13 the application was made, had you contacted Bailey 14 Developing Company? 15 Yes, sir. Ά 16 I show you a copy of a letter addressed to Mr. John 17 Q T. Hampton of Bailey Developing Company. Was that the 18 EAS' letter sent by Thriftway? 19 BLDG Α Yes. BANK 20 NATIONAL What is the date of that letter? Q 21 February 25th, 1973. Α 22 What, in essence, does it ask Bailey Developing Company? Q 51MM5 E 23 It just offers to buy Bailey Developing Company Α 24 209 condensate or crude. 25

1.3

		PAGE 28
-1	Q	Does it offer to buy it at presently existing prices?
2	A	No, considerably above.
3	Q	This is a letter in addition to the letters attached
4		to your application?
5	A	Right.
6		MR. COHEN: May I see that letter, Mr. Porter?
7		MR. PORTER: Surely.
8	Q	(By Mr. Graham) Now, Mr. Clayton, had you helped compi
9		figures on the actual charge stocks that had been run
10		through Thriftway's refinery for most of March, April,
11		and May of this year?
12	A	Yes, sir.
13	Q	Working forward in chronological order, during the
14		month of March, how many barrels of crude oil did you
15		have as charge stock?
16	A	Twenty-one thousand eight hundred eighty-five barrels.
17		MR. PORTER: Is that the total monthly figure?
18		THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
19	Q	(By Mr. Graham) Of crude oil?
20	A	Of crude oil.
21	Q	And without naming them, do you have the specific
22		amounts, to the best of your knowledge, from each
23		supplier furnished to you by each supplier?
24	A	Yes.
25	Q	Would you name your suppliers that supplied you with

dearnley, meier & associates reported to a

-

		-	PAGE 29
	1		crude oil?
et i	2	A	Well, basically Permean Corporation, El Paso Natural
	3		Gas, Shiprock Corporation, Pioneer Production Company.
	4	Q	And some other miscellaneous suppliers?
	5	A	Yes.
S	6		MR. PORTER: Is Permean a producer?
& associates	7		THE WITNESS: No, they are a crude oil broker-
SOC	8	pure	chaser.
s as	9	Q	(By Mr. Graham) Now, how much natural gasoline did you
ier s	10		have for charge stock was furnished to you for charge
learnley, meier	11		stock for your refinery during the month of March, 1973?
nley	g 12	A	Twenty-seven thousand seven barrels.
Jear	13	Q	Who furnished that natural gasoline?
	13 13 14 14	A	Well, 1,396 barrels came from Permean Corporation and
	⊌ z ∑ 		MAPCO, which is Mid-American Pipeline Company, a wholly
			owned subsidiary of San Juan Oil Company. It was
			25,610 barrels from them.
	18 18	Q	So adding together your crude and your natural gasoline,
	- вноия 245-0001-04-91 вгрс. 5451-041 91001 вгрс. 5451-041		what was your total refinery charge stock available
	10 XNX 81		to you during the month of March, 1973?
		A	Forty-eight thousand eight hundred twenty-two barrels.
		Q	And what would your daily average what would this
	200 simms BLDG., P.O. BOX 108 SHONE 20 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. E 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5		make your daily average charge stock for the month of
	Wis 602 24		March, 1973?
	- 25	A	Approximately 1,577.

-

() }

A set

And this was all you were able to purchase on the open 1 Q market? 2 That's right. 3 A Were you able to purchase any of this at the prevailing, 4 Q posted field prices? 5 Not one barrel. A 6 Did you have to pay premium for each and every barrel? Q 7 Yes, sir. Ά 8 During the month of April, 1973, how much total crude Q 9 oil did you have available for refinery charge stock? 10 Crude oil was 26,907 barrels. Α 11 Who were your suppliers on that? Q 12 NEW MEXICO 8710. MEXICO 87108 Again, basically, the same as March. A 13 There were some changes, were there not, though, of a Q 14 minor nature? They were not identical suppliers, were E 243-66910 ALBUQUERQUE. EAST 0 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW 15 they? 16 No, not identical. I think one of them was Graves Oil Α 17 Company. 18 How much did they furnish you? X 1092 + PHONE BANK BLDG. E Q 19 Six hundred forty barrels. Approximately three truck Α 20 SIMMS BLOG. P.O. BOX 1216 FIRST NATIONAL B loads. 21 You do have broken down in detail for the Commission Q 22 this information, if they so desire it? 23 Yes. 24 А 209 How much total natural gasoline did you have available Q 25

dearnley, meier & associates representing ser

Ľ,

3

....

PAGE 30

				PAGE 31
		1		during the month of April?
		2	A	Thirty-one thousand seven hundred six barrels.
		3	Q I	Again, who were your suppliers?
	5	4	A	El Paso Natural Gas, Permean Corporation, and Graves
ang sa Ang Ang Sa Ang sa Ang Ang sa Ang sa Ang sa Ang Ang sa Ang sa Ang sa Ang sa Ang sa Ang Ang sa Ang sa An		5		Oil Company.
े 2		б	Q	So what was the total charge stock in April?
associates		7	A	Fifty-eight thousand six hundred thirteen barrels.
SOC		8	Q	And do you have a figure for the average daily refinery
s as		. 9	- -	charge stock which was available in April, 1973?
nley, meier æ		10	A	Approximately 1,954 barrels per day.
Ĕ		11	Q	Per day?
	6 <u>,</u>	12	A	Per day.
des	7108	13	Q	Were you able to purchase any of this at prevailing,
	EW MEX	14		posted field prices in Northwestern New Mexico?
		15	A	No I might say that there might possibly be one
	5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5	16		exception. El Paso Natural Gas, I suppose, charges
		17		a stable price to everyone, but I have no way of knowin
		18		that. That might be the one exception.
	DG. RA	19	Q	And in May of 1973, how much total crude oil did you
	092 0 D	20		have available?
	NAL BA	21	A	Twenty thousand seven hundred sixty-four barrels.
	209 SIMMS BLDG. # P.O. BOX 1092 # PHONE 245-0691 1216 First National Bank Bldg. Rastaal	22	Q	And who were your suppliers on this?
	VS BLD S FIRST	23	A	Well, Western Crude Oil, El Paso Natural Gas, Shiprock
	209 SIM	24		Corporation, Dugan Production Company, Pioneer, Graves,
	- c	25		Permean.

	-		PAGE 32
	1	Q	And how much total natural gasoline did you have
	2		available?
	3	A	Twenty-three thousand and thirty-three barrels.
n n Na San Na San Na San Na San Na San Na San	.4	Q	Who were your suppliers on that?
n galaine Thagailte Thagailte Thagailte	5	A	Arrow Gas Company, El Paso Natural Gas, MacDougal.
associates 🦗	- 6	Q	Do you have any figures for the total amount of refinery
	7		charge stock you had available to you in May, 1973?
SOC	8	A	Fifty thousand seven hundred ninety-seven barrels.
	9	Q	And on a daily average, how many barrels a day would
ier	10		this be?
me	11	A	Sixteen hundred thirty-eight.
nley *	12	Q	Were you able to purchase any of this at the prevailing,
dearnley, meier &	13		posted prices, other than the exception of El Paso
N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N	14		Natural Gas?
●●▲「●しなし信用のした。 2 6 % - ●しなし信用のした。 2 6 %	15	A	None
	16	Q	Other than the letters you have submitted to the
	17		Commission, have you, or do any of your employees
43-6601	18		contact other people to try to attempt to purchase
HONE 2	19		refinery charge stock?
1092.0 P Ank Bl	20	A	Yes, we see people most every day.
N.AL B	21	Q	You stated in your application when you filed it, Mr.
06.0 P.O	22		Clayton, that there was a certain amount, I believe
209 SIMMS BLDG.0P.O. BOX 1092.0PHONE 243-6691.0AL	23		the application stated approximately 700 I beg your
209 SIM 121	24		pardon I'm not incorrect, you lost approximately 762
	25		barrels a day from San Juan Oil Company?

. .

123

1 1 1 s No sing

PAGE 33 That's right, we did lose it. Α This was in fact lost? 2 Q Yes. A Now, are there any sources you had during the month of Q May which are in the immediate danger of being lost? 5 Yes, we have two different sources. Western Crude Oil 6 A dearnley, meier & associates has notified us that as of August 1st, they will be 7 terminating, and Permean Corporation is pressing us 8 for exchange barrels of oil. 9 What effect are exchange barrels going to have on you? Q 10 I just better get some somewhere or we'll lose Permean Α 11 also, sal 12 NEW MEXICO 67103 MEXICO 87108 On these exchange barrels, does this mean that they 13 Q will continue to sell to you in Northwestern New Mexico 14 if you have a source in some other area which is SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BOX 1092. PHONE 243-6691 ALBUQUERQUE. 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST ALBUQUERQUE, NEW 15 available to them? 16 Yes, sir. 17 Α MR. PORTER: Let me ask at this point if the 18 reduction in May was attributable to your loss of 762 barrels. 19 THE WITNESS: Primarily. If you will notice, we 20 were able to regain some of this through Western Crude Oil, 21 which was a temporary thing. We also picked up some from 22 Arrow Gas Company, which was also temporary, and we have since 23 lost both. 24 209 MR. PORTER: Thank you. 25

		PAGE 34
1 	Q	(By Mr. Graham) Concerning this amount that was
2 1	ing si	available in May, and subject to eminent loss, how
3		much did Western Crude furnish you during May?
4 0 	A	Three thousand seven hundred nineteen barrels.
5	Q	How much did Permean Corporation furnish you?
6	A	Twelve thousand four hundred forty-two barrels.
associates	Q	And that was a substantial amount of your charge stock?
	A	About twenty-five percent approximately.
	Q	It appears to me Would it be a fair statement to say,
୪ ୪ ଅ 10	-	Mr. Clayton, that since you filed this application, you
	· •	have been buying refinery charge stocks anywhere you
	ana an An	could, and your suppliers are constantly changing?
	A	Yes, definitely.
BD 00128 13	Q	You are constantly picking up a little here, and losing
2 2 15	.	a little there?
N N C	A	Right.
	Q	Now, the President's Commission on Oil Policy advises
16 16 16 18 10 17 17 17 17 18 17 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18	-	persons unable to obtain crude oil to go back to their
20 19		sources, is that right?
	A	Yes.
	Q	Has your company done this?
	A	Yes, we have gone back to Mid-American Pipeline Company
19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 1		which is where we primarily lost the biggest portion,
SMWIS 00 24		and we have been told point-blank that if they are
_{ຄູ} 24 25		forced to comply, they will, but they are not going to

, A recent

÷ +

ł
· -				
		-		page 35
2	1		do so by a voluntary allocation.	
-1 -2	2	Q	And in that regard, you wrote MAPC	o on June 15th?
under Kannen Marian Kannen	3	A	Yes.	
	- 4	Q	Is it your intention to follow up	with a letter to
	5		the President's Commission on Oil	Policy Committee to
	6		protect your interest as nearly as	you can?
ate	7	A	Definitely.	
associates	8	Q	Now, Mr. Porter asked you a questi	on a few moments ago
	9	: . :	concerning the runs through that p	lant in April.
dearnley, meier &	10		Approximately what was your total	through-put in the
, me	11		plant during the month of April?	
nley	12	A	Fifty-eight thousand six hundred t	hirteen barrels.
dear 	13	Q	Fifty-eight thousand six hundred t	hirteen barrels?
MEX	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	A	Right.	
- 	x 17	Q	Which is somewhat slightly short	of the 60,000 ball
QU EA QU	16		park figure that was mentioned by	Mr. Redd?
0 1 1 1 1 1 1	Mano 17	A	Right.	
13-6691	· 18	Q	Now, have you made any attempt to	make any trade-outs
10 NE 2	5 19	т Г.	with other companies in the event	that the Commission
092 • Pt	Te x 20		sees fit to award you preference s	so you could use
x 08 .	21		Southeastern New Mexico crude to t	rade out for
O Đ Đ Đ Đ	и 100 17 17 18 19 19 19 20 21 21 22 23 24		Northwestern New Mexico liquid hyd	lrocarbons?
AS BLD	SK1 23	A	Yes, sir.	
109 SIM	24	Q	Just a couple of more questions or	n foreign crude. Have
	25		you tried to trade any foreign cru	ide which might be

All and a second

-

.....

Ĺ.J

		~		PAGE 36
	1		available to you?	
	2	A	Yes, repeatedly, and we have foreign cr	ude certificates,
	3		but apparently today they are not worth	the paper they
Serve the server of the server	4		are written on. We have been unable to	trade them for
4)	5		anything.	
	6	Q	You have been unable to change them for	any refinery
associates	7		charge stocks?	
SSOC	8	A	That's right.	
	9.	Q	Is it true that you are asking the Comm	ission, since
ier	10		it is your testimony that you have been	unable to
, me	11		purchase sufficient refinery charge sto	ck in open market
dearnley, meier &	12		at present existing prices, to grant yo	u a preference?
	13	A	We are asking for a preference.	
K W W	14	Q	And are you asking the Commission to al	low you to now
	15	<i></i>	request a preference of the total amoun	t of your
5 5 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	16		refinery capacity since you are unable	to purchase at
6691 - A L B U U	17	• . • :	prevailing prices?	
3-6691	18	A	Yes, sir.	
• PMONE 243-669 BLDG, KAST • A	19	Q	Are you asking to amend your applicatio	n in that respect?
A 1082.0 PHON	20	A	Right.	
	21	Q	And alternatively, if this should be de	nied, then you
SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BO	22		are asking the Commission to grant you	a preference
MS BLD 0 FIRST	23		to purchase New Mexico state royalty oi	l in an amount
209 SIMI	24		which would be the difference between y	our refinery
.4	25		capacity and the amount that is current	ly available

b

PAGE 37 to you? Yes, sir. Α 2 MR. GRAHAM: I believe that's all the questions 3 I have. MR. PORTER: Let me ask you, on today's market, 5 how much oil is currently available to you on a daily basis? 6 dearnley, meier & associates THE WITNESS: Well, again, I will go back to May's 7 report, and in the month of May, we were able to purchase 8 1,638 barrels. 9 MR. PORTER: That's the latest figure you have? 10 THE WITNESS: Right. 11 MR. PORTER: Thank you. 12 MR. GRAHAM: Mr. Porter, may I ask Mr. Clayton 13 NEW MEX a couple of more questions? 14 MR. PORTER: Yes. SIMMS BLDG. • P.O. BOX 1092 • PHONE 243-6691 • ALBUQUERQUE. 1216 FIRJT NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST • ALBUQUERQUE, NEW 13 (By Mr. Graham) Mr. Clayton, there have been some Q. 16 objections made concerning your reports. I forget, 17 I believe it's called the C-113 reports. I am quite 18 well aware that on those reports, of which the 19 Commission I am sure has copies, that sometimes you 20 show regular gasoline, and sometimes you show diesel 21 oil, and sometimes you show ethyl gasoline. Is it 22 true that this is not refinery charge stock, and does 23 not go through your refinery? 24 209 Α That's correct. 25

<u>i i</u>

-

نىنە

PAGE 38 And therefore it should not be included as refinery Q charge stock? That's right. 3 А MR. GRAHAM: That's all. 4 5 dearnley, meier & associates CROSS EXAMINATION 6 7 BY MR. COHEN: You have operated this refinery, Mr. Clayton, since 8 Q November, 1971, is that correct? 9 Yes, sir. 10 Ά Had you ever owned or operated any other refinery Q 11 previous to that? 12 NEW MEXICO 87107 MEXICO 87108 No, sir. Α 13 Do you have a degree in engineering? Q 14 A No. 15 I ALBUQUERQUE. Do you have any special training short of a degree in 16 Q connection with petroleum refinery operations? 17 209 SIMMS BLDG. • P.O. 80X 1092 • PHONE 245 • 6691 1210 Pirst National Bank Bldg. Easteal Yes. A 18 Would you tell me about that, please? Q 19 I worked in an LPG plant, and this was the first A 20 experience I had with it. I worked in that capacity 21 for thirteen or fourteen months. After that, I wasn't 22 officially employed by Caribou, but I spent considerable 23 time in the Four Corners area with them, and learned 24 to operate that refinery back some years ago. 25

-

ٽب

PAGE 39 I would like to turn to the question of capacity of 1 0 this refinery, and ask you what the existing capacity 2 of the refinery is today. 3 I can sincerely say that I do not know. I have never 4 A dearnley, meier & associates had enough crude oil to open it up. 5 Now, your original sworn application to this Commission 6 Q set forth a refinery capacity of 4,000 barrels a day, 7 is that correct? 8 Yes. 9 A And since you have just testified that you don't really Q 10 know the capacity, that was just a figure pulled out 11 of the air, so to speak? 12 XICO 87103 87108 Well, with what little experience I have in working 13 Ά NEW MEX around plants, I feel that was a good "guesstimate". 14 Do you recall submitting a revised page two to the Q 15 application? 16 Yes, sir. A 17 BOX 1092 . PHONE 249-669 And what was the refinery capacity which was alleged Q 18 EAST in that revised page number two? 19 BLOG. I think approximately 2,000 barrels per day. Again, Α 20 BANK that is dependent upon the type of crude you have to NATIONAL 21 charge it with. 22 Now, the statements that the application makes is that Q 23 the capacity of the refinery to be supplied is 4,000 24 229 barrels of oil per day in one case, and 2,000 barrels 25

ز ـ

		<u></u>	PAGE 40
	1		in the other case. Now, do you furnish information
	2		to the Bureau of Mines in connection with refinery
•	3		capacity?
•	4.	A	No, I do not.
-	5	Q	Do you know where they get this information?
	6	A	No, sir.
	7	Q	Are you aware of the fact that the Bureau of Mines
	8		publishes a report of refinery capacities?
-	9	`A	I only became aware of it last month.
	10	Q	You just became aware of it last month?
	11	A	Yes.
	12	Q	You don't know then where they get their information?
7108	13	A	No.
MEXICO	14	Q	Has any member of your staff furnished them with
II X A	15		information?
	16	A	No, not to my knowledge.
	17	Q	Are you familiar with a publication called THE OIL AND
	18		GAS JOURNAL?
	19	A	Yes, sir.
	20	Q	Do you recall the refinery issue which listed refinery
	21		Capacities?
	22	A	Yes, sir.
	23	Q	Do you know what your refinery capacity was listed as
	24		in the OIL AND GAS JOURNAL?
	25	А	I think at that point, 1,200 barrels per day.

See.

		PAGE 41
ν	1	Do you know where they got that information?
	2	Yes, from our information furnished on an application
N Constraints North Constraints North Constraints North Constraints North Constraints North Constraints North Constraints	3	that was submitted in October, 1971. I might state
	4	that we have been constantly adding to that refinery
	5	since we bought it. We are presently adding to it
dearnley, meier & associates	6	today, and we hope to have it up to five or six thousand
iate	7	barrels a day shortly.
SOC	25 (8	I will get back to that in a little bit. Have you had
s as	9	access to the most recent Bureau of Mines report, the
Sier &	10	one for 1973?
Ĕ,	11	No, sir, I have never seen one.
nley "	12	Did you ever write to the OIL AND GAS JOURNAL to correct
lear	13	the information they listed concerning your capacity?
X O U K	14	I think the statement I made was that that came from
	15	the information they had available from the Federal
2 N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N	16	Oil Import Application we submitted. It was correct
	17	at the time they took it, because they looked at the
243-6691. (A\$T • A U	18	preceding year and took that figure. Probably one of
● PHONE 243-6691 BLDG. EAST • AL	19	the reasons they didn't check it was because the large
X 1092 0 PH B A N K B L1	20	refineries do not normally vary from year to year,
8 - X - Z - Z - Z - Z - Z - Z - Z - Z - Z	21	the refineries of over 100,000, and of course, we are
6.• P.O. BO) NATIONAL	22	not in that category.
SIMMS BLDG	23	You attached to your application letters to sellers,
209 SIMM	24	and you stated you needed an additional 2,500 barrels
~	25	per day?

.

				PAGE 42
4 		1	A	Yes, sir.
		2	Q	At that point when you wrote those letters, had the
ين من من من من من في محمة		3		refinery in fact ever processed 2,500 barrels per day?
		4	A	No, sir.
		5	Q	Now, you filed these refinery reports, and if you took
S		6		the reports for December, January, February, March,
iate		7		and April, which I think were all filed the November
SOC		8		figure was not filed, if you took the average daily
s as		9		input for those five months, do you know what the
ier		10		figure would be? Have you calculated that?
dearnley, meier & associates		11	A	No, sir, I do not. I have the last three months.
nley	80	12	Q	If I told you that according to my mathematics in
dear	87108	13		adding those figures, and then dividing, it comes to
	NEW MEX Mexico 6	14		719 barrels per day. Do you have an opinion as to
		15		whether that is correct?
	QUERQ RQUE,	16	A	That would be too low.
		17	Q	You refer in the application to the foreign import
	13-609 (ST • AL	18		quota back in October, 1971. Can you recall that?
	DG.EA	19	A	Yes, sir.
	002 P	20	Q	You said at that time that your expected input was
	. 80 X 1	21	بعد	1,200 barrels per day, is that correct?
	6. ● ₽.0 N A 110	22	A	That's right.
	200 SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BOX 1002. PHONE 243-969 (AL 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST ALBUQ	23	Q	In your March application, which was based upon
	209 SIM	24		expanded capacity, you indicated that with an additional
		25		facility, the capacity would be 2,800 barrels per day.

				PAGE 43
••••		1		Do you recall that figure?
		2	A	Yes, sir.
- -		3	Q	That was an estimate of what would take place if you
6	े (1987) संदर्भ के अपने संदर्भ के (1977) के (1977)	4		continued your program of expansion?
	a de su de la contra de la contra de la contra de la contra de la contra de la contra de	5	A	Yes.
•	S	6	Q	You have never processed 2,800 barrels per day, have you?
	iate	7	A	No, sir.
	associates	8	Q	Are you familiar with the oil import digest published
1-154	and the second	9		by the National Petroleum Refiners Association?
1.72	dearney, meier &	10	A	No, sir.
	, me	11	Q	I take it you are not aware that they list your
1991 1991	" "	12		refinery capacity as 756 barrels per day?
	dear	13	A	Well, I have no idea, because I have never seen it.
	N M M M M M M M M M M M M M M M M M M M	14	Q	Since January 1st of this year, what have you done to
–	Z Z 	15	-	increase the capacity of your refinery?
	2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	16	A	Well, we have added innumerable heat exchangers
		17	- -	primarily.
લ્લ	243-6691	18	Q	Innumerable heat exchanges?
	HON 변수 LDG, 평수	19	A	Well; I don't know how many several bunches.
	1092.0 PH	20	Q	Did they increase the capacity of the refinery?
-	bix ► O	21	A	Yes, sir.
	0 E	22	Q	Do you recall how much you spent on those additional
parts her	MS BLOG. 41 6 FIRST NA	23		heat exchangers?
	209 SIMMS 1216 F	24	A	It would be a ball park figure, but probably \$25,000,
		25		twenty thousand.

3			page 44
4. 1 4. 1 4. 1	1	Q	Is a heat exchanger the same as a heater?
	2	A	No, sir.
	3	Q	There were only four heaters, I believe Mr. Redd
	4		testified to?
	5	λ	Right.
S	6		Did you add to the heaters at all?
iate	7	A	Not this year.
SOC	8	Q	When was the last addition on the heaters?
s as	9	À	I really don't know. We have been working on this
ier .	10		constantly since we purchased it. I think one tower
dearnley, meier & associates	11		and one heater was probably put in in about May of 1972,
nley	₈ 12		and another heater was added some time later, which
dear	0012 13		could have been as late as the fall of 1972 sometime.
	е оріхан м ма	₽ Q	What else have you done this year to increase the
	Z X N N 15		refinery capacity?
		A	Well, as I said, the heat exchangers; we have new
			hot turbo-charged burners that are to be installed
	1900-542-0001		within the next thirty days which should run the
•	z . 19	. 5	capacity up considerably.
	10 X 20	Q	They will be installed within the next thirty days?
	× ^a • < 21	A	Yes.
		Q	Who are you acquiring those from?
-	22 23 23 23 23 24	A	From Hawk Manufacturing Company.
	WIS 002	Q	What is the cost of that work?
÷	25	A	Approximately five thousand dollars just for the burners.

5 Trana

(3) | 199

i z i

e bi e se se se se se se se se s	- 1	Q	Is that one burner?
	2	A	That's two burners.
	3	Q	How many burners do you have at present?
L Constanting The set of the set	4	A	There's a Potstill.
n an Anna an Anna an Anna Anna Anna Ann	5	Q	Is the Potstill presently in operation?
<u>.</u>	6	A	Yes, sir.
iate	7	Q	Are there any other burners?
SOC	8	A	The two big upright heaters, two separate units.
s as	9	Q	Are heaters and burners the same?
dearnley, meier & associates and the service in the	10	A	I don't really know. We have one vessel that is fired
me	11		with two burners, and it has two methods of putting
nley	12	•	heat into the heaters. I would refer to it as a
dear vice • • •	13		self-contained unit that sits off to the side, and
	14		we force crude through the heat exchange.
	15	Q	What else have you done since the first of the year to
	i		increase the capacity of the refinery?
ALBUC 1000	17	A	That's primarily it.
243-6601 4744	18	Q I	So this year, you have spent about \$25,000 roughly?
L N N N		A	Right.
1092 • PH	5 1	Q	Or you will have spent that.
× •	,	A	Well, the burners that cost \$5,000 are only a small
SIMMS BLDG.0 P.O. BO	22		part of the cost of putting them in.
A5 BLD(7.847	23	Q	What is the installation charge?
209 SIMA	24	A	Again, we don't know. But whatever it takes, we will
14	25		put them in.
	Ľ		

ا لټ

: ويدية

X

~

1

1 - T

13 le I

<u> </u>		
,		PAGE 46
5 - - - 	1	Q You don't have an estimate of any kind?
	2 • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	A Well Ten thousand dollars.
	3	MR. PORTER: Mr. Cohen, the Commission has a full
4 4 4 *	- 14 - €10 - €10	docket. May I ask the relevancy of the costs?
ſ	5	MR. COHEN: Yes, Mr. Chairman. It goes Well,
1	ыни Со б	there are two bases. One is a question of whether or not
	associates	in fact this work has been done. I am testing the witness'
	ssoc *	recollection. The other point is that the Applicant has
	8 8 9	stated to the Federal Government that they intend to spend
		some \$147,000 on improving the refinery, and I wanted to
	learnley, meier	verify whether in fact they have spent \$147,000 or not.
(19)		Our goal, Mr. Porter, is to get to the truth, and
	deal 3	this is simply to get to whether or not the facts that are
	же жо жо жо жо жо т т	stated are true. I am not impuning this witness, there is
, , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	88 2 X 8 8 8 8 7 7	just certain information that you try to draw out which
	16 10 10 10 10 10 10	may not be relevant in itself, but it is very relevant to
	10 10 10 10 10 10 17 17	the total picture. If somebody doesn't remember what he
.22	1000-572 E 243-6001	did yesterday, but remembers what he did a month ago, you
	× ₩ 200 19	might be suspicious of his power of recall. That's all
		I am getting at.
		MR. PORTER: Proceed.
	• • • 22	Q (By Mr. Cohen) Mr. Clayton, was there a fire at the
artina Aliantina Suite	5018 SV 23	refinery some time last year?
	AMIS 60 24	A Yes, sir.
1	× 25	Q What effect did that have on the existing plant at
	10 100 SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BOX 1002 P.MMS BLDG. 1210 1210 200 1200	<pre>might be suspicious of his power of recall. That's all I am getting at.</pre>

			PAGE \$7
	1		the time?
	2	A	Not much. It destroyed some refinished gasoline tankage,
	3		and that was all.
2 - 24 - 2 	4	Q	It did not affect the processing part of the refinery?
and a second sec	5	A	No, sir.
S. S.	6	Q	Can you tell me what the largest number of barrels of
	7		charge stock you have run through the unit is in any
associates	8		twenty-four hour period?
	9	A	Not specifically, but I would say approximately 2,000
ier &	10		barrels.
dearnley, meier &	11	Q	Does that include this casinghead gas?
nley	12	A	Yes, sir.
dear	13	Q	Why is that run through?
	14	A	The vapor pressure is too high on it, and we have to
ພີ່ຟ 2∑ 	15		knock out some of the butane left in it.
000 200 200 200 200 200 200 200 200 200	16	Q	And is that true of all the casinghead or natural
	17		gasoline that you acquire?
10 N 10 N	40	A	No, it's not.
6° 10	19	Q	Can you estimate for me what portion of the natural
092 • PT	20		casinghead gas is run through the processing unit
G.+ P.O. BOX 1092 + PHON NATIONAL BANK BLDG.	21	<i>.</i> .	as opposed to what portion is simply put into the
0.4 × 2	22		blending tanks?
SIMMS BLDG	23	A	Well, overall, approximately ten percent of the natural
209 SIMI	24		gasoline is blended with our straight blends.
	25	Q	About ten percent does not go through?

17-18

			PAGE 48
	1	A	Not ten percent of the natural gasoline itself, but
	2		about ten percent of our total gasoline output is
	3		natural gasoline that is blended into our production.
- Constant La Constant La Constant La Constant La Constant La Constant	4	Q	Is Mr. Graham one of your attorneys?
	5	Ă	Yes.
	6	Q	He wrote to the Commission on April 10th stating that
ate	7	• •	work has been in progress for approximately thirty
soci	8		days in upgrading present equipment, and installation
as:	9	l a References	of additional equipment. What had been done during
dearnley, meier & associates	10		the thirty days before April 10th in connection with
mei	11		installation of additional equipment?
ley,		А	Well, we have an insulated tower, and have added heat
arn	so 12		exchangers.
-B	80149 0		
	но мулар мула мула мулар мулар мулар мулар мулар мулар мулар мулар мулар мулар мулар мулар мула мулар мула мула мула мула мула мула мула мула	Ω	That was done between March 10th and April 10th?
	15 2 2	A	No, I wouldn't say that. As I said, this has been a
	жалена малена л		progressive thing where we are adding things all the
			time, and there probably are some more heat exchangers
	12 1243-000 1 • ALBUQUE		being added there even today.
•	арнолы в 19	Q	Are these new heat exchangers that you have there today?
	19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 1	A	No, sir.
	× 0 × 0 × 21	Q	Are these used?
	а имия в Прес. е р. 0. 0. 0. 0. 0. 0. 0. 0. 0. 0. 0. 0. 0.	A	Yes, sir.
	5 - 18 ม เ 23	Q	He says that in another thirty days, you anticipate
			the capacity of the refinery will be 3,000 barrels
	_ຄ ັ 24 25		per day. That would be thirty days from April 10th,
	23		

,524 100

141

l

-	· · · ·				PAGE 49
	- દેવા પડે ુરેશ કરો - પેવર કરે - પાણ ક - પાણ ક	1		and I take it that that	at increase did not take place?
		2	A	It did take place.	
-		3	Q	How did it take place?	?
1		4	A	Through the heat exchange	ngers.
		5	Q	The installation of th	ne several exchangers that you
	S.	6		added increased the ca	apacity?
-	ciate	7	A	Yes, sir.	
	associates	8	Q	Are the heat exchanger	s that you have installed or
	8	9		purchased installed an	nd operable now?
	eier	10	A	Approximately a third	of them are.
	dearnley, meier &	11	ο. 2 Ω	The other two-thirds a	are not?
1	Lule	12	A	That's right.	
		13	Q	They are on the premis	ses,though?
C.S.S.	第 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	14	A	Yes.	
-	Z Z Z E Z Z	15	Q	How about the two turk	oo-charge burners?
	LOUER.	16	A	They have not been ins	stalled as yet.
129	1●≯CBU	17	Q	Going back to your ans	wer to the question about the
	243-6691	18		proportion of the natu	aral gas which is not refined
	HOON R	19		but is simply used as	blending stock, have you, in
	1092 .F	20		your monthly refinery	reports, separated out that ten
	0, 80X 0 A C	21		percent, or have you i	ncluded that in your figures
1×1	06.0 P.	22		as part of your charge	stock?
	SIMMS BLDG.0 P.O. BOX 10920 PHONE	23	A	I think it probably wo	ould be included in the figures
	209 SIA	24		I really don't know.	In fact, we have asked Mr.
1.205		25		Arnold of the Oil and	Gas Conservation Commission, in

der sin a PAGE 50 fact, we have had help repeatedly, and there have been some questions he could not answer in regard to 2 this report. 3 MR. COHEN: Before I move on to the next topic, 4 I would simply like to remind the Commission, as Mr. Porter 5 pointed out in the beginning of the hearing, the statute 6 speaks in terms of existing refinery capacity. I won't add 7 that the road to hell is paved with good intentions, I have 8 no legal authority to say that. I would like to strike that. 9 (By Mr. Cohen) I would like to turn your attention, Q 10 if you would, Mr. Clayton, to the question of your 11 efforts to obtain adequate charge stocks. Do you 12 recall the letters that you wrote? \$7105 13 μÑ Yes. 14 A Did you follow up those letters in any way? Q 15 Yes, sir. A 16 Would you tell the Commission what you did? Q 17 Well, many of these people that we have talked to and A 18 many of these that we see in the coffee shop every 19 day -- Everybody is aware of the energy crunch, and 20 point-blank, the major oil companies have told us 21 that money is not enough to get our charge stocks, 22 that we are going to have to have one barrel in exchange 23 for one barrel. I had a man say point-blank that he 24 would lose his job if he gave up one barrel of charge 25

dearnley, meier & associates **reserted**

. مەمىرى

			PAGE 51
-	1		stock without one barrel in exchange.
	2	Ω.	Have you made any effort to contact Mr. Simon about
÷	3		this situation?
	. 4	λ	Due"to the new regulations that have come out, I think
	5	-	there is probably a letter in the process of being
	6		typed right now.
	7	Q	You do intend to follow up with respect to Mid-American
	8	A	Definitely.
	°, . 9'	Q	How much was involved in that?
	10	A	As I recall, about eight hundred barrels per day.
	11	Q	Are you familiar with the Federal oil availability
	12		situation in your area?
	13	A	I am aware that there is a program that is almost
	14		identical to the state's.
	15	Q	Are you aware that there are 1,500 barrels of Federal
	16		oil available?
	17	A	Yes, sir.
	18	Q	Have you filed for it?
	19	A	No.
	20	Q	Have you filed for Federal offshore crude oil?
	21	A	No, sir.
	22	Q	In your testimony in chief, Mr. Clayton, you talked
	23		about the possibility of a trade between Southeastern
	24		and Northwestern New Mexico.
	25	A	Right.

i.

-
e , 1st.
14
ade
ea 👘
:
•
e,
-
1

	1	A Crude condensate, casinghead.
	2	Q So part of your intention would be to trade crude in
	3	the Southeastern part of the state for casinghead gas
	4	in the Northeastern part of the state?
	5	A Not necessarily casinghead.
25	6	Q Don't you benefit more by getting casinghead gas that
	7	you would by getting crude?
	8	A Yes, but the availability is not very good.
	9	Q In your application, Mr. Clayton, you listed a number
	10	of fields as potential sources of refinery charge
	11	stocks, and there are some nine fields. Have you may
	12	any effort to ascertain whether or not there is in
	13	fact any crude state royalty oil in those areas wh:
	14	has not already been called on?
	15	A Yes, we have checked into it, and to the best of our
	16	knowledge, every barrel of state oil is either under
	17	preference or under contract.
	18	MR. COHEN: No further questions.
	19	MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have any question
	20	(No response)
1	21	MR. GRAHAM: I have just a few points I would
	22	like to clarify.
1216 FIRST	23	MR. PORTER: Yes, sir.
1210 FIRST NA	24	* * * *
	25	

1	REDIRECT EXAMINATION	
2	BY MR. GRAHAM:	
3	Q Mr. Clayton, on your original application, you	did
4	state a refinery capacity of 4,000 barrels a da	ay?
5	A Yes.	
6	Q Is it your testimony that this is just a ball p	park
7	figure as near as you can come at this time?	
8	A Yes, but we realize we are going to have to go	to
9	heavier crude.	
10	Q At that time, you didn't have the engineer's re	eport
.11	or his study results had not come back as yet?	
12	A No.	
13	Q Subsequently, you amended page two of the appl:	ication
14	and stated that the refinery capacity was based	d was
15	2,000 barrels. Is it true this was based upon	Mr.
16	Redd's telegram?	
17	A Yes.	
18	Q And he testified that his figure was a rough f	igure
19	at that time?	
20	A Yes, plus we had run approximately 2,000 barre	ls a da
21	but we did shut down from time to time.	
22	Q Mr. Cohen raised a question about the letters	you sen
23	out, the letters attached to the application,	stating
24	to potential sources of refinery charge stock	that
25	you had a need for 2500 barrels per day?	

.

1

F-44

ia) Iel

500

ł

-				PAGE 55
s "ż		1	A	Yes.
		2	Q	At the time those letters were sent out, did you really
	t 1. s Kiryte Syste	3		anticipate that by the time you might make any
iensi.	μα το του πο 1 μα πο 1 μα 1 το του 1 το του 1 το του 1 το του 1	. 4		transactions, and of the liquid hydrocarbons actually
		5		available to you that you would be able to run and
····		6	e e e	process 2,500 barrels a day?
in the second	iate	7	A	Yes, sir.
	associates	8	Q ¹	Do you still feel that was a reasonable figure at that
انہ -	& aS	9		time?
-		10	A	Yes, sir. I might add that in response to these letters
	me	11		that we sent to most of the companies I don't know
	dearnley, meier	12		how familiar Mr. Cohen is with our industry, but the
	dear	13	,	Federal Government is constantly after big oil companies
	A MEXIC	14		for anti-trust actions, and I think most of them tend
تك 	2 X 2 X 2 X	15	-	to ignore a letter rather than send on stating a flat no.
	ン Z グ・ ビー ビー フ グ	16	Q	Mr. Eohen raised the question as to whether you had
	▲ 1 0 0 0 8 0 8 0 8 0 8 0 8 0 8 0 8 0 8 0	17		ever run 2,800 barrels a day.
	6691 e	18	A	Yes.
5 1	07.15.243- 6.15.43-	19	Q	Have you ever had 2,800 barrels a day to run there?
3 1	1092.0 PHONE BANK BLDG.	20	A	No. 201
-	- BOX 1092	21	Q	In addition to these letters, and as you stated before
	10.4	21	*	some conversations in coffee shops and here and there
.ज्ञान	SIMMS BLDG.		1. 7.	
	51MMS	23		in efforts to secure adequate charge stocks, have you also made telephone calls to suppliers in addition
, ,	509	24		to these letters and conversations?
		25		

57 1. (60% STATE

			PAGE 56
	1	A	Definitely.
н Ч 1927 2017 2017 2017 2017 2017 2017 2017 20	2	Q	Were some of these telephone calls follow-ups to these
	3	· · · ·	letters?
	.4	A	Yes.
	5	Q	The statute states that in any application, the
S	6		application must list the field or fields which the
iate	7		petroleum refiner believes to be a potential source
SOC	8		of refinery charge stocks. Now, we have named nine
as	9		fields in this application. Is it still your belief
	10	-	that if state royalty oil were available from these
me	11		fields in Lea County, New Mexico that it could be
dearnley, meier & associates	. 12	м. 1	traded with major suppliers for Northwestern New Mexico
lear	13		liquid hydrocarbon?
		A	Yes, Sir.
3 1 2		Q	Did you cause an investigation to be made to determine
OU ER OU	u 15 z 16		whether primarily all of the oil produced in this
A LBU	D D D 17	- 4 .	field is pipelined?
243-66014	s 	A	Right,
PH NO NO NO NO NO NO NO NO NO	v 19	Q	Does a substantial portion of it go into the Texas-
•			New Mexico pipeline?
x v o	₩ ₩ ₩ 21	A	Yes, I think with the exception of 4,500 barrels left
0	0 1 4 2 22		in the state.
12 12 13 13 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14	216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK 21 21 22 23 23		MR. GRAHAM: I have no further questions.
209 SIMMS BLDG.• P.O. BOX 1092	24		* * * *
~	25		
	L		

ţ÷Ę

	-		PAGE 57
2	1	[RE-CROSS EXAMINATION
2017 2017 2017 2017 2017 2017	2	BY	MR. COMEN:
	3	Q	Would the shut-in you referred to from time to time
red y to y to y to y to y to y to y	4		be a result of equipment breakdown?
	5	A	No, sir, running out of crude oil.
S	6	· · ·	
associates	7		CROSS EXAMINATION
SSOC	8	BY	MR. TRUJILLO:
	9	Q	How many letters did you send out requesting oil?
dearnley, meier &	10	A	I would say twenty-five.
, me	11	Q	Out of those twenty-five, how many did not respond in
ne) "	-12 -		writing?
	13	Â	Again, I don't have the specific number, but I would
de: Roue, New Mexico	14		say twenty or twenty-one.
Z X 	15	Q	So in the majority, there were no answers to your
	16	5	letters?
• A L B U	17	A	No response whatsoever.
● P KONE 243-6691• A B L DG, E A ST • A L B U	18	Q	As I understand you, depending on the type of stock
HONE 2 DG. E.	19		that is going into your plant, if it's seventy-two
1092 • P Ank Bl	20		degrees A.P.I., the capacity would be 2,779 barrels
8 2 2 8 2 2 2	21		per-day?
0.7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7	22	A	Right.
SIMMS BLDG.0 P.O. BOX 1092. 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK	23	Q	Should that be reduced to forty A.P.I., it would be
209 SIM	24		4,000 barrels per day?
-	25	A	I believe 4,020 would be accurate.

ini het

		PAGE 58
	· 1	Q So actually, depending on the type of stock that is
	2	going to the plant, you would have that much leeway
179 	3	in determining what the capacity of the plant is, is
	4	this correct?
	5	A Yes, sir.
Sur a si	6	MR. GRAHAM: I would like to make a comment. I
associates	7	believe the application on file shows there were twenty-nine
SOC	8	letters attached to the application that went out, and this
z as	9	did not inglade the letter which has been mentioned today.
dearnley, meier &	10	I believe the application will also show that
, me	11	there were responses to only three of those.
nley "	12	MR. PORTER: Are there any further questions of
	13	the witness?
W WKX	14	(No response)
型 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	15	MR. PORTER: If not, the witness may be excused.
5 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	<u></u>	(Witness excused.)
0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	17	MR. PORTER: We will take a short recess at this
243-9691) (45 T • A L	18	time.
ONE 24	19	(Whereupon a recess was taken.)
1092 - PH	20	(Hearing continues.)
O. BOX 1 IONAL BA	21	MR. PORTER: The hearing will come to order, please.
0.⊢ • ∢ ; Z	22	We will ask the Applicant to call his next witness, and I
SIMMS BLD	23	would like to remind all of you that we have a lot of cases
209 SIMA	24	on the docket, we want a complete record, but we want
N .	25	the questions on direct and cross examination to be directly

1.4

1.20

PAGE 59 relevant to the points that are supposed to be brought out. So Mr. Graham, would you call your next witness? 2 MR. GRAHAM: May I ask at this time whether Mr. 3 Cohen plans to call Mr. Famariss as his witness? If he does dearnley, meier & associates not, I will call him as my witness. 5 MR. PORTER: You would like to call Mr. Famariss 6 if he is not going to be called by Mr. Cohen? 7 MR. GRAHAM: Yes. 8 MR. PORTER: Mr. Cohen, could you answer that 9 question? 10 MR. COHEN: I did plan to put Mr. Famariss on very 11 briefly, 12 MR. PORTER: Does that answer your question? 13 MR. GRAHAM: Yes, otherwise I will call him as my 14 witness. 15 MR. COHEN: I would like, as a matter of convenience, 16 to add that he should become your witness even though I 17 1092 . PHONE 243-669 have called him. 18 MR. PORTER: Do you have any other witnesses at 19 this time, Mr. Graham? 20 BLDG. P.O. BOX MR. GRAHAM: No, that's all. 21 MR. COHEN: I have just two witnesses, Mr. Porter, 22 and I think they will both be very, very brief, as far as 23 we are concerned. 24 MR. PORTER: Proceed. 25

PAGE 59 relevant to the points that are supposed to be brought out. So Mr. Graham, would you call your next witness? 2 MR. GRAHAM: May I ask at this time whether Mr. 3 Cohen plans to call Mr. Famariss as his witness? If he does dearnley, meier & associates not, I will call him as my witness. 5 MR. PORTER: You would like to call Mr. Famariss 6 if he is not going to be called by Mr. Cohen? 7 MR. GRAHAM: Yes. 8 MR. PORTER: Mr. Cohen, could you answer that 9 question? 10 MR. COHEN: I did plan to put Mr. Famariss on very 11 briefly. 12 MR. PORTER: Does that answer your question? 13 MR. GRAHAM: Yes, otherwise I will call him as my 14 witness. 15 MR. COHEN: I would like, as a matter of convenience, 16 to add that he should become your witness even though I 17 have called him. 18 1092 + PHONE 243-MR. PORTER: Do you have any other witnesses at 19 this time, Mr. Graham? 20 XOS MR. GRAHAM: No, that's all. 21 BLDG.. P.O. MR. COHEN: I have just two witnesses, Mr. Porter, 22 and I think they will both be very, very brief, as far as 23 we are concerned. 24 500 MR. PORTER: Proceed. 25

وروا

1-1

أوزينا

-

pin 1

4-18

	•	PAGE 60
		THOMAS SNEDEKER,
-	3) 2	was called as a witness, and having been already duly sworn,
		testified as follows:
	in the second	DIRECT EXAMINATION
	5	BY MR. COHEN:
ت ت	6	Q Would you state your name for the record, please?
	associates	A Thomas Snedeker.
-		
	a ass	
	oğ y	A Yes, sir.
•••••	dearn l ey, meler	Q I know that your background in the oil industry has
	и, л	been extensive, but would you just briefly tell the
.		Commission, particularly with respect to your
		involvement with the Federal Oil Program, a little
	NO NO NO NO NO NO 14	bit about your background?
-	2 X 15 2 Z	A Until July 1st of last year, I was thirty years with
	16	the Federal Government, fourteen years as Deputy Oil
		Import Administrator.
-	1899-6 18	Q Mr. Snedeker, is Federal offshore oil available to
-	2 9 19	a refinery in the position of the Applicant here?
	19 19 20 20 20 20 20	A Yes, sir.
 	01 X 08 10 21	Q Is there a substantial amount available?
ت	· · · 22	A Yes, sir.
•	aLDG RST 1	MR. COHEN: I have nothing further.
		MR. PORTER: Do you have any question, Mr. Graham?
	8 24 ₹	MR. GRAHAM: Yes, sir.
• *	25	

PAGE 61
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. GRAHAM:
Q What do you mean by Federal offshore oil?
A This is oil that is in the Gulf of Mexico.
Q Is it commonly referred to as Continental shelf oil?
A Yes, oil on Federal land.
Q You testified that you have been with the Government
for thirty years?
A Right.
Q Did you have some knowledge of the pipeline existin
pipeline facilities?
A Probably not as much as some other experts, but I kno
a little bit about that.
Q Do you have any pipeline that flows Continental shelf
oil into the State of New Mexico?
A This oil can be exchanged.
Q It can be, but only by trade-out.
A That's right, by trade-out.
MR. GRAHAM: Those are all the questions I have.
REDIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. COHEN:
Q Would it be difficult or easy in your opinion to trad
out the offshore oil for oil located in the northern

PAGE 62 Fairly easy, because it's very high grade crude oil, 1 А very desirable crude. 2 MR. COHEN: No further questions. 3 4 CROSS EXAMINATION 5 BY MR. PORTER: 6 Mr. Snedeker, you were fourteen years as Deputy Oil 7 Q Administrator? 8 That's right. A 9 Did you work with Mr. Devlin? 10 Q Yes, sir, and Captain Carson. Α 11 MR. PORTER: Thank you very much. Are there any 12 other questions of the witness? NEW MEXICO 13 (No response) 14 MR. PORTER: The witness may be excused. 15 SIMMS BLDG.0 P.O. BOX 10020PHONE 243-66010 ALBUQUERQUE. 1210 First national bank bldg. East Albuquerque. New (Witness excused.) 16 17 WALTER FAMARISS, JR., 18 was called as a witness, and having been already duly sworn, 19 testified as follows: 20 DIRECT EXAMINATION 21 BY MR. COHEN: 22 Will you state your name for the record, please? Q 23 Walter Famariss, Jr. A 24 209 Are you familiar with the Federal royalty oil Q 25

÷...*

dearnley, meier & associates

الم في

ی۔ د

PAGE 63 availability situation in the area of the Applicant's 1 2 4 4 4 2 4 4 4 refinery? 2 dearnley, meier & associates reporting serv 3 A Yes. And is there any such Federal oil available? Q There is. 5 A Can you tell me how much? Q 6 Slightly under 1,500 barrels a day. A 7 The Applicant would have to apply for it, would he not? Q 8 That's the procedure. A 9 MR. COHEN: I have nothing further. 10 11 CROSS EXAMINATION 12 MEXICO 8 100 87108 BY MR. GRAHAM: 13 MR. PORTER: Mr. Cohen, I believe you called him 14 as your witness. 15 MR. COHEN: Yes, sir. 16 MR. PORTER: You may cross examine on that point, 17 243-669 and you may then call him as your own witness. 18 EAST MR. GRAHAM: Is that all the questions Mr. Cohen BLDG. 19 NOHde has? 10924 BANK 20 80 X MR. COHEN: That's all I have. 1 21 BLDG. P.O. I MR. PORTER: Do you have any questions on the 22 matter of Federal oil? 23 5:MM5 MR. GRAHAM: Yes. 24 8 25

<u>___</u>

E.

. سرج

<u>رت</u>

,				PAGE 64
l Naraž	=	1	Q	(By Mr. Graham) Mr. Famariss, are you acquiring any
	19 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	2		Northwestern New Mexico Oil?
ند ،		3	A	No.
÷	an a	4	Q	Are you familiar with it?
	2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	5	A	Very well.
 	S.	6	Q	Are you well aware that this 1,500 barrels that might
fuer's Antonio	iate	7		be available is widely scattered throughout Northwestern
(associates	8		New Mexico?
ن ت ا	& av	9	A	I do not know that.
		10	Q	You haven't studied that?
(learnley, meier	11	A	I do not know that.
	ne ,	12	Q	Do you have any idea of how long it would take to
l.	dear MEXICO	13		process an application for this Federal royalty oil?
-	M C M C M C M C M C M C M C M C M C M C	14	А	Yes, because we have done it.
	2 2 2 3 6 6 7 2	15	Q	You have filed an application for Federal royalty oil?
	5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5	16	A	In the past years, yes.
		17	Q	Was this preference granted to you?
~	243-6691 ABT • AL	18	A	It was.
	ы ^ы 2 у 0 0	19	Q	And how long did it take to process this application?
	K 1082.071 Bank Bl	20	A	Oh, ninety days.
123	ם ג ג ג ג ג ג ג ג ג ג ג ג ג ג ג ג ג ג ג	21	Q	How much do you get under that?
-	6.• P.O. BOX ZATIONAL E	22	A	We don't get any, I said we did.
t - 4 tree	SIMMS BLDG	23	Q	You did?
1 .4	209 SIM	24	A	We did. We don't get any now.
.		25	Q	Have you filed for a Federal import allocation?
1.14				

and a second and a second

in ingen Nikke Augusteks och statistick ander	*	20 M 1 1	
,			
ga Born Nga Sangarang Sangarang Nga Sangarang Sangarang Sangarang Sangarang Sangarang Sangarang Sangarang Sangarang Sang			PAGE 65
	1		That's automatic. Every refiner files one.
	2	Q	Have you held permits for these?
- 8	3	A	Yes.
ан сура Алистика Алистика Алистика Алистика Алистика Алистика Алистика	8) - 4	0	Do you hold permits now?
	5	A	Yes.
S S	6	Q	What do you do with these permits?
	7		May I correct you? These are licenses for importing
associates	8		foreign crude.
	9	Q	What do you do with these licenses? Do you actually
8	10		trade the oil out in order to bring oil into New Mexico,
mei			or do you sell the licenses?
ey, i	. 11		
dearnky, meier	12 	A	There are two privileges within my understanding. One
	13		is that you have the right of exchanging your offshore
EX M	14		licenses for crude oil in your area that can physically
	15		reach your plant; or the practice has been since 1959
	16		that you can in turn receive the economic value of
8601 • A L B U Q U E R Q U E R Q U E R Q U E R Q U E R Q U E R Q U E R Q U E R Q U E R Q U E . N E R Q U E . N E R Q U E . N E R Q U E . N E R Q U E . N E R Q U E . N E R Q U E . N E R Q U E . N E R Q U E . N E R Q U E . N E R Q U E . N E R Q U E . N E R Q U E	17		those licenses in lieu of the exchange of what we call
24 24 24 24 24 24 24 24 24 24 24 24 24 2	18		a watabarrel or a barrel of crude for a barrel of
ં હો ધ	19		crude
I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I	20	Q	May I ask what you do with yours?
× 10 × 10	21	A	We have done both.
	-	0	How's that?
BE CONTRACT	22		We have done both. We have held licenses since the
00 N	24		inception of the program.
-	25	Q	You also Were you instrumental in having this Act

1.15

. سية

ut go

PAGE 66 I_talk_about, the State-Royalty-Preference-Act, were you instrumental in having that Act enacted? 2 What is instrumental? Α 3 I might ask specifically in regard to--Q 4 MR. COHEN: Both counsel I think have been very 5 considerate in not objecting, but I don't know what 6 dearnley, meier & associates relevancy this has. 7 MR. PORTER: I am inclined to agree with you at 8 this point. If you are cross examining Mr. Famariss, you 9 should confine your cross examination to the point he made 10 11 concerning the availability of foreign oil or Federal offshore oil. 12 MEXICO 871 MR. GRAHAM: Mr. Porter, I was treating him as 13 my own witness now. The relevancy of the question I am 14 A ⊒ Z asking goes directly to the objections that have been made. 15 MR. PORTER: In other words, you have concluded 16 your cross examination concerning the availability of 17 8 C C C ... 8 C X 1092 0 P M O N E 243-6691 1851 NATIONAL BANK BLOG, EAST 0 A Federal royalty oil? 18 MR. GRAHAM: Yes, I have. 19 MR. PORTER: All right, just a moment. 20 (Whereupon the Commission conferred with its 21 counsel.) 22 MR. PORTER: Mr. Cohen, the Commission will 23 sustain your objection. We feel that the question concerning 24 whether Mr. Famariss had something to do with the enactment 25

ن ا

		PAGE 67
		of this law is irrelevant.
	2	
	3	WALTER FAMARISS, JR.,
र २०२० २०२४ इ.स. २०२० इ.स. २०२०	a 4	was called as a witness on behalf of the Applicant, and
	5	having been already duly sworn, testified as follows:
S	6	DIRECT EXAMINATION
late	7	BY MR. GRAHAM:
dearnley, meier & associates	8	Q Mr. Famariss, part of the objection filed here before
т З	9	the Commission was that Thriftway had failed to file
eier	10	for this 1,500 barrels a day of Federal royalty oil
Ŭ,	11	A I don't remember the exact wording in it, but if you
They	12	care to read it to me, I would be very glad to answer
deal	⁸⁰ 13	your question.
Ew MEX	0 14	MR. COHEN: He hasn't asked you a question yet,
QUE. N	2 15 2	Mr. Famariss.
QC ER QC	16	Q (By Mr. Graham) Point two in the objection states that
I. ALBU	17 17	the Applicant has failed to show in his application
243-669	17 IS	any effort to obtain the approximately 1,500 barrels
N N N N	w	of Federal royalty crude oil which this objector
1092	¥z 20	believes is available in the Applicant's vicinity from
о. В	B 21 VOIL V Z 22	Federal sources.
DG.• P.	F 22	Now, you obtained a royalty preference under this
MMS BL	V 22 1521 23	Act for your refinery in Southeastern New Mexico, did
209 511	[∾] 24	you not?
	25	A Correct.

C]]

3

(

_				
	.*			
•••	<u>.</u>		PAGE 68	
			O Do you recall anything in that law that requires	the
÷		-		
		2	Applicant to exhaust all potential sources of inc	lurry
_	and the second s	-3	prior to making application for prior to being	
i i	ి శ్రీ దివరిల్ సెలిగా సెలిగా కి. లి.	4	granted preference?	
-		5	A I am not an attorney, and I don't know the law th	at well.
-	S.	6	Q Now, in your objection that was filed here, you s	stated
	associates	7	that the potential sources of refinery charge sto	
	SOC	8	which Thriftway Company listed in their application	เอท
÷	8 3	9	are not available to the Applicant. Do you purch	nase
		10	all of the state royalty oil from the nine fields	3
	dearney, meier	11	listed?	
		12	A We believe we do.	
	dea	13	Q Do you purchase it under the Refinery Preference	Act?
	R M M	14	A That, I don't know.	
<u>.</u>	22 ** 19 19 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	15	Q Is it true that you have a contract with the Sta	te
3	2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	16	under this State Royalty Oil Preference Act?	
		17	A Yes, that's a matter of public record.	
	243-660 257 - AL	18	Q And is it also true that you have a separate con	tract
	BLOG. E	19	with the State Land Office to purchase other sta	
-1 -1	1092+ Ank	20	royalty oil up to approximately 16,000 barrels a	day,
	P.O. 60X	21	said contract being dated July 30th, 1971?	
	• • • Z	22	A We hold such a contract.	
<u> </u>	SIMMS BLD 1216 FIRST	23	Q And you don't know whether you take the oil out	of these
	209 51	24	nine fields under the Royalty Preference Act or	under
		25	the separate contract?	
4 ** .				

					PAGE 69
	کر میں ² ابر مرکز کر میں مرکز کر میں		1	A	That would just be a case of lack of detailed knowledge.
			2	Q	How's that?
-			3	A	That would be a case of just a lack of detailed knowledge.
			- 4	Q	Is it fair to say there is a fair possibility that
			5		you don't take all of the state royalty oil under the
-	S.		6		State Royalty Preference Act?
	iate		7	A	No, I wouldn't say that was a fair assumption.
	associates		8	Q	Now, this state royalty oil that you take under the
) (& as		9		State Royalty Oil Preference Act, in most cases the
	Sier		10		leases provide for one-eighth state royalty, do they not?
	/ m		11	A	Yes.
]	dearnley, meier	50	12	Q	Now, do you truck any of this oil to your refinery?
,	deal	41CO 871 87108	13	A	No, sir.
		N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N	14	Q	Do you pipeline it to your refinery?
-			15	A	Yes, sir.
		200 200 200 200	16	Q	Do you pipeline it on the basis of one from each lease
			17		or unit, or do you trade it out?
1 2 -1		● PHONE 243-669.4 ▲ LE B L D G. K AST ● A L B L Q L	18	A	We don't truck it out because I just got finished
		HONE SOL	19		making the statement that we take it by pipeline.
		X 2 4	20	Q	You don't truck any oil?
i sei		6.0 P.O. 80X	21	A	No wait a minute. We do truck oil, but not under
		06.0 P.C	22		either one of these contracts. We also buy, to the
		SIMMS BLDG	23		best of our ability in the open market.
		209 SIM 121	24	Q	Back to my question on the state royalty oil. You
-			25		take from the various leases, let's assume for the
purpose of this question, one-eighth of eight-eighths of gross production. Do you actually trade that out and take all of your oil from say one pipeliner or one lessor? Do you take one-eighth from each lease that you file with the State Land Office?

MR. COHEN: I can't for the life of me see the relevance of how Mr. Famariss runs his business has with the application of Thriftway for preference.

MR. PORTER: The Commission doesn't feel the question is relevant, Mr. Graham, so we will sustain the objection.

(By Mr. Graham) Mr. Famariss, on the state royalty oil that you purchase from the State of New Mexico by either contract or by virtue of the Preference Act, does your company sell any of that directly or indirectly to any other refinery in the state? MR. COHEN: I am going to go back to the same objection. These questions have nothing to do with the issue before this Commission. Mr. Clayton said, and very properly, that this is a very competitive business, and there are matters which anyone in the field doesn't particularly want to announce publicly, especially with a number of competitors in the room. I fail to see any relevance between Mr. Famariss' operations and any issue before this Commission.

dearnley, meier & associates recorded MEXI 1

2

3

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

ខូ 1092 . PHONE 243-669 BOX BLDG. • P.O.

\$IMMS

202

PAGE 70

		PAGE 71
	1	MR. GRAHAM: Well, Mr. Porter, I feel the question
	2	is relevant to this extent, according to my file here, on
	3	April 27th, I sent a letter to Mr. Famariss by way of
1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1	4	certified mail return receipt requested, and I have a copy
	5	of it if the Commission wishes to see it, asking whether
S	6	he had any oil refinery charge stock or anything available
iate	7	for sale to Thriftway, and this letter remains unanswered
ssoc	8	to this date.
& 3;	9	I would certainly like to ask Mr. Famariss a few
dearnley, meier & associates	10	questions concerning this, concerning why he is not selling
ζ, m	11	to anyone directly or indirectly.
nle	. 12	MR. PORTER: Mr. Graham, did you file a copy of
dear	13 13	that letter with the application, or was it subsequent to
	× 0 × 0 × 0 × 14 × 14	your application?
-	z z • • 15	MR. GRAHAM: I did not, Mr. Porter. I merely
	а. вра ара ара ара ара ара ара ара ара ара	wrote Mr. Famariss on April 27th, and I did not send a copy
		to, the Commission.
	18	MR. PORTER: Did you consider this another one
	19 000 19	of your efforts to obtain crude oil or refinery stock?
	1 0 1 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	MR. GRAHAM: Yes, at this point, I certainly would.
		Would the Commission care to have a copy of the letter?
		MR. PORTER: I think that the Commission will
	2001 X 08 101 4 101 21 XNAL BANNIS 002 XNAL BANNIS XNAL BANNIS 002 XNAL BANNIS XNAL	hold that the question is irrelevant in this case, and
	a 24	sustain your objection, Mr. Graham.
	25	MR. GRAHAM: I believe that's all the questions

-		PAGE 72
e j gene toma	1	I have.
	2	MR. COHEN: I have nothing further.
	3	MR. PORTER: Are there any questions of Mr.
an a	4	Famariss?
an anna an anna an anna an anna an anna an an	5	(No response)
Ś	6	MR. PORTER: The witness may be excused.
late	7	(Witness excused.)
associates	8	MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have any witnesses?
8 S	9	MR. CARR: Yes, we have one witness, Mr. Stamets.
	10	Mr. Stamets has already been sworn.
Ĕ V	11	n an
dearnley, meier	12	RICHARD L. STAMETS,
deal	1108 1108 1108 1108 1108 1108 1108 1108	was called as a witness, and having been already duly sworn,
	001X	testified as follows:
Z D D	ž 15 2	DIRECT EXAMINATION
	16 8	BY MR. CARR:
1 • ¥	no 17	Q Would you state your name for the record, please?
243-660	18	A R. Stamets, Technical Support Chief for the Oil
U N O H C	· 19	Conservation Commission in Santa Fe, New Mexico.
1092 •	20	Q Mr. Stamets, what authority does the Oil Conservation
0. 80	21 0	Commission exercise over refineries in New Mexico.
• •	^I 22	A We exercise relatively limited authority. I checked
209 SIMMS BLDG. • P.O. BOX 1092 • PHONE 243-6691 • ALB	Sar 33	the statute this morning, and there are only about
209 51	^ଅ 24	three that speak to our authority over the refineries,
	25	and they speak primarily to the prevention of waste of

਼

			PAGE 73
and the second s	1		production.
	2	ан 1 Q же	The refiners monthly file reports with the Commission,
	3		is that correct?
ي مينين مريد عن مينين مريد عن مينين مريد عن مينين مينين مينين مينين مينين	• •	A	Yes, they do.
and the second s	5	Q	For what purpose are these forms used?
S	6	A	These forms are used mainly for informational purposes.
iate	7	4	The Commission has no regular work that we do with
associates	8		these forms.
8	9	Q	You heard this morning the statements concerning the
eier	10		sufficiency of the reports filed with the Oil
Ĕ,	11		Conservation Commission, is that correct?
dearnley, meier	₂ 12	A	Yes, I did.
dea	13 0 2 13	Q	Now, were the reports filed by Thriftway deficient
	00166 00166 00176 00176 00176 14		as received by the Commission originally?
	3 T 18	A	Yes, they were.
	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	Q I	Were the reports of just Thriftway insufficient or
			were the reports by other refiners also insufficient?
	R 243-6691-1	A	It's my feeling that the reports by other refiners
	ы N 19 H 19	а. А. А.	are insufficient as well.
	2001 S 20	Q ·	Each and every refiner that has filed?
	The FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG 10 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG 500 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG 500 510 FIRST NATIONAL FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG 500 510 FIRST NATIONAL FIRST NATIONAL FIRST NATIONAL FIRST NATIONAL FIRST NATIONAL FIRST N	A	Yes, that's my opinion. At this time, they have all
	.a ↓ • z 22		been reviewed since this case came up, and in some
	18 SMM		respects or another, each report seems to be somewhat
	15 CO 24		insufficient.
	25	Q	What action is the Commission presently taking to

-

÷

ę

PAGE 73

na se seen s

6.20

PAGE 74

correct the situation? We have contacted a number of refiners, and we have received some corrected reports, some additions, and we are also looking over the report at this time to see that it is-- if we should make any changes in the report itself, if we should advise the refiners of a uniform method of reporting. MR.CARR: I have no further questions.

A

3

5

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

deximiley, meier & associates

Ä

· ALBUQUERQUE.

PHONE 243-6691

1092

BOX

• 0 0.

209

MR. PORTER: Mr. Stamets, after listening to your testimony, and of course, with my own knowledge of what is going on, it reminds me somewhat of the situation in the Methodist Church at one time, which I happen to be a member of.

It seems that nobody ever referred to the handbook until on one occasion a bunch of people wanted to run the minister off, and they all bought one. Sometimes we file these reports without making checks as to accuracy because these are not like the recurring reports of the producer which are published--- compiled and published monthly, but merely informational reports filed in our files, and unless someone comes in and inquires about these things, we hardly ever see them.

So after the deficiencies were discovered in these reports of Thriftway, we had our District Offices and our personnel here take a look at all of the refiners'

PAGE 75 reports, and we did find discrepancies, some not serious, 1 2 others more serious. Some did not -- the detail did not check with the 3 dearnley, meier & associates reporting summaries, some did not show the final destinations of the products. Now, of course, we have had a number of questions 5 from the Press and the Energy Task Force, and other 6 industry people concerning how much the products are used 7 in the state and so forth. So after these discrepancies 8 were discovered, we had each of our district supervisors 9 check with the refiners in their districts, so those reports 10 are being brought up to date. 11 This is just a matter of information. 12 4 EW MEXICO 87103 4 EXICO 87108 I believe, Mr. Graham, you had a question of Mr. 13 Stamets? 14 MR. GRAHAM: Yes 15 16 CROSS EXAMINATION 17 BOX 1092 . PHONE 243-669 BY MR. GRAHAM: 18 Mr. Stamets, have you mailed out anything to the 19 Q. refiners yet to instruct them or assist them in 20 correcting these reports to your specifications? 21 BLDG. . P.O. As far as I know, there has been no general mailing NATI A 22 to all refiners. Individual refiners have been 23 contacted about individual problems. 24 209 MR. GRAHAM: I just want to state for the record 25

, L

: میرو

6

ت ا

÷.....

....

PAGE 76 that Thriftway stands ready and willing at all times to work in any capacity they can with you to meet any compliance 2 you want on these reports. 3 dearnley, meier & associates reporting MR. PORTER: Are there any other questions? (No response) 5 MR. PORTER: The witness may be excused. 6 (Witness excused.) 7 MR. PORTER: Is there any further testimony to be offered in the case at this time? 9 (No response) 10 MR; PORTER: We will hear closing arguments and 11 final statements at this time then. 12 MR. GRAHAM: If the Commission please, I will 13 try to make my argument very short. I believe between the 14 application and the testimony here today, that Thriftway 15 Company has more than met its burden of proof in the matter 16 by meeting every single statutory issue and requirement. 17 In considering this matter, I would like for the 18 Commission to consider the lead section of what I refer to 19 as the State Royalty Oil Preference Act, which states that BOX 1092 20 the purpose of this Act is to assist small business 21 enterprises within the state by encouraging the establishment 22 and operation of petroleum refineries not having adequate 23 refinery charge stocks by granting preference to such 24 refineries of state royalty oil accruing from public lands 25

1. . Kul

قبدبا

-

....

PAGE 77

oil and gas leases. The very essence of the Act is to assist all 2 petroleum refiners in New Mexico, and I think it is 3 completely illogical to consider that virtually all of the royalty oil should go to one source, or even to one 5 section of the state. 6 We believe, and this is what the statute requires 7 us to file, that if we are granted the preference that the 8 oil can be exchanged in kind. We realize it is impossible 9 to transport oil by truck from Southeastern New Mexico to 10 Northwestern New Mexico, or vice versa. In that respect, 11 the figures furnished to me by the State Land Office 12 indicate that in Northwestern New Mexico, approximately 13 MEX three percent of the acreage that is oil-bearing, gas-14 bearing, or any kind of hydrocarbon-bearing, is state land, 15 and this is widely scattered. 16 Furthermore, and I may stand corrected on the 17 PHONE 243-6691 exact period of time, but during the entire year of 1972, 18 the total production of state royalty oil in Northwestern 19 New Mexico was 168 barrels per day. This is grossly 10.92 20 × 0 a J inadequate to meet Thriftway's ineeds. If they get state 21 royalty oil, it has got to come out of Southeastern New 22 Mexico, because there is no other place to get it. 23 I think the testimony here has been adequate, 24 509 generous, and extremely competent that the capacity of the 25

dearnley, meier & associates 🕬

1

 $\frac{1}{2}$

refinery at the very minimum is 2,779 barrels per day, and that the maximum at this time stands at 4,000 barrels a day. Furthermore, I think Thriftway Company has shown its efforts to purchase oil on the open market to have been grossly adequate, and the testimony has been, and it has been uncontradicted, that there is not one single barrel of oil that Thriftway has bought, other than some natural gasoline from El Paso Natural Gas, that they can buy at prevailing market prices. They have to pay bonuses for every barrel they get other than the natural gasoline they get from El Paso Natural Gas Company.

PAGE 78"

As far as the objections raised by Famariss Refining Company, the statute granting the preference to small refineries, that is those with capacities of less than 30,000 barrels a day, does not require the applicant to exhaust each and every source that they could possibly seek out before they make application and are granted a preference.

Therefore, I think it is completely immaterial that Thriftway has not yet made application for royalty oil under the Federal Preference Act, although I will state to the Commission that we are in the process now of preparing a Federal application, but that the Federal application requirements are much, much more strict and much, much more detailed than the state requirements.

dearnley, meier & associates apprenting car 209 SIMMS BLDG.0-P.O. SOX 10920-PHONE 243-66910 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EASTOALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

.

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

PAGE 79 I might add that this is one reason we are very, very anxious to have these state forms conform in all 2. respects to the Commission requirements, and we would like 3 to work with the Commission on this immediately so that commencing with our June report, we will be in a position 5 to have accurate data for our Federal application. 6 I have a letter from the Oil Conservation Commission 7 here indicating that down in Southeastern New Mexico in 8 1972, there were about six million barrels of state royalty 9 oil produced, a little over six million barrels, and that 10 about four million six hundred thousand barrels were sold 11 directly to petroleum refineries during 1972. 12 This indicates that there is some state royalty 13 oil available in Southeastern New Mexico. The letter also 14 indicates that in Northwestern New Mexico during 1972, there 15 were only 13,000 barrels of state royalty oil produced, 16 grossly inadequate for Thriftway's needs. 17 Therefore, we are going to respectfully ask the 18 Commission to grant the preference, and to grant us, within 19 our discretion, a preference for an amount, since we are 20 unable to purchase at prevailing prices, of between a 21 minimum of 2,779 barrels per day to a maximum of 4,000 22 barrels per day. 23

I might add that if a preference is granted, it doesn't put oil in the refinery, we still have to find the

dearnley, meier & associates

1092 . PHOI

80×

24

25

5

		PAGE 80
3 - 2 5 - 2	1	oil and get it there. This is only the first step in the
	2	procedure. We do respectfully request a preference.
	3	MR. PORTER: Mr. Cohen?
and and a second a	4	MR. COHEN: I agree completely with Mr. Graham on
	5	the last thing he said, that preference does not put any oil
S	6	in the refinery. I also agree with the first thing he said,
iate	7	or implied sthat the burden of proof is on the Applicant,
dearnley, meier & associates	8	and I would like to remind the Commission of that fact.
б Ф	9	The burden of proof is theirs, to meet the
eier.	10	requirements of the statute, and I respectfully submit that
Ŭ.	11	they have failed to do so.
	12	I would like to call to the Commission's attention
deal	13	the fact that the questions before the Commission are not
NEW MEXICO 1	14	whether Mr. Clayton is a nice guy; I'm sure he is, or whether
	15	Mr. Famariss is a nice guy, or whether Mr. Clayton knows
<u> </u>	16	how to operate a refinery, or whether Mr. Famariss knows how
e A C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C	17	to make a refinery work, whether it makes economic sense
е РНОМЕ 243•6691.е АГВ∪ОЧЕГ В ГОС. Е АЗТ е АГВ∪ОЧЕГ	18	for Mr. Clayton to keep spending money on his refinery up
● PHONE 2	19	there. Those are not the questions before the Commission.
1092.0P	20	The question before the Commission relates to
NAL B	21	the existing capacity, those are the very words of the Act
0 0 4 4 5 2	22	referred to, they must show their existing petroleum refinery
SIMMS BLDG.0 P.O. BOX 1002. 1216 FIRSY NATIONAL BANK	23	capacity, that is the criteria.
209 SIMMS 1216 F	24	Another question is availability.
- • •	25	First on refinery capacity, we submit that they

-

PAGE 81

have failed to carry their burden of proof. We have a choice as to their refinery capacity, it's sort of like a cafeteria of refinery capacities. They can choose from a number of figures, and I say that that is not sufficient.

They have filed their application under oath saying 4,000 barrels, then they came in and said 2,700 barrels, now they have amended their application saying it's 2,000 barrels. We have the <u>OIL AND GAS JOURNAL</u> and the Bureau of Mines stating it is 1,200 barrels. We have an average shown by a breakdown of their refiner's reports filed with the Commission showing an average of 719 barrels.

We are not talking about Mr. Clayton's intentions, we are not talking about what the Applicant might be able to do if things were different and he had another opportunity. We are talking about existing refinery capacity at the time the application was filed, and they have failed to show what their existing refinery capacity is.

In any event, the facts as they have appeared before the Commission indicate that the refinery capacity is in the neighborhood of seven to eight hundred barrels per day.

With respect to availability, I submit that it should take more than the Applicant sitting around a coffee shop and chatting with his friends about whether or not crude oil is available to show that in fact it is not

ذك ίų. . سعرہ Ĺ. <u>ie</u> ز لت . . .

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

G. . P.O.

SIMMS 1216 FI

508

MEXICO 871

N II N N II N

dearnley, meier & associates again the second se

PAGE 82

available. The testimony was uncontradicted that there is Federal oil available in the Northwestern part of the state in an amount of 1,500 barrels per day. The testimony is uncontradicted that Federal offshore crude oil is available in substantial amounts, and that it is a very high quality crude, and very desirable.

 \mathbb{C}^{\times}

۱....

فببنا

<u>ت</u>

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

BLDG.. P.O.

dearnley, meier & associates leaves a

The Applicant has conceded that they may have overlooked that point because they are preparing a Federal application. I think this shows they realize that they simply missed the boat, and that they have not done anything really substantial to exhaust the sources of crude oil available to them, except write that batch of letters, which even with the increased price of postage, amounted to approximately \$2.64-- Oh, no, they were registered, so the cost would be somewhat more.

They have failed to carry the burden of proof, they have failed to show they are entitled to preference, they have failed to show that crude is in fact available in the Southeastern portion of the state that could be traded or transported, they have failed to show that they have exhausted the potential sources of crude, they have failed to show the capacity of the refinery. For all these reasons, we submit their application for preference should be denied.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Cooley, do you wish to make a

	•			
	÷.		page 83	
t		1	statement?]
		2	MR. COOLEY: No thank you, Mr. Commissioner.	
	20 	3	MR. PORTER: Does anyone else wish to make a	
	द्वा भट् द्वा भट् द्वा २ द्वा २ २ २	4	statement in this case?	
		5	(No response)	.
••••		6	MR. PORTER: The Commission will take the case	
	ates	7	under advisement. We will recess the hearing until 1:00	
	associates	8	P.M., at which time, I believe we will call first Case 4989,	
~		9	which was continued from June 6th.	
[]	dearnley, meier &	10	(Whereupon the hearing in Case 4990 was concluded.)	
	mei	11		
	ley,	12		
	Jarn			
	AEX CO	13		
_		14		
	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	15		
		16		
<u> </u>	191 • A L ALBUQ	17	la de la constante de la const A la constante de la constante d La constante de la constante de	
	Г 243-66 К А\$Т •	18		
 	BLOGNE BLOGNE	19		
	X 1092 •	20		
	.0. 80 X	21		
•	0 F 9 Z 2 D	22		
	SIMMS BL	23		
**** 1	209 51	24		
		25		

. Notice and

PAGE 84

STATE OF NEW MEXICO)) ss COUNTY OF BERNALILLO)

i Çe -

-

÷¥

.

<u>70</u>

,

0

Ń

dearnley, meier & associates reputing service,

1

2

3

4

5

б

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

209 SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BOX 1092 OPHONE 243-6691 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 67103 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 67108 F, RICHARD E. McCORMICK, a Certified Shorthand Reporter, in and for the County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me; and that the same is a true and correct record of the said proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER

	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		PAGE 85	* *
			PAGE OF	
	· ······		Lane 03	
	1	INDEX		
	2	WITNESS	PAGE	
	3	JOHN P. REDD		
	- 4	Direct Examination by Mr. Graham	13	
	5	Cross Examination by Mr. Cohen	19	
	б	Cross Examination by Mr. Porter	25	
ates	7	Cross Examination by Mr. Nutter	25	
associates	8	JERRY CLAYTON		
S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S	9	Direct Examination by Mr. Graham	26	
dearnley, meier &	10	Cross Examination by Mr. Cohen	38	
/, me	11	Redirect Examination by Mr. Graham	54	
ley,	12	Re-cross Examination by Mr. Cohen	57	
	13	Cross Examination by Mr. Trujillo	57	
M M X IC	14	THOMAS SNEDEKER		
	15	Direct Examination by Mr. Cohen	60	
UER OUE	16	Cross Examination by Mr. Graham	61	
	17	Redirect Examination by Mr. Cohen	61	
	18	Cross Examination by Mr. Porter	62	
NE 243-000	19			ан на селото на селот В селото на
2. PHON		WALTER FAMARISS, JR. Direct Examination by Mr. Cohen	62	
OX 1092	20	Cross Examination by Mr. Graham	63	
{	21	WALTER FAMARISS, JR.		
BLOC.	22		67	:
	23	Direct Examination by Mr. Graham	.,	
	24	RICHARD L. STAMETS Direct Examination by Mr. Carr	72	
	25	Cross Examination by Mr. Graham	75	

يهيوا ليأمجح خداف المالارم ورواله



OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO P. O. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE 87501

June 25, 1973

GOVERNOR BRUCE KING CHAIRMAN

St. Same

1

LAND CONMISSIONER ALEX J. ARMIJO MEMBER

STATE GEOLOGIST A. L. PORTER, JR SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

Mr. Robert Graham Attorney at Law Post Office Box 1818 Farmington, New Mexico

Rai	Case No	4990
•	Order No.	
	Applicant:	
	Thriftway	Company

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

Toller Ch X · K. (

A. L. PORTER, Jr. Secretary-Director

ALP/ir

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC	x
Artesia OCC	
Aztec OCC	X

Other Mr. Saul Cohen, Mr. Jack Cooley, Mr. Walter Famarias and Thriftway Company STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO Can 4990 5074

The State of New Mexico by its Oil Conservation Commission hereby gives notice of the application of Thriftway Company for preference in sale of royalty oil.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO TO:

All named parties and persons having any right, title, interest or claim to state royalty oil, and notice to the public.

Application of Thriftway Company for preference in sale of royalty oil.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks a determination pursuant to Chapter 34, New Mexico Laws of 1967, by the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission that sufficient supplies of refinery charge stocks are not available on the open market to applicant's refinery within the State which does not have an adequate source of supply for refinery charge stocks. The Thriftway Company has filed with the Commission an application and supporting documents demonstrating that it is a petroleum refinery within the state unable to purchase in the open market at prevalling prices an adequate supply of refinery charge stocks of a quality to meet the needs of its existing petroleum refinery capacity and is, therefore, entitled to the aforesaid determination by the Commission. The Commission will approve the application upon the basis of the application and supporting documents if no interested person has entered an objection and submitted evidence to the Commission (which evidence reasonably tends to demonstrate that said refinery charge stocks are available to the applicant) within 15 days after May 3, 1973.

If said objection and evidence is received by the Commission, the matter will be set for hearing.

GIVEN under the seal of the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission at Santa Fe. New Mexico, on this 25th day of April, 1973.

SEAL

STATE OF NEW MEXICO OLL CONSERVATION COMMISSION A. Carter M.

A. L. PORTER, Jr. Secretary-Director

Care 4990

LAW OFFICES OF ROBERT H. GRAHAM 118 SOUTH COMMERCIAL



Mr. Dan Nutter Oil Conservation Commission State Land Office Building Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Thriftway Company

Dear Mr. Nutter:

Pursuant to our telephone conversation of May 8, 1973 I am enclosing herewith the original and one xerox copy of a letter which I have received from Redd and Redd consulting engineers in Salt Lake City, Utah stating that Thriftway's plant capacity with the pre-sent equipment is 2,000 barrels per day capacity. I sincerely hope that this will suffice for the purposes for which you need it but if there is anything further you need please call me collect at any time. I suppose that if it is mandatory a full scale engineering report could be prepared to establish the facts set forth in this letter. I also remind you of the telegram from Redd and Redd which was previously forwarded to your office.

I certainly appreciate your cooperation in this regard.

very truly yours, 7 GRAHAM ROBERT H.

DOCKET MAILED

Da

RHG:ks

cc: Mr. Jerry Clayton Thriftway Company P.O. Box 1367

Farmington, New Mexico 87401

Care 4990

JOHN P REDD

CONSULTING ENGINEEK

REDD & REDD

L. WAYNE REDD

CONSULTING ENGINEERS 345 WEST 16TH SOUTH SALT LAKE CITY, UTAH 84115 PHONE 487-0301

May 4, 1973



Mr. Jerry Clayton, President Thriftway Refining Company 2011 East Main Street Farmington, New Mexico 87401

Re: Bloomfield Refining Company

Dear Mr. Clayton:

At the request of your office we have reviewed our design parameters, crude charging stock physical properties, and engineering calculations on the operating capacity of the equipment located at your Bloomfield Refinery.

At a 2000 barrel per stream day light crude charging rate, using the existing Pot-Still Tower and Crude Fractionating Tower, the vapor velocity including the net product and reflux is much less than three feet per second over the gross tower volume. The three feet per second velocity is the maximum velocity recommended by the literature. In our experience we have operated towers above the three feet per second superficial velocity and gotten excellent separation of products.

Hence, your plant has the major equipment capacity to process the 2000 barrels per day of light crude charging stock.

If we can provide any other information, please contact us.

Very truly yours,

shn Pokedd

John P. Redd, P. E. Partner

gn/

DOCKET MAILED

Date 6-7-73

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION P. O. BOX 2088 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO-87501

June 25, 1973

Honorable Alex J. Armijo Commissioner of Public Lands State of New Mexico Santa Fe, New Mexico

> Re: CASE NUMBER 4990 - Application of Thriftway Company for Preference in Sale of Royalty 011

Dear Sir:

. Arrest

L B

The Oil Conservation Commission received an application dated March 29, 1973, from Thriftway Company for Preference in the Sale of Royalty Oil.

Thriftway Company filed with the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission documents purporting to show that it is a petroleum refinery within the state unable to purchase in the open market at prevailing prices an adequate supply of refinery charge stocks of a quality to meet the needs of its existing petroleum refinery capacity.

Public Notice was given of the aforesaid application and filing of supporting documents, and objection to said application and supporting documents was received within 15 days after publication of the notice, whereupon the matter was set and came on for public hearing on June 20, 1973.

The Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the application, supporting documents, and the evidence adduced at the hearing, and being fully advised in the premises, finds that the Thriftway Company is a bona fide small business enterprise operating an oil refinery in the State of New Mexico; that said refinery is unable to purchase in the open market at prevailing prices an adequate supply OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION P. O. BOX 2008 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

-2-Honorable Alex J. Armijo Commissioner of Public Lands State of New Mexico Santa Fe, New Mexico

SEAL

ir/

June 25, 1973

of refinery charge stocks of a quality to meet the needs of its existing refinery capacity; and that the Thriftway Company is eligible to be granted a preference for the purchase of royalty oil.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

I. R. TRUJILLO, Chairman

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

Summary of Oil Conservation Commission statutory authority in determining eligibility for preference in the purchase of royalty oil.

"7-11-61. APPLICATION FOR PREFERENCE IN SALE OF ROYALTY OIL - REQUIREMENTS -. A petroleum refinery within the state unable to purchase in the open market at prevailing prices an adequate supply of refinery charge stocks of a quality to meet the needs of its existing petroleum refinery capacity may file an application and supporting documents with the Oil Conservation Commission. Such application shall be filed in triplicate and must be accompanied by a detailed statement containing the following information:"

- 1. full name and address of applicant,
- 2. location of refinery,
- 3. complete disclosure of applicant's affiliation or association with any other petroleum refiner,
- 4. reason applicant believes that it is entitled to the preference,
- 5. a full showing of efforts made to purchase refinery charge stocks in open market,

6.) capacity of refinery to be supplied and amount required,

7. source and grade of all refinery charge stocks currently available to applicant by purchase,

8.

minimum amount and grade of additional refinery charge stocks needed to meet existing <u>refinery commitments</u> or existing refinery capacity,

9. fields applicants believe offer a potential source of refinery charge stocks supply because of proximity to its refinery,

10. the available transportation facilities which the refiner proposes to utilize.

7-11-62. GRANT OF PREFERENCE BASED UPON APPLICATION. The Commission is charged with the responsibility of determining if the application is adequate and satisfactory -- when the Commission is satisfied that the applicant is qualified for the preference within the intent of the law -- it shall notify the Commissioner of Public Lands in writing that the applicant is eligible to be granted a preference under this act.

ionta Fo 24990

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

RE: Application of Thriftway Company For Preference in Sale of Royalty Oil

In accordance with the notice of the State of New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission dated April 25, 1973 Famariss Oil Corporation hereby enters its objection to the proposed approval of the application of Thriftway Company for preference to purchase New Mexico State royalty oil and requests that the application be disapproved.

The bases for the objection are as follows:

SUBSTANTIAL QUESTIONS EXIST WITH RESPECT TO THE CAPACITY OF THE THRIFTWAY REFINERY

In its original application for preference, the applicant stated (Paragraph 5) that the capacity of the refinery is 4000 barrels of oil per day. The correctness of that statement was attested to by the president of the company in a signed verification. Subsequently the application was amended to state that the capacity of the refinery is 2000 barrels per day. This amendment was not accompanied by any swom verification. It was accompanied by a telegram addressed to the President of the applicant from an engineer stating that based on an "inventory of existing pumps and equipment" applicant's refining plant "will process 2000 barrels per day of crude oil." It is not clear from the language used whether in fact this represents "existing refinery capacity" as that phrase is used in Section 7-11-61, NMSA 1953 (Replacement Volume 2, 1971 Pocket Supp.)

Furthermore, in other public sources different figures appear as to the refinery capacity. For example in the April 2, 1973 issue of The Oil and Gas Journal, the

DOCKET MAILED Date 6-7-

"crude capacity" of Thriftway's Bloomfield refinery is listed as 1200 barrels per day. This listing is believed to have been based upon information furnished to <u>The</u> <u>Oil and Gas Journal</u> by applicant. The various letters attached to the application filed herein by applicant indicate a need for an "additional 2500 barrels per day." Other figures relating to refinery capacity appear in other sources, and the confusion is only compounded by the Refiner's Mothly Reports which Thriftway has filed with the New Mexica Oil Conservation Commission, since they are incomplete in several respects. The information requested therein should be made available to the Commission so that appropriate cross-checks and verification can be made by the Commission's staff.

In sum, the capacity of the applicant's refinery is essential information and yet that information is not presently in the hands of the Commission but rather the Commission has only varied and conflicting figures. What is the capacity of the applicant's refinery?

П

APPLICANT HAS FAILED TO SHOW INABILITY TO PURCHASE AN ADEQUATE SUPPLY OF REFINERY CHARGE STOCKS OF A QUA ITY TO MEET THE NEEDS OF ITS EXISTING PETROLEUM REFINERY CAPACITY

Although a substantial number of letters are attached to the application, applicant admits "substantially all of these inquiries have remained unanswered." (Paragraph 4 of application.) There is no showing as to why they are unanswered. There is no showing as to whether or not some of the addressees might not be willing to make crude oil available to applicant if an appropriate followup had been made. Furthermore, applicant failed to show in his application any effort to obtain the approximately 1500 barrels of federal royalty crude oil per day which this objector is informed and believes is available in applicant's vicinity from federal sources. It has been reported that in a meeting as recently as May 14, 1973, William Simon, Deputy Secretary of the Treasury and Chairman of President Nixon's Oil Policy Committee told representatives of District III (the district that includes New Mexico) that any persons unable to obtain a crude oil supply should go back to their sources, and if they are turned down, he should be contacted and that he would then use his efforts to secure a supply.

In sum, the applicant has not shown that it does not have available to it an adequate supply of refinery charge stocks sufficient to meet refinery capacity.

-111

THE POTENTIAL SOURCES OF REFINERY CHARGE STOCK SUPPLY WHICH APPLICANT LISTS IN PARAGRAPH 8 OF ITS APPLICATION ARE NOT AVAILABLE TO APPLICANT

In its application applicant lists a number of potential sources in Lea County for refinery charge stock supply. None of the sources listed is in fact available, and the requirement in Section 7-11-61 C, NMSA', (Replacement Volume 2, 1971 Pocket Supp.) that the applicant state "the field or fields which the petroleum refiner believes offer a potential source of refinery charge stocks supply because of proximity to its refinery, and the available transportation facilities which the refiner proposes to utilize" has not been meet. Applicant has listed only potential sources which are not available and they have listed only potential sources which are in the opposite part of the State of New Mexico to that where the refinery is located. The entire question of available transportation should also be fully explored by the Commission before the granting of the application.

Furthermore, the objector is informed that on or about March 21, 1973, the applicant made application for an import allocation and license for crude oil, but no mention of such application is contained in the application for preference, and there is no evidence before the Commission that the applicant will not have sufficient oil available to it from federal sources.

-3-

In view of the foregoing it is respectfully submitted that the showing submitted by the applicant is inadequate and unsatisfactory and that the application should

Seller.

1. 20

be denied.

OLMSTED AND COHEN Sect Cohen Attorneys for the Objector Famariss Oil Corporation

P.O. Box 877 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Docket No. 16-73

DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JUNE 20, 1973

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M. - MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO



In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico upon its own motion to consider the application of Thriftway Company, operator of a petroleum refinery in Bloomfield, New Mexico, for certification to the Commissioner of Public Lands as a small business enterprise within the state not having an adequate supply of charge stocks and eligible to be granted a preference, pursuant to Chapter 34, New Mexico Laws of 1967, for the purchase of state royalty oil. The Commission will consider the application and such pertinent evidence as may be submitted concerning the capacity of the refinery, the source and grade of all refinery charge stocks currently available to the applicant, the minimum amount and grade of additional refinery charge stocks needed to meet existing refinery commitments or existing refinery capacity, and the efforts made by applicant to purchase refinery charge stocks on the open market.

CASE 4991:

Application of El Paso Natural Gas Company for the amendment of the prorated gas pool rules promulgated by Order No. R-1670, as amended.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of the General Rules and Regulations for the Prorated Gas Pools of Northwest New Mexico and Southeast New Mexico, as promulgated by Commission Order No. R-1670, as amended. Applicant proposes:

1. That Rule 9 (B) of the Northwest New Mexico Gas Proration Rules and 10 (A) of the Southeast New Mexico Gas Proration Rules each be amended to provide that the monthly allowable assigned to a marginal well would be equal to its latest available monthly production.

2. That Rule 13 of the Northwest New Mexico and Southeast New Mexico Gas Proration Rules be amended to provide that the proration period would be the 12-month period from 7:00 a.m. April 1 of each year to 7:00 a.m. April 1 of the following year. (The current proration period, due to terminate at 7:00 a.m. January 1, 1974, would be extended to 7:00 a.m. April 1, 1974).

3. That Rule 16 (A) of the Northwest New Mexico and Southeast New Mexico Gas Proration Rules be amended to provide that each proration period consist of four classification periods for the purpose of classifying wells marginal, each such classification period being of three months duration; and to provide that after production data is available for the last month of each such classification period, any well which had an underproduced status at the beginning of the gas proration period would be classified marginal Regular Hearing - Wednesday - June 20, 1973 -2Docket No. 16-73

(Case-4991-continued-from-Page-1)

if its highest single month's production during the classification period is less than its average monthly allowable for the classification period, unless within 15 days after receipt of notice of classification of a well as marginal, the operator of the well or other interested person presents satisfactory evidence to the Commission showing that the well is not of marginal character and should not be so classified.

Applicant, in addition to the above-requested specific rule changes, further requests such additional word changes in other orders and/or Rules of the Commission (including but not limited to Order No. $R \rightarrow 333 - F \rightarrow 1$) as may be necessary to effectuate the substantive rule changes proposed herein.

CASE 4992:

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit Corinne Grace and the Travelers Indemnity Company and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Ranger Lake Wells Nos. 1 and 3 located in Unit N of Section 11, Township 12 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

CASE 4993:

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit Corinne Grace and the Travelers Indemnity Company and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the T. P. State Well No. 1 located in Unit A of Section 17, Township 10 South, Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

CASE 4994: In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit Glenn Petroleum Corporation and United States Fire Insurance Company and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Crosby Well No. 1 located in Unit O cf Section 26, Township 7 South, Range 30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commissionapproved plugging program.

CASE 4995: In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit Glenn Petroleum Corporation and United States Fire Insurance Company and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Sanders Well No. 1 located in Unit N of Section 25, Township 7 South, Range 30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commissionapproved plugging program.

Regular Hearing - Wednesday - June 20, 1973

Docket No. 16-73

CASE 4996: In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit C. H. Brockett Inc. and the Indemnity Company and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Lazy J State "A" Well No. 1 located in Unit A of Section 3, Township 14 South, Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

CASE 4997:

-?-

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit Jal Fishing Tool Company and United States Fidelity & Guarantee Company and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the H. Whitten Well No. 1 located in Unit C of Section 4, Township 24 South, Range 36 East, Lea County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

CASE 4998:

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit E. P. Campbell and Aetna Casualty and Surety Company and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the E. P. Campbell Christmas Well No. 1 located in Unit C of Section 6, Township 23 South, Range 36 East, Lea County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

CASE 4999:

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit Standard Production Company and Aetna Life & Casualty and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Brown Lease Wells Nos. 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, and 5-A, located in Units F, D, C, F, E, and E, respectively, of Section 25, Township 25 South, Range 36 East, Lea County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program, and why the location of Well No. 6 in Unit L and No. 7 in Unit M of said Section 25 should not be cleaned and levelled.

CASE 5000:

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit Aztec Oil and Gas Company and United States Fidelity and Guaranty Company and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Aztec Totah Unit Wells Nos. 17 and 18, located in Unit E of Section 20, and Unit H of Section 19, respectively, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

CASE 5001:

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit Tamanaco Oil Corporation and Continental Casualty Company and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the El Poso Ranch "N" Well No. 11 located in Unit N of Section 11, Township 28 North, Range 1 East, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program. Regular Hearing - Wednesday - June 20, 1973 -4Docket No. 16-73

<u>CASE 5002</u>: In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit Tamanaco Oil Corporation and Continental Casualty Company and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Pound Ranch "B" Well No. 27 located in Unit B of Section 27, Township 28 North, Range 1 East, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commissionapproved plugging program.

CASE 5003:

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit Dan M. Lockie and Hartford Fire Insurance Company Group and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Dan M. Lockie, Gersbach Com #1 located in Unit J of Section 3, Township 29 North, Range 16 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

<u>CASE 5004</u>: In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit Pettus and Associates and United States Fidelity and Guaranty Company and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Pettus and Associates, Hunt Well No. 1 located in Unit K of Section 3, Township 29 North, Range 16 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

<u>CASE 5005</u>: In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit Pettus and Associates and United States Fidelity and Guaranty Company and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Pettus and Associates, Don Stock Well No. 1 located in Unit E of Section 3, Township 29 North, Range 16 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

<u>CASE 5006</u>: In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit Aztec Oil and Gas Company and United States Fidelity and Guaranty Company and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Southeast Cha Cha Unit Well No. 1 located in Unit M of Section 32, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program. Regular Hearing - Wednesday - June 20, 1973

CASE 4989:

: (Continued from the June 6, 1973, Examiner Hearing)

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission upon its own motion to consider the amendment of the general rules governing prorated gas pools in Northwest and Southeast New Mexico as promulgated by Order No. R-1670, as amended. Rule 15 of the aforesaid general rules would be amended to provide that if a well is overproduced in an amount exceeding six times its average monthly allowable for the preceding twelve months (or, in the case of a newly connected well or a well in a newly prorated pool, six times its average monthly allowable for the months available), it shall be shut in during that month and each succeeding month until it is overproduced in an amount less than six times its average monthly allowable, as determined above.

Docket No. 16-73

Rule 15 would be further amended to permit the Secretary-Director of the Commission to grant a pool-wide moratorium of up to three months on the shutting in of gas wells during periods of high demand emergency if a significant number of the wells in the pool are subject to being shut in.

LAW OFFICES OF PHILLIPS- AND GRAHAM Rea 3 10 44 All MIL 18-113 SOUTH COMMERCIAL P. O. BOX 181A FARMINGTON, NEW MEXICO 87401

April 2, 1973

JOHN R. PHILLIPS, JR. ROBERT H. GRAHAM

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

anđ Er. Dan Nutter Oil Conservation Commission P. O. Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

are 4990

RECEIPTA

SANDA FERN. H.

TELEPHONE 325-1755

Re: Thriftway Company's Application for Preference to Purchase New Mexico State Royalty Oil مروني المروم و مروم تيه المروم ال 11. 11. 1963

Salah manakar di ta sala Dear Messrs Porter and Nutter:

an Constant and Area States and Constant Pursuant to our conversations during my visit to your office on March 30, 1973, I herewith enclose the original and two (2) copies of an Affidavit by Thriftway Company verifying the response which they received from their letter inquiries to purchase oil on the open market to El Paso Natural Gas Company and Amoco Production Company.

Please attach this Affidavit to the application which has been submitted to your office as Exhibit B-4.

If there is anything further you need in support of the application, please contact me immediately. Should there be no . further information needed by your office, I will appreciate being advised when the Notice of Application for the preference is being published. istration and the spectra of

Very truly yours,

PHILLIPS AND GRAHAH an the transformer shall the share and the base base of the second state of the second all wellpille bot sale on the of Robert H. Citen o of

Robert II. Graham

RHG: 19 June zal Gue Company / St. 19 St. Const.

cc: Mr. Alex Amijo w/enc. Commissioner of Public Lands de ati

P. O. Box 1148 Santa Fe, New Mexico 97591

Chronie in St. Anno President

and the second second second stilles advising that way had no druge ULL UF CONGENSATE available for sale to Thriftway Company on the open market other than the approximately 200 barrels per day which they were supplying to Thriftway Company. Nec &

-1-

1600 three pert 2000 capacity will increase copacity, Kennel Orocker SW/corner not in use BTU heaters start remideal work Spanion Skor two 4200

Memo From D. S. NUTTER HIEF ENGINEER 50 1-34 1 12-26 25



Very truly yours,

ds

TENNECO OIL COMPANY

Max A. Menard Coordinator Crude Oil Purchases & Sales


Docket No. 16-73

DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JUNE 20, 1973

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M. - MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico upon its own motion to consider the application of Thriftway Company, operator of a petroleum refinery in Bloomfield, New Mexico, for certification to the Commissioner of Public Lands as a small business enterprise within the state not having an adequate supply of charge stocks and eligible to be granted a preference, pursuant to Chapter 34, New Mexico Laws of 1967, for the purchase of state royalty oil.) The Commission will consider the application and such pertinent evidence as may be submitted concerning the capacity of the refinery, the source and grade of all refinery charge stocks currently available to the applicant, the minimum amount and grade of additional refinery charge stocks needed to meet existing refinery commitments or existing refinery capacity, and the efforts made by applicant to purchase refinery charge stocks on the open market.



CASE 4990:

Application of El Paso Natural Gas Company for the amendment of the prorated gas pool rules promulgated by Order No. R-1670, as amended.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of the General Rules and Regulations for the Prorated Gas Pools of Northwest New Mexico and Southeast New Mexico, as promulgated by Commission Order No. R-1670, as amended. Applicant proposes:

1. That Rule 9 (B) of the Northwest New Mexico Gas Proration Rules and 10 (A) of the Southeast New Mexico Gas Proration Rules each be amended to provide that the monthly allowable assigned to a marginal well would be equal to its latest available monthly production.

2. That Rule 13 of the Northwest New Mexico and Southeast New Mexico Gas Proration Rules be amended to provide that the proration period would be the 12-month period from 7:00 a.m. April 1 of each year to 7:00 a.m. April 1 of the following year. (The current proration period, due to terminate at 7:00 a.m. January 1, 1974, would be extended to 7:00 a.m. April 1, 1974).

3. That Rule 16 (A) of the Northwest New Mexico and Southeas: New Mexico Gas Proration Rules be amended to provide that each proration period consist of four classification periods for the purpose of classifying wells marginal, each such classification period being of three months duration; and to provide that after production data is available for the last month of each such classification period, any well which had an underproduced status at the beginning of the gas proration period would be classified marginal Regular Hearing - Wednesday - June 20, 1973 -2-

Docket No. 16-73

(Case 4991 continued from Page 1)

if its highest single month's production during the classification period is less than its average monthly allowable for the classification period, unless within 15 days after receipt of notice of classification of a well as marginal, the operator of the well or other interested person presents satisfactory evidence to the Commission showing that the well is not of marginal character and should not be so classified.

Applicant, in addition to the above-requested specific rule changes, further requests such additional word changes in other orders and/or Rules of the Commission (including but not limited to Order No. R-333-F-1) as may be necessary to effectuate the substantive rule changes proposed herein.

CASE 4992:

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit Corinne Grace and the Travelers Indemnity Company and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Ranger Lake Wells Nos. 1 and 3 located in Unit N of Section 11, Township 12 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

CASE 4993. In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit Corinne Grace and the Travelers Indemnity Company and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the T. P. State Well No. 1 located in Unit A of Section 17, Township 10 South, Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

CASE 4994:

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit Glenn Petroleum Corporation and United States Fire Insurance Company and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Crosby Well No. 1 located in Unit O of Section 26, Township 7 South, Range 30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commissionapproved plugging program. let and max of the checked back and the

CASE 4995:

In the matter of the hearing called by the-Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit Glenn Petroleum Corporation and United States Fire Insurance Company and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Sanders Well No. 1 located in Unit N of Section 25, Township 7 South, Range 30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commissionapproved plugging program.

Regular Hearing - Wednesday - June 20, 1973

المورد المردر والمرجوع والمتعاد والموالي لأكتف والمراجع والمراجع المراجع المحالي المستحر

na ny mana amin'ny fanisa amin'ny fanisa

CASE 4996: In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit C. H. Brockett Inc. and the Indemnity Company and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Lazy J State "A" Well No. 1 located in Unit A of Section 3, Township 14 South, Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

CASE 4997:

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit Jal Fishing Tool Company and United States Fidelity & Guarantee Company and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the H. Whitten Well No. 1 located in Unit C of Section 4, Township 24 South, Range 36 East, Lea County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

CASE 4998:

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit E. P. Campbell and Aetna Casualty and Surety Company and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the E. P. Campbell Christmas Well No. 1 located in Unit C of Section 6, Township 23 South, Range 36 East, Lea County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

CASE 4999:

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit Standard Production Company and Aetna Life & Casualty and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Brown Lease Wells Nos. 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, and 5-A, located in Units F, D, C, F, E, and E, respectively, of Section 25, Township 25 South, Range 36 East, Lea County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program, and why the location of Well No. 6 in Unit L and No. 7 in Unit M of said Section 25 should not be cleaned and levelled.

CASE 5000:

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit Aztec Oil and Gas Company and United States Fidelity and Guaranty Company and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Aztec Totah Unit Wells Nos. 17 and 18, located in Unit E of Section 20, and Unit H of Section 19, respectively, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

CASE 5001:

Say, a shekara a sa sa

and the second second

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit Tamanaco Oil Corporation and Continental Casualty Company and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the El Poso Ranch "N" Well No. 11 located in Unit N of Section 11, Township 28 North, Range 1 East, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program. Regular Hearing - Wednesday - June 20, 1973. -4Docket No. 16-73

and the state of the

•. •.

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission CASE 5002: on its own motion to permit Tamanaco Oil Corporation and Continental Casualty Company and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Pound Ranch "B" Well No. 27 located in Unit B of Section 27, Township 28 North, Range 1 East, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commissionapproved plugging program.

CASE 5003:

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit Dan M. Lockie and Hartford Fire Insurance Company Group and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Dan M. Lockie, Gersbach Com #1 located in Unit J of Section 3, Township 29 North, Range 16 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

CASE 5004:

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit Pettus and Associates and United States Fidelity and Guaranty Company and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Pettus and Associates, Hunt Well No. 1 located in Unit K of Section 3, Township 29 North, Range 16 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

CASE 5005:

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit Pettus and Associates and United States Fidelity and Guaranty Company and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Pettus and Associates, Don Stock Well No. 1 located in Unit E of Section 3, Township 29 North, Range 16 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

(1,1,1,1)

CASE 5006: In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit Aztec 011 and Gas Company and United States Fidelity and Guaranty Company and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Southeast Cha Cha Unit Well No. 1 located in Unit M of Section 32, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

.

Regular Hearing - Wednesday - June 20, 1973-

Docket No. 16-73

CASE 4989:

: (Continued from the June 6, 1973, Examiner Hearing)

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission upon its own motion to consider the amendment of the general rules governing prorated gas pools in Northwest and Southeast New Mexico as promulgated by Order No. R-1670, as amended. Rule 15 of the aforesaid general rules would be amended to provide that if a well is overproduced in an amount exceeding six times its average monthly allowable for the preceding twelve months (or, in the case of a newly connected well or a well in a newly prorated pool, six times its average monthly allowable for the months available), it shall be shut in during that month and each succeeding month until it is overproduced in an amount less than six times its average monthly allowable, as determined above.

Rule 15 would be further amended to permit the Secretary-Director of the Commission to grant a pool-wide moratorium of up to three months on the shutting in of gas wells during periods of high demand emergency if a significant number of the wells in the pool are subject to being shut in.

I. R. TRUJILLO **OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION** CHAIRMAN LAND COMMISSIONER STATE OF NEW MEXICO ALEX J. ARMIJO P. O. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE MEMBER 87501 Dit 2 STATE GEOLOGIST A. L. PORTER, JR. , 1973 June SECRETARY - DIRECTOR Mr. Alex J. Armijo Commissioner of Public Lands State of New Mexico Santa Fe, New Mexico Re: CASE NUMBER 4990 Application of Thrifting Company for Preference in Sale of Rayalty Oil Dear Sir:

The Oil Conservation Commission received an application dated March 29, 1973, from Thriftway Company for Determination of Eligibility for Preference in the Sale of Royalty Oil.

Thriftway Company filed with the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission documents purporting to show that it is a petroleum refinery within the state unable to purchase in the open market at prevailing prices an adequate supply of refinery charge stocks of a quality to meet the needs of its existing petroleum refinery capacity.

Public Notice was given of the aforesaid application and filing of supporting documents, and objection to said application and supporting documents was received within 15 days after publication of the notice, whereupon the matter was set and came on for public hearing on June 20, 1973.

The Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the application, supporting documents, and the evidence adduced at the hearing, and being fully advised in the premises, finds that the Thriftway Company is a bona fide small business enterprise operating an oil refinery in the State of New Mexico; that said refinery is unable to purchase in the open market at prevailing prices an adequate supply of refinery charge stocks of a quality to meet the needs of its existing refinery capacity; and that the Thriftway Company is eliqible to be granted a preference for the purchase of royalty oil.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and the year hereinabove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

I. R. TRUJILLO, Chairman

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

S E A L dr/

Ease 1990 - Thriftway testimoing re: forms filed w/ occ by refereis: 1. What authority does the Die Conservation Commission extensive over refineries? 2. For what purpose are these forms Heard comments concentration Auffinency 3. Der here reports mightigenent when reviewed? t. Dere the reports of just Thriftway insufficient ou where the reports of other operators lacking in certain respects? 5. What action has the commission John to correct this situation? -> -1000 b.p.d. / 2779 question of burden of proof désagreement, question here existing dapants availablite

Da. 31,885 6115 analy full capicity - Since austren al alto Detween cau get paci desiel not, therefore, cally Dureau of M is & napacit legiorez cato Shat in a reign aren what is this Based APT 0+Gfigures 751 nt capacity maries CERTIFY ANY TAIN AMOUNT

1990 - Abriftwan Strakam – Sphiftwan Johen – Jananis S Cooley - Plateau - insufficient reports - want to qualify also for a preference. Saul John objection to proceede matchial monthly superts are not before the commission revised reports. challeagid bindet ussufficiency chellenge figure 2. revised reports and previous ones. Job Maham objection of Famaria overule

Løden Snedika²¹ foldal ord frograms), 1530 possule per duit application

Summary of Oil Conservation Commission statutory authority in determining eligibility for preference in the purchase of royalty oil.

"7-11-61. APPLICATION FOR PREFERENCE IN SALE OF ROYALTY OIL - REQUIREMENTS -. A petroleum refinery within the state unable to purchase in the open market at prevailing prices an adequate supply of refinery charge stocks of a quality to meet the needs of its existing petroleum refinery capacity may file an application and supporting documents with the Oil Conservation Commission. Such application shall be filed in triplicate and must be accompanied by a detailed statement containing the following information:"

1. full name and address of applicant,

2. location of refinery,

- 3. complete disclosure of applicant's affiliation or association with any other petroleum refiner,
- 4. reason applicant believes that it is entitled to the preference,
- 5. a full showing of efforts made to purchase refinery charge stocks in open market,
- 6. capacity of refinery to be supplied and amount required,
- 7. source and grade of all refinery charge stocks currently available to applicant by purchase,
- 8. minimum amount and grade of additional refinery charge stocks needed to meet existing refinery commitments or existing refinery capacity,
- 9. fields applicants believe offer a potential source of refinery charge stocks supply because of proximity to its refinery,
- 10. the available transportation facilities which the refiner proposes to utilize.

7-11-62. GRANT OF PREFERENCE BASED UPON APPLICATION. The Commission is charged with the responsibility of determining if the application is adequate and satisfactory -- when the Commission is satisfied that the applicant is qualified for the preference within the intent of the law -- it shall notify the Commissioner of Public Lands in writing that the applicant is eligible to be granted a preference under this act. 7-11-9

PUBLIC LANDS

leases issued by the commissioner of public lands subsequent to the effective date of this act and the owners of any oil and gas lease here. tofore issued by the commissioner of public lands and maintained in good standing according to the terms and conditions thereof and all applicable statutes and regulations may, in accordance with regulations prescribed by the commissioner of public lands, enter into a stipulation making the terms and conditions of the lease form prescribed by this act a part of any such existing lease, the same as if said lease form had been the original; Provided, however, that no such stipulation shall be effective or binding on any of the parties until each and every working interest owner and record owner of the original lease or, approved assignment thereof has signed said stipulation.

History: Laws 1967, ch. 189, § 2. Repealing Clause. Section 3 of ch. 189, Laws 1967 re-pealed 7-11-3.1.

Compiler's Notes.

Laws 1967, ch. 189 contained no effec-

tive date.

7-11-9. Rental-Limits-First year-Rental districts, etc. Cross-References.

Delinquent payments, interest on, 7-1-2.1:

7-11-52. Rules-Regulations-Record-Filing with Supreme Court librarian.

Compiler's Notes, Sections 4-10-13 through 4-10-19, cited Laws 1967, ch. 275, §13. For present provisions, see 71-7-1 to 71-7-10.

7-11-56. Validation of oil and gas leases-1967 act .- All oil and gas leases issued by the commissioner of public lands prior to the effective date of this act [section] are declared to be valid and existing contracts with the state according to their terms and provisions where:

A. made in substantial conformity with law;

B. the terms have not expired:

in the parent volume, were repealed by

C. all rentals have been paid and accepted by the commissioner of public lands; and

D. the leases have not been canceled by the commissioner of public lands for nonperformance by the lessee or any assignee.

The obligations of the state and the commissioner to observe and conform to the terms and provisions of these leases are recognized.

Title of Act. History: Laws 1967, ch. 13, §1.

Compiler's Notes, Laws 1967, ch. 13, contained no effective date. The bracketed word "section" was inserted by the compiler.

An act relating to oil and gas leases issued by the commissioner of public lands; validating certain leases issued by the commissioner.—Laws 1967, ch. 13.

7-11-57. Royalties paid in oil-Sale of-Purpose of act .-- The purpose of this act [7-11-57 to 7-11-63] is to assist small business enterprise within the state by encouraging the establishment and operation of petroleum refineries not having an adequate supply of refinery

LEASE OF OIL AND GAS LANDS

charge stocks through granting a preference to such petroleum refineries in the sale of state royalty oil accruing from public land oil and gas leases.

History: Laws 1967, ch. 34, § 1.

Title of Act.

An act relating to public lands; providing for sale of royalties paid in oil; requiring oil conservation commission to determine whether in state petroleum refineries entitled to preference; and authorizing commissioner of public lands to regulate and conduct such sales.— Laws 1967, ch. 34.

7-11-58. Definitions.—As used in this act [7-11-57 to 7-11-63]: A. "Refinery charge stocks" means crude oils, petroleum or gas condensates, and blends thereof and all other products charged or chargeable to petroleum refinery facilities; and

B. "Royalty oil" means crude oil, liquid petroleum products, condensates from wells or lease plants, or a mixture thereof.

C. "Small business" means an independently owned and operated concern primarily engaged in petroleum refining when it does not have more than thirty thousand [30,000] barrels per day of crude oil capacity from owned or leased facilities.

History: Laws 1967, ch. 34, § 2.

7-11-59. Payment of royalties of the state in oil on demand All royalties accruing to the state under any oil or gas lease of permit under sections 7-11-1 through 7-11-55 New Mexico Statutes Annotated, 1953 Compilation, shall be paid in royalty oil on demand of the commissioner of public lands.

History: Laws 1967, ch. 34, § 3.

7-11-60. Sale of state oil royalties—Preference—Authority of commissioner.—A. Upon granting any oil or gas lease upon public lands in the state, and during the term of any existing lease, the commissioner of public lands may offer for sale from time to time, for such period as he may determine, by competitive bidding, upon notice and advertisement on sealed bids, a portion or all of the royalty oil accruing or reserved to the state under such leases. Such advertisement and sale shall reserve to the commissioner of public lands the right to reject all bids whenever in his judgment the interest of the state demands. In cases where no satisfactory bid is received or where the accepted bidder fails to complete the purchase or where the commissioner of public lands shall determine that it is unwise in the public interest to accept the offer of the highest bidder, the commissioner of public lands, within his discretion, may readvertise such royalty oil for sale, sell it at a private sale at not less than the market price for such period or accept the cash value thereof from the lessee.

B. The sale of state royalty oil by the commissioner of public lands in accordance with subsection A of this section shall be subject to the following provisions:

(1) The commissioner of public lands, when a determination has \times been made by the oil conservation commission that sufficient supplies of refinery charge stocks are not available on the open market to refineries within the state which do not have an adequate source of

PUBLIC LANDS

supply for refinery charge stocks, shall grant preferences to such petroleum refineries in the sale of royalty oil under the provisions of this section, for processing or use in such petroleum refineries but not for resale in kind; Provided, however, that agreements providing for the exchange of refinery charge stocks purchased under this act for other refinery charge stocks on a volume or equivalent value basis will not be construed as constituting a resale in kind prohibited by this act [7-11-57 to 7-11-63]. Where an exchange agreement has been entered into or is contemplated with regard to royalty oil available for sale, full information relative thereto must be furnished either at the time of filing applications to purchase royalty oil or with the submission of a bid.

(2) The commissioner of public lands may sell to petroleum refineries located in the state and not having their own source of supply of refinery charge stocks, at private sale at not less than the market price, any royalty oil accruing or reserved to the state under oil and gas leases upon public lands, provided:

(a) that in selling such royalty oil the commissioner may, at his discretion, prorate such royalty oil among refineries;

(b) that pending the making of a permanent contract for the sale of any royalty oil, as herein provided, the commissioner of public lands may sell the current product at private sale, at not less than the market price;

(c) the commissioner shall assess a fee not to exceed the actual additional cost, if any, of administering the procedures under this act, which fee shall be assessed against the purchaser of the royalty oil; and

(d) in no instance shall the additional trucking charges caused by a change in purchaser and a subsequent change in the method of oil delivery or trucking distance be allowed to decrease the value of the royalty oil or the taxes assessed against such oil.

History: Laws 1967, ch. 34, §4.

7-11-61

7-11-61. Application for preference in sale of royalty oil--Requirements.—A petroleum refinery within the state unable to purchase in the open market at prevailing prices an adequate supply of refinery charge stocks of a quality to meet the needs of its existing petroleum refinery capacity may file an application and supporting documents with the oil conservation commission. Such application shall be filed in triplicate and must be accompanied by a detailed statement containing the following information:

A. the full name and address of the applicant; the location of the petroleum refinery; a complete disclosure of applicant's affiliation or association with any other petroleum refiner of oil if such relationship exists; and reasons for believing that applicant is entitled to a preference under this act [7-11-57 to 7-11-63], including a full showing of efforts made to purchase refinery charge stocks in the open market;

B. the capacity of the refinery to be supplied and the amount, source and grade of all refinery charge stocks currently available to the applicant petroleum refiner by purchase; and

LEASE OF OIL AND GAS LANDS

7-11-63

C. the minimum amount and grade of additional refinery charge stocks needed to meet existing refinery commitments or existing refinery capacity, the field or fields which the petroleum refiner believes offer a potential source of refinery charge stocks supply because of proximity to its refinery, and the available transportation facilities which the refiner proposes to utilize.

History: Laws 1967, ch. 34, §5.

7-11-62. Grant of preference based upon application.—The oil conservation commission shall examine each application from petroleum refineries within the state requesting a preference and where it finds that the showing submitted is inadequate or unsatisfactory, it shall so notify the applicant and shall require such additional showing as it deems necessary. Upon being satisfied that the applicant is a bona fide small business enterprise operating an oil refinery in this state within the intent of this act [7-11-57 to 7-11-63], the oil conservation commission shall notify the commissioner of public lands in writing that the applicant is eligible to be granted a preference under this act, for the purchase of royalty oil.

History: Laws 1967, ch. 34, §6.

7-11-63. Advertising for bids—Priority of bidders—Award of oil.— A. Where the commissioner of public lands elects to offer royalty oil for sale, the royalty oil will be advertised for sale in designated newspapers or periodicals of general circulation in the state in accordance with regulations to be promulgated by the commissioner. The notice will set the day and hour on which sealed bids will be received in the office of the commissioner of public lands, and will contain the terms and conditions of sale. The notice will be published at the expense of the state.

B. Bids may be submitted regardless of whether or not a preference is asserted pursuant to the preceding section of this act [7-11-57 to [7-11-63]. Where such preference is asserted, bids must be accompanied by the showing required in the application under this act. Bidders asserting a preference and found properly entitled thereto will receive priority over bidders who have no preference where the bids are made for the same royalty oil.

C. The commissioner of public lands shall consider all bids submitted and shall award the oil as follows:

(1) where none of the bidders for the same royalty oil is properly entitled to a preference, the royalty oil will be awarded to the qualified bidder offering the highest price therefor in accordance with the specifications governing the sale;

(2) where two [2] or more bidders for the same royalty oil are properly entitled to a preference, the oil will be awarded to the preferred bidder offering the highest price therefor in accordance with the specifications governing the sale; and

(3) where two [2] or more identical bids are received for the same royalty oil from bidders properly entitled to a preference, the commis-

7-13-1

PUBLIC LANDS

sioner reserves the right to prorate the royalty oil among the bidders in such amounts as he may deem equitable, or if it is not practicable to prorate the royalty oil, to award it to one of such bidders by public drawing after notice to the bidders who submitted the identical bids.

D. In connection with the sale of royalty oil under this act, the commissioner of public lands reserves the right to reject all bids and sell the oil or any portion thereof at private sale to any petroleum refinery entitled to a preference at not less than the market price whenever in his judgment the spirit and intent of this act will be subserved thereby.

History: Laws 1987, ch. 34, §7.

ARTICLE 13—ARCHAEOLOGY

7-13-1. Repealed.

Repeal. This section (Laws 1921, ch. 202, §1; C. S. 1929, §134-1001; 1941 Comp., §8-

1301), relating to office of the state archaeologist, was repealed by Laws 1968, ch. 13, § 1.

7-13-2 to 7-13-7. Repealed.

Repeal.

Sections 7-13-2 to 7-13-7 (Laws 1931, ch. 42, §§ 1 to 6; 1941 Comp., §§ 8-1302 to 8-1307), relating to the preservation of ruins and monuments of historical, arch-

aeological or scientific value and to the science commission of New Mexico, were repealed by Laws 1969, ch. 223, §14. For present law, see 4-27-4 to 4-27-16.

no-testingen in

ARTICLE 15-LEASE OF GEOTHERMAL RESOURCES ON STATE LANDS

Section 7-15-1. 7-15-2. Short title. Definitions.

7-15-3. 7-15-4.

7-15-5. 7-15-6.

- 7-15-7. 7-15-8.

- 7-15-8. 7-15-9. 7-15-10. 7-15-11. 7-15-12. 7-15-13. 7-15-13. 7-15-15. 7-15-16. 7-15-17

7-15-17. 7-15-18.

- 7-15-19. 7-15-20.
- 7-15-21. 7-15-22,

7-15-23.

- Short title. Definitions. Administration of act. Geothermal resources of commercial value. Leases—Applications—Limitations. Known geothermal resources fields. Leases—Terms. Leases—Relinquishment. Rent or royalties—Waiver—Suspension—Reduction. Suspension of operation and production. Leases—Duration. Combining geothermal resources. Reinjecting geothermal resources. Co-operative development or operation. Posting of open acreage—Simultaneous applications. State land sales and leases—Reservations. Use of the surface. Bonds—Surface damage—Performance. State lands—Jurisdictions. General mining lease—Lease preference. Transferability. Inspection of records—Reports. Violation of lease—Notice—Forfeiture. Removing improvements upon termination of lease. Regulations. Withholding state lands from lease—Lease by compet 7-15-24. Regulations. Withholding state lands from lease—Lease by competitive bids.
- 7-15-25. 7-15-26.

Public hearings. Collateral assignment of leases. 7-15-27.

7-15-28.

7-15-1. Short title .-- This act [7-15-1 to 7-15-28] may be cited as the "Geothermal Resources Act."

LAW OFFICES OF PHILLIPS AND GRAHAM 118-118 SOUTH COMMERCIAL P. O. BOX 1818 FARMINGTON, NEW MEXICO 87401

January 23, 1973

JOHN R. PHILLIPS, JR. Robert H. Graham Santa Fe TELEPHONE 325-1755 AREA CODE 505 Case 4990

2.6

OIL CONSERVATION COMM

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission State Capitol Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

> Re: Preference for purchase of State Royalty Oil

Gentlemen:

This office has a client who desires to make application for a preference to purchase State Royalty Oil pursuant to §7-11-57 N.M.S.A. (1971 Poc. Supp.) et seq. Will you please provide me with whatever forms your office requires to be completed in this regard, and furnish me with any other information which you think will be desirable in prompt processing of the application.

Your prompt attention to this request will be appreciated since we desire to initiate the application for a pre-ferential purchase immediately.

Very truly yours,

PHILLIPS AND GRAHAM

Robert H. Graham Johan

RHG: lw

DOCKET MAILED

LAW OFFICES OF PHILLIPS AND GRAHAM 16-118 SOUTH COMMERCIAL P. O. BOX 1818 FARMINGTON, NEW MEXICO 87401

JOHN R. PHILLIPS, JR. ROBERT H. GRAHAM

1000

April 10, 1973

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr. and Mr. Dan Nutter Oil Conservation Commission P.O. Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

> Re: Thriftway Company's Application for Preference to Purchase New Mexico State Royalty Oil

Puze 4990

OIL CONSERVATION COM

TEATHAO 50 325

AREA CODE 505

Dear Messrs Porter and Nutter:

Pursuant to my telephone conversation of April 9, 1973, with Mr. Bill Carr, I am submitting herewith the following:

An Amended Page #2 to the Application. a. A copy of a telegram received this date from b. John P. Redd, Engineer, to be attached to the application as Exhibit D.

For your information an engineering study has been made of the refinery by the following firm:

Redd and Redd, Consulting Engineers 345 West 1600 South Salt Lake City, Utah 84107 AC801-487-0301

The attached telegram is from Redd and Redd Consulting Engineers. The present capacity of the refinery with the existing equipment which is now actually in operation is 2,000 barrels of oil per day. Work has been in progress for approximately thirty (30) days in the upgrading of present equipment and installation of additional equipment. In another thirty (30) days we anticipate that the capacity of the refinery will be 3,000 barrels per day and within sixty (60) days from now the capacity will be 4,000 barrels per day. With this information at hand we sincerely request that you promptly proceed with processing the application. Should you feel that it is necessary to file a new or additional application in the future under these circumstances then we will be happy to comply. We are quite anxious, however,

Page #2 April 10, 1973 Messrs Porter and Nutter

to have the publication on our present application started as promptly as possible. Should there be any further information which you need, please do not hesitate to call me collect.

Very truly yours,

PHILLIPS AND GRAHAM

Robert H. Graham

1.5

RHG:1w

Statistic Constraints and the second seco

cc: Thriftway Company

Case 4990

ON CONSERVATION COMM above cited act by virtue of the spirit and fatent of the act to assist small business enterprise within the state by encouraging the establishment and operation of petroleum refineries not having an adequate supply of refinery charge stocks. Over a period of several months, applicant has made numerous attempts to purchase refinery charge stocks in the open market from owners, operators, lessees or purchasers of petroleum liquids. Copies of letters offering to purchase refinery charge stocks in the open market which were mailed to individuals or firms are attached hereto as Exhibits A-1 through A-29. Substantially all of these inquiries have remained unanswered. The meager responses which have been received in reply to these offers to purchase in the open market are attached hereto as Exhibits B-1 through B-3.

5. The capacity of the refinery to be supplied is 2,000 barrels of oil per day.

6. The source and grade of all refinery charge stocks currently available to the applicant petroleum refiner by purchase are:

BBLS/DAY

<u>GRADE</u> Light Natural Liquids

Gas Compressor Plants

API Gravity 65° - 80°

•

797

851

Crude Oil API Gravity 58° and below SOURCE

El Paso Natural Gas Co. San Juan Oil Co.

El Paso Natural Gas Co. Pioneer Production Co. Permian Corporation Shiprock Corporation

1648 TOTAL

Of the above amount, approximately 762 barrels per day of "light natural liquids" available from San Juan Oil Company will be terminated on May 1, 1973. Evidence of this impending loss of refinery charge stocks is presented by Exhibit C hereto. Thus, as of May 1, 1973, the total amount of refinery charge stocks available to the applicant by purchase on the open market will be only 886 barrels per day.

AMENDED

50(1)

Union

Unestan

alegram

WU AGCY FARMTON

B050(1306)(2-084395E100)P)) 04/10/73 1306 ICS IPMRNCZ CSP

8014870301 TDRN SALT LAKE CITY UT 28 84-10 0106P EST PMS JERRY CLAYTON THRIFTWAY REFINING CO, DLR

2011 EAST MAIN ST

FARMINGTON NM 87 401

BASED ON THE ONSIGHT INVENTORY OF EXHISTING PUMPS AND EQUIPMENT THRIFTWAYS BLOOMFIELD REFINING PLANT WILL PROCESS 2,000 BARRELS PER DAY OF CRUDE OIL

JOHN P REDD NEW MEXICO ENGINEERING REGISTRATION NUMBER 4081

EXHIBIT

Case 4990

LAW OFFICES OF PHILLIPS AND GRAHAM 116-118 SOUTH COMMERCIAL P. O. BOX 1818 FARMINGTON, NEW MEXICO 87401

JOHN R. PHILLIPS, JR. ROBERT H. GRAHAM

March 29, 1973





Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr., Director New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission P. O. Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

> Re: Thriftway Company's Application for Preference to Purchase State Royalty Oil

Dear Mr. Porter:

This law firm represents Thriftway Company, a New Mexico corporation, who operates a petroleum refinery near Bloomfield, New Mexico. We present to you herewith in triplicate Thriftway's Application for a Preference to Purchase New Mexico State Royalty Oil. I sincerely request that you and your staff give this matter immediate attention since it appears that as of May 1, 1973, the available supplies of refinery charge stocks will be reduced to a level where it will become uneconomical to operate the refinery. We consider this matter urgent and of the utmost importance to Thriftway's ability to remain in operation.

I have made every endeavor to make the Application as complete as possible and in full compliance with the statutory provisions. At this writing, I intend to present the Application to you in person and hope to be able to review it with you. Should there develop any questions you and your staff may feel free to call me collect at any time. I sincerely hope that any delays in processing this Application, granting a preference and making the necessary publications can be held to an absolute minimum since time is of the utmost importance to my client. Therefore, if there is anything at all which I can do to expedite processing of this Application, I will be more than happy to assist you and your staff.

By copy of this letter, I am also contemporaneously furnishing Mr. Alex J. Armijo, Commissioner of Public Lands, a copy of

Page #2 March 29, 1973 Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

this Application in order that he and his staff may have an opportunity to review it while it is being initially pro-cessed in your office.

Very truly yours,

PHILLIPS AND GRAHAM

beit 6, Licham 0 Robert H. Graham

RHG: 1w

Enclosures - Application (3)

cc: Mr. Alex J. Armijo w/enc. cc: Thriftway Company w/enc.

March 29, 1973

to it is the for the for



Case 4990

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr., Director New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission State Land Office P. O. Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

and

Mr. Alex J. Armijo Commissioner of Public Lands P. O. Box 1148 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

> APPLICATION FOR PREFERENCE TO PURCHASE NEW MEXICO STATE ROYALTY OIL PURSUANT TO THE PROVISIONS OF §7-11-57, N.M.S.A., 1953 COMP. (REPL. VOL. 2, 1971 POCKET SUPP.), ET. SEQ.

THRIFTWAY COMPANY, a New Mexico corporation, hereby makes its application pursuant to §7-11-57, N.M.S.A., 1953 Comp. (Repl. Vol. 2, 1971 Pocket Supp.), et. seq. for a preference to purchase New Mexico state royalty oil to operate its refinery situated in San Juan County, New Mexico.

1. The full name and address of the applicant is THRIFTWAY COMPANY, P. O. Box 1367, Farmington, New Mexico 87401. The principal office of the corporation is at 1808 East 24th Street, Farmington, New Mexico 87401. The applicant's refinery is located 2 miles South and 1 mile West of Bloomfield, New Mexico.

2. The applicant is a small business enterprise; it is an independently owned and operated concern primarily engaged in petroleum refining. Applicant does not have more than 30,000 barrels per day of crude oil capacity from owned or leased facilities.

3. The applicant does not have any affiliation or association with any other petroleum refiner of oil.

4. The applicant is entitled to a preference under the

above cited act by virtue of the spirit and intent of the act to assist small business enterprise within the state by encouraging the establishment and operation of petroleum refineries not having an adequate supply of refinery charge stocks. Over a period of several months, applicant has made numerous attempts to purchase refinery charge stocks in the open market from owners, operators, lessees or purchasers of petroleum liquids. Copies of letters offering to purchase refinery charge stocks in the open market which were mailed to individuals or firms are attached hereto as Exhibits A-1 through A-29. Substantially all of these inquiries have remained unanswered. The meager responses which have been received in reply to these offers to purchase in the open market are attached hereto as Exhibits B-1

THE REAL PROPERTY OF

5. The capacity of the refinery to be supplied is 4,000 barrels of oil per day.

6. The source and grade of all refinery charge stocks currently available to the applicant petroleum refiner by purchase are:

BBLS/DAY

1648 TOTAL

797

GRADE

Light Natural Liquids Gas Compressor Plants API Gravity 65° - 80° SOURCE

El Paso Natural Gas Co. San Juan Oil Co.

851

Crude Oil API Gravity 58° and below El Paso Natural Gas Co. Pioneer Production Co. Permian Corporation Shiprock Corporation

Of the above amount, approximately 762 barrels per day of "light natural liquids" available from San Juan Oil Company will be terminated on May 1, 1973. Evidence of this impending loss of refinery charge stocks is presented by Exhibit C hereto. Thus, as of May 1, 1973, the total amount of refinery charge stocks available to the applicant by purchase on the open market will be only 886 barrels per day.

-2-

Det amended P.Z.

7. The minimum amount and grade of additional refinery charge stocks needed to meet existing refinery commitments and capacity are:

STATES STATES

(a) __3,114_barrels_of_crude, distillate_or_condensate per day varying in A.P.I. gravity between 35° and 86°. The present commitments of the refinery approximate the refinery capacity. Since demand far exceeds output most of the refinery products are supplied to purchasers on an "as available" basis. Due to a shortage of refinery charge stocks, applicant is compelled to temporarily decline further orders for sales. The demand for refinery commitments are not static but are constantly increasing.

8. The field or fields which the applicant believes offer a potential source of refinery charge stock supply are:

FIELD	COUNTY
(a) Vacuum Abo-Reef	Lea County, N.M.
(b) Bagley pennNorth	Lea County, N.M.
(c) Empire-Abo	Lea County, N.M.
(d) Eunice-Monument (G-SA)	Lea County, N.M.
(e) Hobbs (G-SA)	Lea County, N.M.
(f) Langlie Mattix - Seven Rivers	Lea County, N.M.
(g) Vacuum-Grayburg San Andres	Lea County, N.M.
(h) Vacuum Abo-North	Lea County, N.M.
(i) Vacuum Glorieta	Lea County, N.M.

9. Information furnished by the Oil Conservation Commission and the State Land Office indicates there are approximately only 168 barrels per day of New Mexico state royalty oil available in the entire northwestern region of New Mexico. This northwestern New Mexico supply of state royalty oil is grossly inadequate to meet the needs of the applicant. Applicant plans to trade crude or condensate

-3-

which is available in southeastern New Mexico for other refinery charge stocks available in northwestern New Mexico on either a volume or equilvalent value basis in accordance with the provisions of §7-11-60, N.M.S.A., 1953 Comp. (Repl. Vol. 2, 1971 Pocket Supp.). Thus, after trade, the applicant's supply would be available in northwestern New Mexico and can be transported by common carrier. Several common carrier pipelines pass within less than one mile of applicant's refinery. Additionally, common carrier trucks are available in the area. A Letter of Intent from at least one major oil company will be submitted in the near future establishing negotiations to trade northwestern New Mexico crude and condensate for southeastern New Mexico crude. Full information concerning exchange agreements, either contemplated or which have been entered into can be furnished at the time of the submission of the bid to purchase state royalty oil.

Applicant respectfully requests that the Oil Conservation Commission of the State of New Mexico immediately proceed with its processing of this application and promptly grant a preference to the applicant for the purchase of New Mexico state royalty oil in accordance with the spirit and intent of the legislative acts hereinabove cited.

CLAYTON, President

Thriftway Company P. O. Box 1367 Farmington, New Mexico 87401

VERIFICATION

Jerry D. Clayton, President of Thriftway Company, Farmington, New Mexico, hereby verifies that the documentation included in the foregoing application of Thriftway Company

-4-

for preference in sale of New Mexico state royalty oil reflects all of the information presently available to Thriftway Company relating to its efforts to purchase oil on the open <u>market at prevailing prices to provide an adequate supply of</u> refinery charge stock to meet its existing needs. The statements contained in this application are true and correct to the best of my knowledge.

JERRY D. CLAYTON, President

Thriftway Company P. O. Box 1367 Farmington, New Mexico 87401

STATE OF NEW MEXICO)) ss. COUNTY OF SAN JUAN)

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this <u>2fth</u>day of March, 1973.

P. H. Juham Notary Public

My Commission expires: $2n \alpha y (4, 1973)$

2-14-1-Case H 996



REFINERS . MARKETERS . DISTRIBUTORS OF PETROLEUM PRODUCTS 2011 East Main Street Formington, New Mexico 87401

Office: 505/325-1278 Refinery: 505/632-2879

February 9, 1913

Amoco Production Co. P. O. Box 591 Tulsa, Oklahoma 74102

Attn: Mr. D. L. Wolfe, Vice President Oil Purchases & Sales

Gentlemen:

CH:1c

We are interested in purchasing crude oil or condensate for charge stock at our refinery located at Bloomfield, New Mexico. We have an immediate need for an additional 2500 barrels per day. If you have any production that can be made available to us we would like to have the opportunity to bid.

Your prompt reply will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

Clitis Heron Vice-President Refining Division

C SENT TO Amoc STREET / P.O., STA TUIS RETURN RECEIPT SERVICES OELIVER	Production So. NO NO. Box 591 TE AND ZIP CODE AND ZIP CODE AND ZIP CODE AND ZIP SCORE Shows to whom and Mith delivery to TO ADDRESSEE ONLY	DITIONAL FEES T date delivered addressee only addressee only addressee only	1-181812
SPECIAL PS Form Apr. 1971	DELIVERY (extra fee requires 38CO NO INSURANCE NOT FOR IN		MAIL + 0P01 1970 0-397-480
		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Exhibit A 1
			SENDER: Be sure to follow instructions on other side
			SENDER: Be sure to follow instructions on other side PLEASE FURNISH SERVICE(S) INDICATED BY CHECKED BLOCK(S) (Additional charges required for these services)
		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	SENDER: Be sure to follow instructions on other side PLEASE FURNISH SERVICE(S) INDICATED BY CHECKED BLOCK(S) (Additional charges required for these services) Show to whom, date and address Deliver ONLY
			SENDER: Be sure to follow instructions on other side PLEASE FURNISH SERVICE(S) INDICATED BY CHECKED BLOCK(S)
			SENDER: Be sure to follow instructions on other side PLEASE FURNISH SERVICE(S) INDICATED BY CHECKED BLOCK(S) (Additional charges required for these services) Show to whom, date and address where delivered

34



Office: 505/325-1278 Refinery: 505/632-2879

2011 East Main Street Farmington, New Mexico 87401

February 9, 1973

Skelly Oil Co. P. 0. Box 1650 Tulsa, Oklahoma 74102

Attn: Mr. J. B. Sleeper

Gentlemen:

375

We are interested in purchasing crude oil or condensate for charge stock at our refinery located at Bloomfield, New Mexico We have an immediate need for an additional 2500 barrels per day. If you have any production that can be made available to us we would like to have the opportunity to bid.

Your prompt reply will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

ita. A

Cletis Heron Vice-President Refining Division

CH: 1c

ſ	SENT TO	IUS DOSTAGE. POSTMARK OR DATE	5.	- AL3-	
1	Skelly Oil Co STREET AND NO.			1	
	P. 0. Box 1650				Salaria di S
÷.	P.O., STATE AND ZIP CODE	(2101)			
- -	TUISA, OKIAHOMA 74102	91.	· · ·		
-	RETURN 1. Shows to whom and date delivered 154 With delivery to addressee only 656 SERVICES 2. Shows to whom, date and where delivered	EB		• • • • •	
-	DELIVER TO ADDRESSEE ONLY 50c SPECIAL DELIVERY (extra fee required)	- and a second			
P		(See other side)			
A	pr. 1971 3800 NOT FOR INTERNATIONAL MAIL	* GPO1 1970 0-397-488	و ورقب الم		
			Exhibit	: H-Z	•
			Cipiter		

Name and Address of the Owner	the second s	
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	H SERVICE(S) INDICATED REQUIRED FEE(S) P/	BY CHECKED BLOCK(S).
Show to where de	whom, date and address	Deliver ONLY to addressee
Receive	RECEIPT ed the numbered article de	
REGISTERED NO.		DRESSEE (Must always be filled in)
CERTIFIED NO.	- 0) SICEFER	BCX 1650
INSURED NO.	SICNATURE OF ADDRESS	EE'S AGENT, IF ANY
DATE DELIVERED	SHOW WHERE DELIVERED (only	frances
	5.)	g mannay
•	n de la companya de l	
		Charles and a second second second



Farmington, New Mexico 87401

Office: 505/325-1278 Refinery: 505/632-2879

1

February 9, 1973

Northwest Production Corp. 202 Petroleum Plaza Farmington, New Mexico 87401

2011 East Main Street

Attn: Mr. Charles E. Werner

Gentlemen:

CH: 1c

We are interested in purchasing crude oil or condensate for charge stock at our refinery located at Bloomfield, New Mexico. We have an immediate need for an additional 2500 barrels per day. If you have any production that can be made available to us we would like to have the opportunity to bid.

Your prompt reply will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

to Hera \hat{s}_j

Cletis Heron Vice-President Refining Division

	FOR CERTIFIED MAIL-30¢	POSTMARK
North	west Production Corp.	OR DATE
J STREET AND AL	A 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	
<u>202 P</u>	etroleum Plaza	50
P.O., STATE AN	O ZIP CODE	$A \sim $
Farmi	ngton, New Mexico 87401	/
RETURN	TOWAL SCRUCES FOR ADDITIONAL SECTO	- OHE
LECEIPT	1. Shows to whom and date delivered	
SERVICES	With data and where delivered 35.	\sim
DELIVER TO AD	DRESSEE ONLY 50 addressee only	
	RY (extro foe required)	
I V Form	NO INSURANCE COVERACE PROVIDER	
Apr. 1971 3800	NOT FOR INTERNATIONAL MAIL	(See other s * apo: 19700-397.

Exhibit a. 4

Show t	REQUIRED FEE(S) PAID. to whom, date and address Deliver ON delivered to addresse	
Reco	RECEIPT eived the numbered article described below.	
ECISTERIO NO.	SIGNATURE OR NAME OF ADDRESSEE (Muss diverse be	filled is) been
117823 Doured NO.	SIGHATURE OF ADDRESSEL'S AGE/IT, IF ANY	



Formington, New Mexico 87401

Offico: 505/325-1278 Refinery: 503/632-2879

ł

February 9, 1973

Shar Alan Oil Corporation 4101 East Louisiana Avenue Denver, Colorado 30222

Attn: Mr. Alan E. Schoen, Vice-President

2011 East Main Street

Gentlemen:

We are interested in purchasing crude oil or condensate for charge stock at our refinery located at Bloomfield, New Mexico. We have an immediate need for an additional 2500 barrels per day. If you have any production that can be made available to us we would like to have the opportunity to bid.

Your prompt reply will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

Cletis Heron Vice-President Refining Division

-

CH: 1c

Star Alan Oil Corporation	POSTMARK OR DATE			
STREET AND NO. 4101 Fast Louisiana Avenue	A DAY		•	
P.O., STATE AND ZIP CODE Denver Colorado 80222: Denver Colorado 80222:				
RETURN RECEIPT SERVICES 1. Shows to whom and date delivered With delivery to addressee only	. 65¢		 	
DELIVER TO ADDRESSEE ONLY	. 50e			1. 1.
PS Form 3800 NO INSURANCE COVERAGE PROVIDE Apr. 1971 3800 NOT FOR INTERNATIONAL MAIL	(See other side) + opoi 1970 0-397-458	En	hibit	A.3

	low to whom, date and here delivered	address	Deliver ONLY to addressee
	ويجاربه مساعلين ومرجا والبادي والمتحد والمحمد ومحاور والم	CEIPT	below.
REGISTERED NO.	SIGNATURE	OR NAME OF ADDRESSEE (Must always be filled in)
011 1-51 15 1:0.]			
11999	1 - 1 Salah	UNE OF A DUNCTION OF THE	41. A44
1 1 6 1 9 6 9	/ Stocki	un e of a part dyfera y dyfa	ι, Ν'Α 64 <u>2</u>



Office: 505/325-1278 Refinery: 505/632 2879

2011 East Main Street Farmington, New Mexico 87401

February 9, 1973

Shar Alan Oil Corporation 4101 East Louisiana Avenue Denver, Colorado 80222

Attn: Mr. Alan E. Schoen, Vice-President

Gentlemen:

We are interested in purchasing crude oil or condensate for charge stock at our refinery located at Bloomfield, New Mexico. We have an immediate need for an additional 2500 barrels per day. If you have any production that can be made available to us we would like to have the opportunity to bid.

Your prompt reply will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

Cht. Heren

Cletis Heron Vice-President Refining Division

CH: 1c

119891

No.

Star Alan Oil Corporation	POSTMARK OR DALE
STREET AND NO.	- URA
4101 Fast Louisiana Avenue	
P.O., STATE AND ZIP CODE	1 1 58
Denver Colorado 80222	H \ 1950
AETURN 1. Shows to whom and date delivered 156 Mith delivery to addressee only 656 SERVICES 2. Shows to whom, date and where delivered 356 With delivery to addressee only 856 SERVICES 2. Shows to whom, date and where delivered 356	
DELIVER TO ADDRESSEE ONLY 500	
SPECIAL DELIVERY (extra fee required)	
PS Form 3800 NO INSURANCE COVERAGE PROVIDED- NOT FOR INTERNATIONAL MAIL	(See other sic

Show to where d	REQUIRED FEE(S) P/ whom, date and address elivered	Deliver ONLY to addressee
Recei	RECEIPT ved the numbered article de	escribed below.
REDISTERED NO.	$\sum_{i=1}^{n} e_{i} = e_{i} e_{i}$	DRESSEE (Muss always be filled in)
eenato no. 140 5191	CHON A LOUGH CONTROL	Alto Polyto Net
1131912432	CHER WARTE DELIVERED (and)	<u></u>

Exhibit A. 3

A.1



Office: 505/325-1278 Refinery: 505/632-2879

2011 East Main Street

Fermington, New Mexico 87401

February 9, 1973

Pubco Petroleum Corp. P. O. Box 869 Albuquerque, New Mexico

Attn: Mr. James C. Johnson, Vice-President Production

Gentlemen:

CH:1c

We are interested in purchasing crude oil or condensate for charge stock at our refinery located at Bloomfield, New Mexico. We have an immediate need for an additional 2500 barrels per day. If you have any production that can be made available to us we would like to have the opportunity to bid to have the opportunity to bid.

Your prompt reply-will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

litus, 7 Cletis Heron er

Vice-President Refining Division

Pubco Petroleum Corp. STREET AND NO. P. D. BOX. 869 P.O. STATE AND ZIP CODE Albuqua Kada Gabev New on Pack for Cal FEES RETURN RECEIPT 2. Shaws to whom and date delivered 156 With delivery to addressee only 556 With delivery to addressee only 556 Stews to whom and where delivered 356	
P. D. BOX 869 P.O., STATE AND ZIP CODE Albuquarkate Space New York Rowal Frees RETURN RECEIPT 2. Shaws to whom and date delivered 156 With delivery to addressee only 556 With delivery to addressee only 556	·
P.O., STATE AND ZIP CODE AlbuquqKQ44@BayNetwon RobArdMal FEES RETURN RECEIPT 2. Shews to wham and date delivered	
RETURN 1. Shews to whom and date delivered	
RETURN 1. Shews to whom and date delivered	
SERVICES With delivery to addressee only 85¢	•
DELIVER TO ADDRESSEE ONLY	
SPECIAL DELIVERY (extra fee required)	
S Form 3800 NO INSURANCE COVERAGE PROVIDED (See other side) pr. 1971 3800 NOT FOR INTERNATIONAL MAIL * apo: 1870 - 387 - 484	•
Ethil	0.1

			TED BY CHE	KED BLOCK(S).	_
(now to who	ERVICE(S) INDICA REQUIRED FEE(S m, date and addres		Deliver ONLY to addressee	
	mere deliver	RECEIP	No noscribea	below. Sust always by filled in	1)
EGISTERED NO.			1-2 10	Alson	
NUSURED NO.		/ ICIGINATURE OF	ADDRESSEE'S AGEN	г, 15 алу	
1190	1 914	CHOW WHERE DELIVER	ED (only if requil	112)	

1.1

Ubrift wooy

Office: 505/325-1278 Refinery: 505/632-2879

÷

: (

2011 East Main Street Farmington, New Moxico 87401

February 9, 1973

(10.10

Caulkins Oil Co. 2100 Colorado State Bank Bldg. Denver, Colorado

Attn: Mr. A. F. Holland, Production Manager

Gentlemen:

We are interested in purchasing crude oil or condensate for charge stock at our refinery located at Bloomfield, New Mexico. We have an immediate need for an additional 2500 barrels per day. If you have any production that can be made available to us we would like to have the opportunity to bid.

Your prompt reply will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

New

Cletis Heron Vice-President Refining Division

CH:1c

0 8 0 0 0 0 0	RECEIPT FOR CERTIFIED MAIL-30 SENT TO Caulkins Oil Co. STREET AND NO. 2100 Colorado State Bank Bldg.	¢ (plus postage) Postage or bate OR bate		
	Denver Colorado OFTONAL SERVICES FOR ACOUTIONAL FEES RETURN 1. Shows to whom and date delivered With delivery to acdressee only RECEIPT 2. Shows to whom date and where delivered	1913		
No.	SERVICES With delivery to addressee oily DELIVER TO ADDRESSEE ONLY SPECIAL DELIVERY (extro fee required) PS Form Apr. 1971 3800 NO INSURANCE COVERAGE PROVIDEL NOT FOR INTERNATIONAL MAIL	- 85¢ 50¢		
			Exhibit .	A-6 -
		Show to whom, where delivered	RECEIPT	Deliver ONLY to addressee
	REGISTE CERTIFI // INSUREO	120 110. 9 37 5 (2)	SIGNATURE OR NAME OF ADDRESSEE	(Muit always be filled in)
	DAYE DI	LIVERO 20	ism vidikt belivekis (only of reque	



Office: 505/325-1278 Refinery: 505/632-2879

2011 East Main Street Formington, New Moxico \$7401

February 9, 1973

Petroleum Consultants, Inc. 1420 Carlisle N. E. Albuquerque, New Mexico 87110

Attn: Mr. Lewis C. Jameson, Vice-President

Gentlemen:

CH:1c

119892

No.

We are interested in purchasing crude oil or condensate for charge stock at our refinery located at Bloomfield, New Mexico. We have an immediate need for an additional 2500 barrels per day. If you have any production that can be made available to us we would like to have the opportunity to bid.

Your prompt reply will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

Cletis Heron Cletis Heron Vice-President Refining Division

ENT TO	POSTMARK
Petroleum Consultants, Inc	FLURA
1420 Carlisle N. E.	1
P.O., STATE AND ZIP CODE	121
Albuquerque, New Mexico 87110	·
OPTIONAL SERVICES FOR AGDITIONAL FEES	
RETURN 1. Shows to wham and date delivered	
DELIVER TO ADDRESSEE ONLY 500	and the second se
PECIAL DELIVERY (extra fee required)	5 m

Exhibit A-7

- A3

DY CHECKED BLOCK(S).
PLEASE FURNISH SERVICE(S) INDICATED BY CHECKED BLOCK(S). REQUIRED FEE(S) PAID. Deliver ONLY
Show to whom, date and address Deliver ONCI where delivered to addressee
RECEIPT RECEIPT
Received the numbered united defined defined and accept by filled in)
CERTIFIED NO. 92 92 SIGNATURE OF ADDRESSEE'S AGENT, IF ANY
11.5URED 113. Pitroleum Consultants
DATE DELIVERED SHOW WHERE DELIVERED (carly if regreated)
they The flow county
د د د د د د د د د د د د د د د د د د د


Office: 505/325-1278 Refinery: 505/632-2879

-2-16-70

2011 East Main Street

Formington, New Mexico 87401

February 9, 1973

Southern Union Production Co. Suite 1200 Campbell Center 8350 N. Central Expressway Dallas, Texas 75201

Attn: Mr. Len Muennink, Vice-President

Gentlemen:

We are interested in purchasing crude oil or condensate for charge stock at our refinery located at Bloomfield, New Mexico. We have an immediate need for an additional 2500 barrels per day. If you have any production that can be made available to us we would like to have the opportunity to bid to have the opportunity to bid.

Your prompt reply will be appreciated.

1... 0.10 10.

Very truly yours,

a. grelo

Cletis Heron Vice-President Refining Division

CH: 1c

· SENT TO		POSTMARK OR DATE
Souther	rn Union Production Co.	
STREGUANE NO.	1200 Campbell Center	K. 0. 1. 1
8350 N	Central Evoroccuan	Δ / a
P.O. DATEANS	Texas 75201	4400
OPTIC	DNAL SERVICES FOR ACDITIONAL FEES	
RETURN RECEOPT SERVICES	 Shows to whom and date delivered	se in
DELIVER TO ADDR	RESSEE ONLY5	0e
SPECIAL DELIVERY	Y (extra foe required)	
PS Form 3800	NO INSURANCE COVERAGE PROVIDED- NOT FOR INTERNATIONAL MAIL	(See other si * apo: 1970 0-397-

	FURNISH SERVICE(S) INDICATED I (Additional charges required for the	BY CHECKED BLOCK(S)
Π	how to whom, date and address	Deliver ONLY to eddressee
-	RECEIPT Received the numbered article de.	scribed below
والبلاو مدينا بالم ورزو لم	eretundal ex more of a	Stand and a second be filted i

......

Exhibit A-8



and the second second second

REFINERS . MARKETERS . DISTRIBUTORS OF PETROLEUM PRODUCTS

Office: 505/325-1278 Refinery: 505/632-2879

2-14-73

1

'n

٤

2011 East Main Street Formington, New Mexico 87401

February 9, 1973

Continental Oil Co. Box 2197 Houston, Texas 77001

Attn: Crude Oil Purchasing & Sales Dept.

Gentlemen:

We are interested in purchasing crude of) or condensate for charge stock at our refinery located at Bloomfield, New Mexico. We have an immediate need for an additional 2500 barrels per day. If you have any production that can be made available to us we would like to have the opportunity to bid.

Your prompt reply will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

letur. Here Cletis Heron

Vice-President Refining Division

TURNER CERVICE(S) INDICATED SY CHECKED BLOCK(S).

N. The

.es er.

o addressea

Show to which dete and address

CH: 1c

SENT TO Continental Oil Co.	POSTMARK OR DATE		*	
STREET AND NO. P. O. BOX 2197	The A		. ds.	
P.O., STATE AND ZIP CODE Houston; Texas 7700] Opticinal services for additional fees	F(IA3))			
RETURN RECEIPT SERVICES 1. Shows to whom and date delivered With delivery to addressee only With delivery to addressee only	SSC UST ST			
DELIVER TO ADDRESSEE ONLY				
PS Form Apr. 1971 3800 NO INSURANCE COVERAGE PR NOT FOR INTERNATIONAL	OVIDED (See other a MAIL + apo: 19700-397			
		Erthe	hit A.G	7



Formington, New Mexico \$7401

Office: 505/325-1278 Refinery: 505/632-2879

2-14-1

February 9, 1973

Dyna Ray Oil & Gas Co., Inc. 4101 East Louisiana Avenue Denver, Colorado 80222

2011 East Main Street

Gentlemen:

CH: 1c

19903

No.

We are interested in purchasing crude oil or condensate for charge stock at our refinery located at Bloomfield, New Mexico. We have an immediate need for an additional 2500 barrels per day. If you have any production that can be made available to us we would like to have the opportunity to bid.

Your prompt reply will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

atr. Here

Cletis Heron Vice-President Refining Division

RECEIPT FOR CERTIFIED MAIL-30¢ (P	POSTMARK	
STREET AND NO. 4101 East Louisiana Avenue	STA, ANG	2000 - 2000
P.O., STATE AND ZIP CODE Denver, Colorado 80222 OPTIONAL SERVICES FOR ADDITIONAL FEES RETURN 1. Shows to whom and date delivered	11413	
RECEIPT 2. Shows to whom, date and where delivered _ 35/ SERVICES 2. Shows to whom, date and where delivered _ 35/ With delivery to addressee only 85e DELIVER TO ADDRESSEE ONLY 50e	(1) (1)	
SPECIAL DELIVERY (extro fee required) 25 Form 3800 NO INSURANCE COVERAGE PROVIDED- Apr. 1971 NOT FOR INTERNATIONAL MAIL	(See other side) BPD: 19700-367-66	
		Exhibit A-10

	ai, date and address	BY CHECKED BLOCK(S). ID. Delivar ONLY to addressee
and a state of the	RECEIPT	escribed below. DRESSEE (Mour alwey: b: filled in)
	SIENATORE OF HAME OF AV	
\$31.54 		SEEN FOSTIC IF ANY

llarift wor

REFINERS + MARKEYERS + DISTRIBUTORS OF PETROLEUM PRODUCTS 73011 East Main Street Farmington, New Mexico 87401 Office: 505/325-1278 Refinery: 505/632-2879

2-14-1

February 9, 1973

Exploration Drilling Co. 1909 First National Bank Bldg. Tulsa, Oklahoma 74103

Attn: Mr. Robert W. Berry, President

Gentlemen:

We are interested in purchasing crude oil or condensate for charge stock at our refinery located at Bloomfield, New Mexico. We have an immediate need for an additional 2500 barrels per day. If you have any production that can be made available to us we would like to have the opportunity to bid.

Your prompt reply will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

Cletis Heron

Vice-President Refining Division

CH:1c

119904

No.

RECEIPT FOR CERTIFIED MAIL—30¢ (plus postage) SENT TO Exploration Drilling Co.		
STREET AND NO. 1909 First National Bank Bldg. FB		- R 3-
P.G., STATE AND ZIP CODE Tulsa Oklahoma 74103 GPTIGNAL SERVICES FOR ADDITIONAL FEES	•	
RETURN Vith delivery to addressee o the state of the stat		
DELIVER TO ADDRESSEE ONLY	•	
PS Form 3800 NO INSURANCE COVERAGE PROVIDED- (See other side) Not for International Mail + apoi 1870-387486		
	Est.	hit A.I

1	NISH SERVICE(S) INDICATED REQUIRED FEE(S) PA	ID.
	to whom, date and address delivered	Deliver ONLY to addressee
Rec	RECEIPT eived the numbered article de	
RECISTERED NO.	SIGNATURE OR NAME OF ADD	DRESSEE (Nuis always b: filled in)
CENTIFIED NO.	SICHATURE OF ADDRESS	EE'S AGENT, IF ANY
1869819 ND.,		
DATE DELIVERED	CHON WHERE DELIVERED (enty	if x(galille)
2000 - E		

NE DA DE LAUR MIRELLE - 6890



Office: 505/325-1278 Refinery: 505/632-2879

12

2011 East Main Street ____ Farmington, New Maxico 87401

February 9, 1973

Gray Management Service Co. 2501 Cedar Springs Rd. Dallas, Texas 75201

Attn: Mr. R. R. Pendley, Vice-President & Manager

Gentlemen:

We are interested in purchasing crude oil or condensate for charge stock at our refinery located at Bloomfield, New Mexico. We have an immediate need for an additional 2500 barrels per day. If you have any production that can be made available to us we would like to have the opportunity to bid.

Your prompt reply will be appreciated.

Very trūly yours,

ita, Her Cletis Heron

Vice-President Refining Division

CH:1c

9066

No.

SEAT TO Gray Management Service Co.	POSTMARK OR DATE
STREET AND NO.	
2501 Cedar Springs Road	
Dallas Toxas 75201 Dallas Toxas 75201 Optional Services for Achitional Fees	1013
AETURN 1. Shews to whom and date delivered 156 RECEIPT 2. Shews to whom, and date delivered 556 With delivery to addressee only 556 With delivery to addressee only 356 With delivery to addressee only 356	00
ELIVER TO ADDRESSEE ONLY 504	-
PECIAL DELIVERY (extra fae required)	-
Form 3800 NO INSURANCE COVERAGE PROVIDED-	(See other side * 000: 1270 0-207-400

	SH SERVICE(S) INDICATED REQUIRED FEE(S) P whom, date and address elivered	Deliver ONLY to addressee
	RECEIPT	lescribed below.
VEGISTERED NO.		DDRESSEE (Must always b: filled in)
CERTIFIED NO.	- A Marine	Maran In
11 1 1 1 1	SIGNATURE OF ADDRE	SSEE'S AGENT, IF ANY
neureo no.	- 1 - 1 -	of Charles

Exhibit A-12



REFINERS . MARKETERS . DISTRIBUTORS OF PETROLEUM PRODUCTS 2011 East Main Street

Farmington, New Mexico 67401

Office: 505/325-1278 Refinery: 505/632-2879

2-14-1

February 9, 1973

Humble 011 & Refining Co. P. O. Box 120 Denver, Colorado 80201

٠÷.,

Attn: Mr. Roy Dorrough

Gentlemen:

We are interested in purchasing crude oil or condensate for charge stock at our refinery located at Bloomfield, New Mexico. We have an immediate need for an additional 2500 barrels per day. If you have any production that can be made available to us we would like to have the operation that bid to have the opportunity to bid.

Your prompt reply will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

Cletis Heron

Vice-President Refining Division

5

CH:1c

SENT TO Humble Oil & Refining Co.	POSTMARK OR DATE
STREET AND NO. P. O. BOX 120	
P.O., STATE AND ZIP CODE <u>Denver, Colorado 8020]</u> OPTIDNAL SERVICES FOR ADDITIONAL FEES	
RETURN RECEIPT SERVICES 2. Shows to whom and date delivered With delivery to addressee only Shows to whom, date and where deliver With delivery to addressee only	ed 35e
DELIVER TO ADDRESSEE ONLY SPECIAL DELIVERY (extra for required)	594

PLEASE FURNIS	SERVICE(S) INDICATED BY REQUIRED FEE(S) PAID. whom, date and address	CHECKED BLOCK(S).
	RECEIPT	
CERTIFIED NO.	SIGNATURE OF ADDRESSEES	in di
DINE DELIVITES	SHOW WHERE DELIVERED (enty if	(

Exhibit A-13

[0]

Farmington, New Mexico 87401

REFINERS . MARKETERS . DISTRIBUTORS OF PETROLEUM PRODUCTS

2011 East Main Street

Office: 505/325-1278 Refinery: 505/632-2879

February 9, 1973

Mr. J. W. Holmes Box 567 Amarillo, Texas 79111

Dear Mr. Holmes:

CH:1c

We are interested in purchasing crude oil or condensate for charge stock at our refinery located at Bloomfield, New Mexico. We have an immediate need for an additional 2500 barrels per day. If you have any production that can be made available to us we would like to have the opportunity to bid.

Your prompt reply will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

. . . Cletis Heron

Vice-President Refining Division

RECEIPT FOR CERTIFIED MAIL-30¢ (plus postage))
Mr. J. W. Holmes	
STREET AND NO.	. 43.
P.O., STATE AND ZIP CODE	
Anter richel Genvice Yok Sac 79111 - 5573	
RETURN 1. Shows to whom and date delivered 156	
DELIVER TO ADDRESSEE ONLY	
SPECIAL DELIVERY (extra fee required)	
Apr. 1971 3800 NOT FOR INTERNATIONAL MAIL	
\$ GPO: 1870 0-387-480	S. P. NIN
	Exhibit A - 1

	SERVICE(S) INDICA	TED BY CHE	CKED BLOCK(S).
PLEASE FURNISH	EQUIRED FEE	S) PAID.	Deliver ONLY
chau to V	whom, date and addres	ss	to addressee
l l where de	ivered		
a same a same as a same as a same	RECEIP ed the numbered art	icle described	below.
Receiv	ed the numbered are	F OF ADDRESSEE (Must always b: filled in)
TIRED NO.			
	- 2 20	. Hala	us
frito ::0.		ASORESSEE'S AGE	T, IF ANY
	SCHADELUR		11
		. The	Ander
RED 110.	Varia V	12 (10 10 10 101	
	SHOW THERE DELIVE	860 (151) 11 11 2m	

Ubrift WOU

Office: 505/325-1278 Refinery: 505/632-2879

2-14-13

÷ .

2011 East Main Street Farmington, Now Mexico 87401

AND AND A CONTRACT OF A CONTRACT OF

February 9, 1973

Kerr McGee Corporation Kerr McGee Bldg. Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 73102

Attn: Mr. B. G. Taylor, Vice-President Oil & Gas Prod. Div.

Gentlemen:

CH:1c

119909

No.

We are interested in purchasing crude oil or condensate for charge stock at our refinery located at Bloomfield, New Mexico. We have an immediate need for an additional 2500 barrels per day. If you have any production that can be made available to us we would like to have the concentrative of the store o to have the opportunity to bid.

Your prompt reply will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

Cletis Heron

Vice-President Refining Division

STREET AND NO. Kerr McGee Bldg.	
Keit Pickee Brug.	
P.O., STATE AND ZIP COOR Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 73102	
OPTIONAL SCRVICES FOR ACDITIONAL FEES	
DELIVER TO ADDRESSEE ONLY SOE SPECIAL DELIVERY (extro foe required) SOE	
PS Form 3800 NO INSURANCE COVERAGE PROVIDED (See other side) Apr. 1971 NOT FOR INTERNATIONAL MAIL * cpci 19700-397-490	

	SH SERVICE(S) INDICATED E	BUTCHED BLOCK(S).
A DESCRIPTION OF THE OWNER OW	CUL SERVICE(S) INDICATED B	CHECKED DECONT
PLEASE FURN	REQUIRED FEE(S) PAIR	
• -	here address	
- Show to	o whom, date and address	to addressee
: where	PIVELEU	
	RECEIPT	at tom
		scribed below.
Reco	RECEIF i	RESSEE (Must always be filled in) NEVISTRIES INC
	SIGNATURE OR HAME OF ADD	INC.
COISTERED NO.		
	VERR MCGEE OIL	VIA 13195
	OKLA CITY, O	
URINITS NO.	SIQUATURE OF ADERIA	US AGENT, IF ARY
	Significanter	
		1 and 1
	Le estas en	NA AVIV
	V NUCH	weither
	- Silon it and for	a a the and a second
TATE DELIVERED	- 01.0m	
	1	

Ubriff vyay

2011 East Main Street

Formington, New Mexico 87401

Office: 505/325-1278 Refinery: 505/632-2879

1 2-11-13

February 9, 1973

Marathon Oil Co. Box 120 Casper, Wyoming 82601

Attn: Mr. W. K. Deischer, Oil & Gas Sales

Gentlemen:

CH:1c

2.1

119911

No.

We are interested in purchasing crude oil or condensate for charge stock at our refinery located at Bloomfield, New Mexico. We have an immediate need for an additional 2500 barrels per day. If you have any production that can be made available to us we would like to have the opportunity to bid.

Your prompt reply will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

ter for lice

Cletis Heron Vice-President Refining Division

RECEIPT FOR CERTIFIED MAIL-30¢ (plus postage		
SENT TO POSTMARK Marathon Oil Co.	<u>′</u>	
STREET AND NO. BOX 120	• • • •• •	
P.O., STATE AND ZIP CODE Casper, Hyoming 82601		
OPTIONAL SERVICE FOR ADDITIONAL FEES RETURN 1. Shows to whom and date delivered 15c With delivery to addressee only 55c 111 SERVICES 2. Shows to whom, date and where delivered 35c SERVICES With delivery to addressee only 35c OELLIVER YO ADDRESSEF ONLY 0. addressee only 85c		
SPECIAL DELI.ERY (extra fee required)		
PS Form 3800 NO INSURANCE COVERAGE PROVIDED (See other side) NOT FOR INTERNATIONAL MAIL & GROUNDED- 15700-387480		
	Exhibit A-	16

PLEASE FURN	ISH SERVICE(S) INDICATED BY CHECKED BLOCK(S). REQUIRED FEE(S) PAID.
	o whom, date and address Deliver ONLY to addressed
Rec	RECEIPT ived the numbered article described below.
REGISTERED NO.	SIGNATURE OR MANE OF ADDRESSEE (Mans always be filled in)
NEURID NO.	UNANTORE OF ADDRESSEC'S ASTAT, IF ANY



Formington, New Mexico 87401

Office: 505/325-1278 Refinery: 505/632-2879

and the second second

2011 East Main Street

February 9, 1913

A. A. A. Fishing & Rental Tool Co., Inc. Box 1281 Farmington, New Mexico 87401

Attn: Mr. C. E. McClelland

Gentlemen:

CH: 1c

We are interested in purchasing crude oil or condensate for charge stock at our refinery located at Bloomfield, New Mexico. We have an immediate need for an additional 2500 barrels per day. If you have any production that can be made available to us we would like to have the opportunity to bid.

Your prompt reply will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

tir l Cletis Heron

Vice-President Refining Division

SENT TO A.A.A.F STREET AND NO.	ishing & Rental Tool	Cor. Inci		bt.	3-
Box 1281		K/FEB)	A.		
P.O., STATE AND	AP BERNEY MEXIFRANS7497	1973			
RETURN RECEIPT SERVICES	 Shows to whom and date delivered With delivery to addressee only Shows to whom, date and where delive With delivery to addressee only 	red 35c	<i>I</i> -		
	ESSEE ONLY	50e			

······································	: Be sure to follow instructions on other side
PLEASE FURNIS	H SERVICE(S) INDICATED BY CHECKED BLOCK(D) Additional charges required for these services) whom, date and address
Reco	RECEIPT ived the numbered article described below SIGNATURE OR NAME OF ADDRESSEE (Atm.) always be filled in)
EGISTERED NO.	SIGNATURE OR NAME OF ADDRESS OF A
ERTIFIED NO.	11. HILL OF ASSERT SACENT, IF ANY
ATE DELIVERED	SHOW WHERE DELIVERED (Only if requested, and include ZIP Code)
2-15-73	



Office: 505/325-1278 Refinery: 505/632-2879

2011 East Main Street Farmington, New Mexico 87401

February 9, 1973

Amerada Hess Corp. P. O. Box 2040 Tulsa, Oklahoma 74102

Attn: Mr. L. A. Stricklin, Vice President - Prod. Dept.

Gentlemen:

.

We are interested in purchasing crude oil or condensate for charge stock at our refinery located at Bloomfield, New Mexico. We have an immediate need for an additional 2500 barrels per day. If you have any production that can be made available to us we would like to have the opportunity to hid to have the opportunity to bid.

Your prompt reply will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

the Here Cletis Heron

Vice-President Refining Division

CH:1c

11991

No.

SECEIPT FOR CERTIFIED MAIL-30¢	(plus postai	
Allerada Hess Corp. STREET AND NO. P. O. BOX. 2040		
P.O., STATE AND ZIP CODE		
RECEIPT 2. Shows to whom, date delivered 153 SERVICES 2. Shows to whom, date and where delivered 350 With delivery to addressee only 850 DELIVER TO ADDRESSEE ONLY 850 SPECIAL DELIVERY (extra fee required)		
PS Form Apr. 1971 38CO NO INSURANCE COVERAGE PROVIDED- NOT FOR INTERNATIONAL MAIL	(See other side + 0P0: 1970 0-397-486	



REFINERS . MARKETERS . DISTRIBUTORS OF PETROLEUM PRODUCTS 2011 East Main Street

Formington, New Mexico 87461

Office: 505/325-1278 Refinery: 505/632-2879

February 9, 1973

B. C. O., Inc. P. O. Box 669 Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attn: Mr. Harry R. Bigbee

Gentlemen:

We are interested in purchasing crude oil or condensate for charge stock at our refinery located at Bloomfield, New Mexico. We have an immediate need for an additional 2500 barrels per day. If you have any production that can be made available to us we would like to have the opportunity to bid to have the opportunity to bid.

Your prompt reply will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

liter Hero

Cletis Heron Vice-President Refining Division

CH:1c

STREET AND NU. P. O. BOX 669 P.O., STATE AND ZIP CODE Santa Fe. New Mexico 87501 OPTIONAL SERVICES FOR ADDITIONAL FEES RECEIPT SERVICES 2. Shews to whom, date and where delivered SERVICES DELIVER TO ADDRESSEE ONLY SPECIAL DELIVERY (extra fee required) SFerm 3800 NO INSURANCE COVERAGE PROVINED	STREET AND NU. P. O. BOX 669 P.O., STATE AND ZIP CODE Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 OPTIONAL SERVICES FOR ADDITIONAL FEES RETURN RECEIPT SERVICES SERVICES DELIVER TO ADDRESSEE ONLY SFECIAL DELIVERY (extra fee required) SF Form ADDITIONAL SERVICES FOR ADDITIONAL FEES Mith delivery to addressee only SS Form SFECIAL DELIVERY (extra fee required) SF Form ADDITIONAL SERVICES FOR ADDITIONAL FEES NOT ADDRESSEE ONLY SFECIAL DELIVERY (extra fee required) SF Form ADDITIONAL SERVICES FOR ADDITIONAL FEES SFECIAL DELIVERY (extra fee required) SF Form SF Fo	SENT TO B. C. O., Inc.	(plus postage) POSTMARK OR DATE		
P.O., STATE AND ZIP CODE Santa Fe. New Mexico 87501 OPTIONAL SERVICES FOR ACDITIONAL FEES RECEIPT RECEIPT SERVICES 1. Shows to whom, date and where delivered	P.O., STATE AND ZIP CODE Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 OPTIONAL SERVICES FOR ADDITIONAL FEES RECURN RECEIPT 2. Shows to whom, date and where celivered With delivery to addressee only SERVICES DELIVER TO ADDRESSEE ONLY SPECIAL DELIVERY (extra fee required) PS Form 3800 NOI INSURANCE COVERAGE PROVIDED NOT FOR INTERNATIONAL MAIL Capor 1970 3925	STREET AND NU.		- 	
OPTIONAL SERVICES FOR ADDITIONAL FEES RETURN 1. Shows to whom and date delivered Services 2. Shows to whom, date and where delivered 3. Shows to whom and date events 3. Shows to whom and date events <td>RETURN RECEIPT 1. Shows to whom and date delivered With delivery to addressee only SERVICES 1. Shows to whom, date and where delivered With delivery to addressee only SERVICES 1. Step Second With delivery to addressee only Second Seco</td> <td>P.O., STATE AND ZIP CODE</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>	RETURN RECEIPT 1. Shows to whom and date delivered With delivery to addressee only SERVICES 1. Shows to whom, date and where delivered With delivery to addressee only SERVICES 1. Step Second With delivery to addressee only Second Seco	P.O., STATE AND ZIP CODE			
RECEIPT 2. Shows to whom, Gate sole only 652 SERVICES 2. Shows to whom, Gate sole only 652 DELIVER TO ADDRESSEE ONLY 356 SPECIAL DELIVERY (extra fee required) 502	RECEIPT 2. Sows to whom, date and where delivered 356 SERVICES 2. Sows to whom, date and where delivered 356 DELIVER TO ADDRESSEE ONLY	OPTIONAL SERVICES FOR ADDITIONAL FEES	-573		A Al
DELIVER TO ADDRESSEE ONLY	DELIVER TO ADDRESSEE ONLY	RECEIPT 2. Shows to whom date and where detined			
S Form 3800 NO INSURANCE COVERAGE PROVIDED_	S Form 3800 NO INSURANCE COVERAGE PROVIDED (See other side) NOT FOR INTERNATIONAL MAIL * 9Por 1970 0-387-488	DELIVER TO ADDRESSEE ONLY	<u>56</u> 06		
		S Form 3800 NO INSURANCE COVERAGE PROVIDED	(See other side)		

i irra Sha	REQUIRED FEE(S) P w to whom, date and address readelivered	Deliver ONLY to addressee
Les au companya di Maria ana an	RECEIPT	lescribed below.
	STENATURE OR NAME OF A	ODRESSEE (Mush always be filled in)
	S.C. MURECI ACORE	SZETS AGENT, IF A 'GT
	Sast of the state state of	i finan



2011 East Main Street

Formington, New Mexico \$7401

Office: 505/325-1278 Refinery: 505/632-2879

February 9, 1973

Blackwood & Nichols Co. P. O. Box 1237 Durango, Colorado 81301

Attn: Mr. DeLasso Loos, Production Superintendent

Gentlemen:

CH:1c

We are interested in purchasing crude oil or condensate for charge stock at our refinery located at Bloomfield, New Mexico. We have an immediate need for an additional 2500 barrels per day. If you have any production that can be made available to us we would like to have the opportunity to bid.

Your prompt reply will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

lita, Her Cletis Heron

Vice-President Refining Division

RECEIPT FOR CERTIFIED MAIL-	POSTMARK OR DATE
STREET AND NO. P. O. BOX 1237	
P.O., STATE AND ZIP CODE	(14)
Durango, Colora _ 781301 OPTIONAL SERVICES FOR ACDITIONAL FEES	1973//
RETURN RECEIPT SERVICES 1. Shows to whom and datr delivered With delivery to addressee only 2. Shows to whom, date and where delive Services With delivery to addressee only	165 U 354
DELIVER TO ADDRESSEE ONLY	
PS Form 3800 HO INSURANCE COVERAGE PROV Apr. 1971 3800 NOT FOR INTERNATIONAL M	IDED- (See other side) All * apor 1070 0.307-200 Bahilit A

	Be sure to follow instruction H SERVICE(S) INDICATED Additional charges required for the	BY CHECKED LLOC	K(S)
Show to where d	whom, date and address	Deliver ON to address	LY ee
and the second	RECEIPT	scribec below	to filled in)
REGISTERED NO.	SIGNATURE OR NAME OF	ADDRESSEE (Must always	/
CERTIFIED NO.		ESSEE'S AGENT, IF ANY	<u> </u>
TUSURED NO.	2/	λ.	
DITL DELIVERED	SHOW WHERE DELIVERED (0	nly if requested, and inglu #	ie ZIP Code) :
<	19.3 · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		. •



Office: 505/325-1278

Formington, New Mexico 87401 2011 East Main Street

Refinery: 505/632-2879

February 9, 1973

Mr. Tom Bolack 1010 N. Dustin Avenue Farmington, New Mexico 87401

Dear Mr. Bolack:

CH:1c

We are interested in purchasing crude oil or condensate for charge stock at our refinery located at Bloomfield, New Mexico. We have an immediate need for an additional 2500 barrels per day. If you have any production that can be made available to us we would like to have the opportunity to bid.

Your prompt reply will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

Ilta. Hera

Cletis Heron Vice-President Refining Division

PECEIPT FOR CERTIFIED MAIL-30¢ (plus postage) CENT TO POSTMARK OR DATE 119897 Mr. Tom Bolack - 92 1010 N. Dustin Avenue P.O., STATE AND ZIP CODE :---Farmington New Mexico 1. Shows to whom and date deliv. With delivery to addressee RETURN RECEIPT 2. Shows to who SERVICES 2. Shows to who SERVICES WITH DELIVER TO ADDRESSEE ONLY SPECIAL DELIVERY (extra fee required) delivery to addressee No. PS Form 3800 Apr. 1971 NO INSURANCE COVERAGE PROVIDED-NOT FOR INTERNATIONAL MAIL (See other side) Exhibit A-21 $\leq \cdot$

	DER: Be sure to follow instruction NISH SERVICE(S) INDICATED (Additional charges required for th	BY CHECKED BLOCK(S)
Show	to whom, date and address delivered	Deliver ONLY to addressee
R	RECEIPT accived the numbered article de	scribed below
REGISTERED NO.		ADDRESSEE (Must always be filled in)
MSURED NO.	SIGNATURE OF ADDRI	Selfre a faith
DATE DELIVERED	SHOW WHERE DELIVERED (ON	dy if requested, and include Zite Ceder
n. 1		
•	1	



REFINER: • MARKETERS • DISTRIBUTORS OF PETROLEUM PRODUCTS 2011 East Main Street Formington, New Mexice 87401 Office: 505/325-1278 Refinery: 505/632-2879

February 9, 1973

Byron Qil Industries 119 Bellechasse Dr. Chester Field, Mo. 63017

Attn: Mr. Alan J. Byron

Gentlemen:

We are interested in purchasing crude oil or condensate for charge stock at our refinery located at Bloomfield, New Mexico. We have an immediate need for an additional 2500 barrels per day. If you have any production that can be made available to us we would like to have the opportunity to bid.

Your prompt reply will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

lits, Hero

Cletis Heron Vice-President Refining Division

CH:1c

19899

No.

Byron Oil Industries	POSTMARK OR DATE
Il 19 Bellechasse Dr.	
P.O. STATE AND ZIP CODE	14
RETURN 1. Shows to whom and date delivered	
DELIVER TO ADDRESSEE ONLY 500 SPECIAL DELIVERY (extra fee required)	-]

Show	NISH SERVICE(S) INDICATED REQUIRED FEE(S) PA to whom, date and address delivered	AID. Deliver ONLY to addressee
Ree	RECEIPT eived the numbered article de	
PECIPIERED NO.	SIGNATURE OR WAINE OF AD	DDRESSEE (Mass alsort be filled in)
CENTIFIED NO.	SIGNATURE OF ADDRES	SES ADENT, IF ANY
NOBS 18 1421		•
DATE DELIVISIO	CHOW WHERE DELIVERED (and)	y if repeated)

- 41

Exhibit A-22

Lariff' woy

2011 East Main Street Farmington, New Mexico 87401

Office: 505/325-1278 Refinery: 505/632-2879

2-14-13

February 9, 1973

Benson, Montin, Greer Drilling Corp. 501 Airport Drive Farmington, New Mexico 87401

Gentlemen:

We are interested in purchasing crude oil or condensate for charge stock at our refinery located at Bloomfield, New Mexico. We have an immediate need for an additional 2500 barrels per day. If you have any production that can be made available to us we would like to have the opportunity to bid to have the opportunity to bid.

Your prompt reply will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

let. Here Cletis Heron Vice-President Refining Division

CH:1c

8 100

No.

SENT TO		POSTMARK OR DATE			-H-3-
Benson: Montin, Greer Drii	<u>ling</u> Cor	0.1S 3			
STREET AND N	1				
501 Au port Drive	{i>1	FEB 171			
P.O., STATE AND ZIP CODE	12	14			
Farmington, ilew Mexico 874	01 \ \	1013			
OPTIONAL SERVICES FOR ADDITIONAL I		4 1210			
RETURN I. Shows to whom and date delivery to addressee		USY			
RECEIPT 2. Shows to whom, date and where	delivered 35e				
SERVICES With delivery to addressee DELIVER TO ADDRESSEE ONLY		-			
SPECIAL DELIVERY (extra fee required)		• • • • • • • • • • •			
PS Form NO INCLUSINGE CONCORCE					tA-
Apr. 1971 3800 NOT FOR INTERNATION		(See other side + GPO: 1970 0 297-496	6	jane	1-17-1

	ER: Be sure to follow instruction ISH SERVICE(S) INDICATED (Additional charges required for the	BY CHECKED BLOCK(S)
Show to where o	whom, date and address delivered	Deliver ONLY to addressee
	RECEIPT eived the numbered article des	scribed below
REGISTERED NO.	SIGNATURE OR NAME OF	ADDRESSEE (Must always be filed in)
CEBTIFIER NO.	SIGNATURE OF AUGRE	SISTAN MARTINE CONC.
INSURED NO.		o. Asthack
EP 1 5 1973 <	SHOW THERE DELIVERED (On	iy if requisted, and include ZIP Code)



Office: 505/325-1278 Refinery: 505/632-2879

1

2011 East Main Street Farmington, New Mexice 87401

February 9, 1973

Aztec 0il & Gas Drawer 570 Farmington, New Mexico 87401

Attn: Mr. Joe C. Salmon, Superintendent

Gentlemen:

CH-10

ĥ

We are interested in purchasing crude oil or condensate for charge stock at our refinery located at Bloomfield, New Mexico. We have an immediate need for an additional 2500 barrels per day. If you have any production that can be made available to us we would like to have the opportunity to bid.

Your prompt reply will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

tour for Cletis Heron

Vice-President Refining Division

SENT TO		POSTMARK OR DATE
Aztec Oi	<u>] & Gas</u>	-
STREET AND NO.		VISP.
Drawer 5	70	13/
P.O., STATE AND	ZIP CODE	FEB
Farmingt	ON SERVICES FOR ADDITIONAL FEES	14
RETURN RECEIPT SERVICES	Shows to whom and date delivered 156 With delivery to addressee only 656 Shows to whom, date and where delivered 356 With delivery to addressee only 88	
	RESSEE ONLY	
SPECIAL DELIVER	Y (extro fee required)	

SE	NDER: Be sure to follow Instructi	ons on other side
PLEASE FL	IRNISH SERVICE(S) INDICATED (Additional charges required for th	
St	w to whom, date and address are delivered	Deliver ONLY to addressee
<u> </u>	RECEIPT	escribed below
DISTERLE NO.	· itatial	ADDRESSEE (Must always be filed in)
RHFIED 10.	PRA PILICAN	ASSAUS MENT, IN ANY Satte
SURED NO.	7	Only if requested, and include 21P Code)

Exhibit A-24

-93

WOUV <u>ה</u> ШигиЦ

Formington, New Mexico 87401

Office: 505/325-1278 Refinery: 505/632-2879

14-13

February 9, 1973

Atlantic Richfield P. O. Box 2819 Dallas, Texas

Attn: Mr. E. M. Benson, Jr.

2011 East Main Street

Gentlemen:

We are interested in purchasing crude oil or condensate for charge stock at our refinery located at Bloomfield, New Mexico. We have an immediate need for an additional 2500 barrels per day. If you have any production that can be made available to us we would like to have the concertunity to bid to have the opportunity to bid.

Your prompt reply will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

Cletis Heron

Vice-President Refining Division

CH:1c

319916

1.15

RECEIPT FOR CERTIFIED MAIL-30¢ (plus postage)	
Atlantic Richfield	
STREET AND NO. P. O. Box 2819	
P.O., STATE AND ZIP CODE	
RET IN . 1. Shows to whom and date delivered	
SERVICES 4. Soldwis to whom, date and where delivered 35c With delivery to addressee only 35c	
SPECIAL DELIVERY (extra foe required) -	Exhibit A-25
pr. 1971 3800 NOT FOR INTERNATIONAL MAIL . GPO. 18/00-387-486	Opanes n=hs

	H SERVICE(S) INDICATED	
the second se	/hom, date and address livered	Deliver ONLY to addressee
	RECEIPT Will the number of instale de	escribed below
and the second	SIGNATURE COLLANE OF	ADDRESSEE (Must clicaye be filled in)
	ATLE	
والمحمد معارية المروحات	SIG ALCRE C. ASOF	ESSEE'S AGENT, IF ANY
1997-11-11 9 .	10 Dark-	

٩



to State Creation and a Company

REFINERS . MARKETERS . DISTRIBUTORS OF PETROLEUM PRODUCTS 2011 East Main Street Farmington, New Maxico 87401

Office: 505/325-1278 Refinery: 505/632-2879

February 9, 1973

Sam G. Dunn Oil Operations Box 3095 Lubbock, Texas 79410

Attn: Mr. Ray J. Diekamper, Jr.

Gentlemen:

We are interested in purchasing crude oil or condensate for charge stock at our refinery located at Bloomfield, New Mexico. We have an immediate need for an additional 2500 barrels per day. If you have any production that can be made available to us we would like to have the opportunity to bid.

Your prompt reply will be appreciated.

Very truly yours, Clets. Heran Cletis Heron

Vice-President Refining Division

Sam G. Dunn Oil Operations	POSTMARK OR DATE	
STREET AND NO.		
Box 3095		
P.O., STATE AND ZIP CODE	ATS)	
RETURN T. Shows to when and data delivered		
OELIVER TO ADDRESSEE CHLY 50		an early and a second

Show to	REQUIRED FEE(S) P/ whom, date and address livered	Deliver ONLY to addressee
Receiv	RECEIPT ed the numbered article d	escribed below.
REGISTERED NO.		DORESSEE (Mant always be filled in)
1/ / / ///	- STONATURE OF AUGRES	C. LT
	SHOW WHERE DELIVERED (47	

Exhibit A-26



Office: 505/325-1278 Refinery: 505/632-2879

14-73

2011 East Main Street Formington, New Mexico 87401

February 9, 1973

Kimbell, Inc. P. O. Box 1540 Fort Worth, Texas 76101

Attn: Mr. Ben J. Fortson, Vice President

Gentlemen:

We are interested in purchasing crude oil or condensate for charge stock at our refinery located at Bloomfield, New Mexico. We have an immediate need for an additional 2500 barrels per day. If you have any production that can be made available to us we would like to have the opportunity to bid.

Your prompt reply will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

Ulto, Hera Cletis Heron

Vice-President Refining Division

sent to Kimbel", Inc.	POSTMAL OR DAT
STREET AND NO. P. O. BOX 1540	FFR
P.O., STATE AND ZIP CODE Fort Worth Texas 76101 Fort Worth Services For Apolitional FE	(14
RETURN RECEIPT SERVICES 2. Shows to whom, date ad where of With delivery to addressee on With delivery to addressee of With delivery to addressee of	liy 65¢
DELIVER TO ADDRESSEE ONLY	50e
S Form 3800 NO INSURANCE COVERAGE I pr. 1971 3800 NOT FOR INTERNATIONA	PROVIDED (See other

Exhibit A-27

Show to	REQUIRED FEE(S) PA whom, date and address delivered	BY CHECKED BLOCK(S). AID. Deliver ONLY to addressee
and the second s	RECEIPT	escribed below.
REGISTERED HJ.	SIGNATURE OR NAME OF AD	DORESSEE (Muit always be filled in)
	- Artistantes	
CLATIFIED NO.	SIGNATOPE OF PUSH	ILLANG"CO
1500310 50.	- Charles	a Marthane
And Andrew Street Stree	Shin mare been but on	Jaranese)
	<10)	1 1 Kernel



Office: 505/325-1278 Refinery: 505/632-2879

2-14-73

2011 East Main Street Farmington, New Mexico 87403

February 9, 1973

Clinton Oil Co. 217 N. Water Street Wichita, Kansas 67202

Attn: Mr. Stewart Cronin

Gentlemen:

We are interested in purchasing crude oil or condensate for charge stock at our refinery located at Bloomfield, New Mexico. We have an immediate need for an additional 2500 barrels per day. If you have any production that can be made available to us we would like to have the opportunity to bid.

Your prompt reply will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

Clitin Hero

Cletis Heron Vice-President Refining Division

CH: 1c

2 A A A A A A A	SENT TO	POSTMARK OR DATE
50	Clinton Oil Co	
0	STREET AND NO.	
กั	and the state Canaat	
	PO. STATE AND 21P CODE Street	
	Wichita, Kansas 67202	120
-1	OPTIONAL SERVICES FOR ADDITIONAL FEES	2012/
	actions 1. Shows to whom and date delivered	15/
	RECEIPT With delivery to addressee July	UEV
	SERVICES With delivery to addressee only	
•	DELIVER TO ADDRESSEE ONLY 506	
. O	SPECIAL DELIVERY (extra fee required)	<u> </u>
7.	PS Form 3800 NO INSURANCE COVERAGE PROVIDED-	(See other side)

		n, date and address	BY CHECKED BLOCK(S). AID. Deliver ONLY to addressee
	A DESCRIPTION OF THE OWNER OWNER OF THE OWNER OWNER OF THE OWNER OF THE OWNER OF THE OWNER OWNE	RECEIPT	described below.
REGISTERED NO, CERTIFIED NO.		SIGNATURE OF NAME OF	ADDRESSEE (Muse always be filled in). 017 01 0.
INSURED NO.		SHOW WHERE DELIVERED (atouite_
DATE DEMEND	1 (s.	1	

& shilit A-28

February 12, 1973

Mr. Ed Brown El Paso Natural Gas Company P. O. Gox 1492 El Paso, Texas 79978

Dear Mr. Brown:

To confirm our needs based on our previous conversations in your office and also on your last visit to Farmington, our present contract with El Paso from your Ignacio Plant on natural gasoline calls for one load per day. At the end of this quarter, which ends March 31, 1973, we would like to change our contract on natural gasoline to read three to four loads of natural per day. We realize this is based on availability. Due to the fact that there is the possibility of a shutdown at your Ignacio Plant we discussed with you supplementing our natural needs out of your Wingate Plant, which you indicated could be made available to us providing we use pressure vessels to transport this material.

We also discussed with you the use of butane for blending if there was a critical shortage of natural gasoline. However, if we had to go this route we would need approximately ten days to get ready to use the butane in place of natural gasoline.

Also, Mr. Brown, I believe that our present crude contract with El Paso reads 100 to 300 barrels per day and your deliveries have averaged approximately 200 barrels per day. If it were possible for you to deliver the maximum 300 barrels of the contract or increase this to 400 barrels it would certainly be appreciated, since we are in dire need of charge stock for our refinery.

Thanking you very much for your and El Paso's help and co-operation in the past.

Yours truly.

Llu, Ff.CA Cletis Heron Vice-President Refining Division

Enchilit A-29

CH: 1C



فتعادر والمارك

Western Hemisphere Petroleum Division Continentsi Oil Company P.O. Box 2197 Houston, Texes 77001 (713) 225-1511

192

Exhibit B-1

ſ

February 27, 1973

4.8 2.25

Mr. Cletis Heron Vice-President Refining Division Thrift Way 2011 East Main Street Farmington, New Mexico 87401

Dear Mr. Heron:

Reference is made to your letter of February 9, seeking additional raw material for your Bloomfield, New Mexico refinery.

We regret to inform you that our supplies are such that we have no surplus over and above our own requirements.

R. E. Dominic

Director, Crude Oil Supply Crude Oil Trading Department

acc

MARATHON OIL COMPANY FINDLAY OHIO 45840

CRUDE OIL TRADING & TRANSPORTATION

CRUDE OIL PURCHASE AND SALES OIVISION

February 27, 1973

Thrift way 2011 East Main Street Farmington, New Mexico 87401

Attention: Mr. Cletis Heron, Vice-President

Gentlemen:

N. 180

Your letter of February 9, 1973 to our Mr. W. K. Deischer in Casper has been referred to me for reply.

You inquired as to the availability of oil which Marathon may have available for prospective sale to Thrift way which could be directed to your refinery at Bloomfield, New Mexico.

You are advised that Marathon has no uncommitted crude oil or condensate for which we would be accepting bid offers.

Yours very truly,

luna

WSS:sm

Exhibit B. 2

- 43

North American Crude Oil Supply Post Oflice Box 2819 Dallas, Texas 75221 Telephone 214 741 7461 E. J. Henry, Jr.

Manager

AtlanticBichfleidCompany

3

February 22, 1973

Mr. Cletis Heron Thrift Way 2011 East Main Street Farmington, New Mexico 87401

Dear Sir:

With reference to your letter of February 9 addressed to our Mr. Benson, this is to advise that at the present time we do not have any material for sale in your refinery area. For that matter, we have no domestic crude oil for sale in any area.

- 43

Exhibit B- 3

Yours very truly, een E. J. HENRY, JR.

EJHjr:emp

cc - Mr. E. M. Benson, Jr.

SAN JUAN OIL COMPANY

TULSA, OKLAHOMA 74119

February 28, 1973

Thriftway Company 2011 East Main Street Farmington, New Mexico 87401

Attention: Mr. Jerry D. Clayton

Gentlemen:

On June 14, 1972, San Juan Oil Company and Thriftway Company entered into an agreement whereby San Juan would sell and Thriftway would purchase certain quantities of natural gasoline produced at Southern Union Production Company's Kutz Canyon Gasoline Plant. Such agreement contained the following provisions in the section entitled Contract Period:

"Purchases and Sales under this agreement shall start on July 1, 1972 and end on the date given by notice from Seller to Buyer, provided that Purchases and Sales under this agreement shall not end prior to December 31, 1972. Notice by Seller to Buyer of termination of this agreement shall be postmarked no later than sixty (60) days before date of termination of this agreement."

This letter is to serve as notice by San Juan to Thriftway of termination of this Agreement No. SJ-NG-2, effective May 1, 1973.

We have certainly enjoyed doing business with you under this agreement. Should you have any questions regarding this cancellation, please feel free to call us.

Very truly yours,

David A. Roach Senior Vice President

DAR/RLM/pg

CERTIFIED MAIL

Exhibit C

SAN JUAN OIL COMPANY

-

TULSA, OKLAHOMA 74119

February 28, 1973

Thriftway Company 2011 East Main Street Farmington, New Mexico 87401

Attention: Mr. Jerry D. Clayton

Gentlemen:

On June 14, 1972, San Juan Oil Company and Thriftway-Company-entered into an agreement whereby San Juan would sell and Thriftway would purchase certain quantities of natural gasoline produced at Southern Union Production Company's Kutz Canyon Gasoline Plant. Such agreement contained the following provisions in the section entitled Contract Period:

"Purchases and Sales under this agreement shall start on July 1, 1972 and end on the date given by notice from Seller to Buyer, provided that Purchases and Sales under this agreement shall not end prior to December 31, 1972. Notice by Seller to Buyer of termination of this agreement shall be postmarked no later than sixty (60) days before date of termination of this agreement."

This letter is to serve as notice by San Juan to Thriftway of termination of this Agreement No. SJ-NG-2, effective May 1, 1973.

We have certainly enjoyed doing business with you under this agreement. Should you have any questions regarding this cancellation, please feel free to call us.

Very truly yours,

David A. Roach Senior Vice President

DAR/RLM/pg

CERTIFIED MAIL

Exhibit C

LAW OFFICES OF PHILLIPS AND GRAHAM IIG-IIA SOUTH COMMERCIAL

and a state of the second

JOHN R. PHILLIPS, JR. ROBERT H. GRAHAM

1 13

FARMINGTON, NEW MEXICO 87401 April 2, 1973

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr. and Mr. Dan Nutter Oil Conservation Commission P. O. Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501



TELEPHONE 325-1755

AREA CODE BOS

Re: Thriftway Company's Application for Preference to Purchase New Mexico State Royalty Oil

Dear Messrs Porter and Nutter:

Pursuant to our conversations during my visit to your office on March 30, 1973, I herewith enclose the original and two (2) copies of an Affidavit by Thriftway Company verifying the response which they received from their letter inquiries to purchase oil on the open market to El Paso Natural Gas Company and Amoco Production Company.

Please attach this Affidavit to the application which has been submitted to your office as Exhibit B-4.

If there is anything further you need in support of the application, please contact me immediately. Should there be no further information needed by your office, I will appreciate being advised when the Notice of Application for the preference is being published.

Very truly yours,

PHILLIPS AND GRAHAM

naham!

RHG:lw Enclosures - 3 Affidavits cc: Mr. Alex Amijo w/enc. Commissioner of Public Lands P. O. Box 1148 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 AFFIDAVIT

STATE OF NEW MEXICO)) ss. COUNTY OF SAN JUAN)

JERRY D. CLAYTON, after being duly deposed and sworn upon his oath, states:

1. I am Jerry D. Clayton, President of Thriftway Company, a New Mexico corporation, and am the affiant herein.

2. This Affidavit is made in support of Application for Preference to Purchase New Mexico State Royalty Oil on behalf of Thriftway Company.

3. On February 9, 1973, Thriftway Company wrote to Amoco Production Company, Tulsa, Oklahoma in an effort to purchase refinery charge stock for Thriftway's refinery at Bloomfield, New Mexico on the open market. A copy of said letter is attached to the application on file as Exhibit A-1.

4. Amoco Production Company responded to the above mentioned letter by telephone from their Denver, Colorado, office. This telephone conversation from Amoco Production Company advised that that company had no condensate or crude oil available for sale on the open market to Thriftway Company.

5. On February 12, 1973, Thriftway Company wrote to El Paso Natural Gas Company, El Paso, Texas, in an effort to purchase on the open market either crude oil or condensate in excess of the 200 barrels per day being supplied to Thriftway Company by El Paso Natural Gas Company.

6. El Paso Natural Gas Company responded to the above mentioned letter by telephone conversation from their El Paso, Texas, office advising that they had no crude oil or condensate available for sale to Thriftway Company on the open market other than the approximately 200 barrels per day which they were supplying to Thriftway Company.

-1-

0.05 β $(a,b,b,c) \in \mathbb{R}^{n}$ FURTHER AFFIANT SAYETH NOT. JERRY D. CLAYTON SUBSCRIBED AND SWORN TO before me this 2nd day of April, 1973. Red Jucham Notary Public 107 15 My Commission expires: May / 1973. -2-

LAW OFFICES OF PHILLIPS AND GRAHAM IIG-IIB SOUTH COMMERCIAL P. O. BOX 1818 FARMINGTON, NEW MEXICO 87401

JOHN R. PHILLIPS, JR. ROBERT H. GRAHAM

April 2, 1973

TELEPHONE 325-1755 AREA CODE 505



Santa Fe

Re: Thriftway Company's Application for Preference to Purchase New Mexico State Royalty Oil

Dear Messrs Porter and Nutter:

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr. and Mr. Dan Nutter

P. O. Box 2088

Oil Conservation Commission

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Pursuant to our conversations during my visit to your office on March 30, 1973, I herewith enclose the original and two (2) copies of an Affidavit by Thriftway Company verifying the response which they received from their letter inquiries to purchase oil on the open market to El Paso Natural Gas Company and Amoco Production Company.

Please attach this Affidavit to the application which has been submitted to your office as Exhibit B-4.

If there is anything further you need in support of the application, please contact me immediately. Should there be no further information needed by your office, I will appreciate being advised when the Notice of Application for the preference is being published.

Very truly yours,

PHILLIPS AND GRAHAM

Jaham

RHG:lw Enclosures - 3 Affidavits cc: Mr. Alex Amijo w/enc. Commissioner of Public Lands P. O. Box 1148 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 AFFIDAVIT

CONSERVATION

Santa

STATE OF NEW MEXICO) SS. COUNTY OF SAN JUAN)

JERRY D. CLAYTON, after being duly deposed and sworn upon his oath, states:

1. I am Jerry D. Clayton, President of Thriftway Company, a New Mexico corporation, and am the affiant herein.

2. This Affidavit is made in support of Application for Preference to Purchase New Mexico State Royalty Oil on behalf of Thriftway Company .

3. On February 9, 1973, Thriftway Company wrote to Amoco Production Company, Tulsa, Oklahoma in an effort to purchase refinery charge stock for Thriftway's refinery at Bloomfield, New Mexico on the open market. A copy of said letter is attached to the application on file as Exhibit A-1.

4. Amoco Production Company responded to the above mentioned letter by telephone from their Denver, Colorado, office. This telephone conversation from Amoco Production Company advised that that company had no condensate or crude oil available for sale on the open market to Thriftway Company. 5. On February 12, 1973, Thriftway Company wrote to El Paso Natural Gas Company, El Paso, Texas, in an effort to purchase on the open market either crude oil or condensate in excess of the 200 barrels per day being supplied to Thriftway Company by El Paso Natural Gas Company.

6. El Paso Natural Gas Company responded to the above mentioned letter by telephone conversation from their El Paso, Texas, office advising that they had no crude oil or condensate available for sale to Thriftway Company on the open market other than the approximately 200 barrels per day which they were supplying to Thriftway Company.

EXHIBIT B-4

-1-

FURTHER AFFIANT SAYETH NOT.

JERRY D. CLAYTON

SUBSCRIBED AND SWORN TO before me this 2nd day of April, 1973.

Notary Public

My Commission expires: May 14, 1973.



EXHIBIT D

PER DAY OF CRUDE OIL JOHN P REDD NEW MEXICO ENGINEERING REGISTRATION NUMBER 4081

FARMINGTON NM 87401 BASED ON THE ONSIGHT INVENTORY OF EXHISTING PUMPS AND EQUIPMENT THRIFTWAYS BLOOMFIELD REFINING PLANT WILL PROCESS 2,000 BARRELS

8014370301 TDRN SALT LAKE CITY UT 28 04-10 0106P EST PMS JERRY CLAYTON THRIFTWAY REFINING CO, DLR

ICS IPMRNCZ CSP

2011 EAST MAIN ST

Telegran

고 역 F] western

elegram

•50(1)

B050(1306)(2-084395E100)PD 04/10/73 1306

WU AGCY FARMTON

A Street Street Street